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PROCEEDINGS 1‘

| %k !
 JUDGE RAINEY: Good morning. My
name is Charles Rainey, and I'm the

Administrative Law Judge assigned to

this case. And this 1s the case of
Linda 1. David versus PPL Electric
Utilities Corparation and South
Wnitehall Township joined as an
indispensable party and the City of
Allentown joined as an indispensable
party and South Whitehall Township
joined as an indispensable party.

Docket number C-20055501. aAnd I'll

allow the parties at this time to
introduce themselves for the record,
and we'll start with you, Miss David.
MS. DAVID: My name is Linda L.
David.
MR. KANAGY: Yes, your Honor .

Anthony Kanagy, K-A-N-A-G-Y,

representing PPL Electric Utilities

Corporation.

S prmenens = Te—— e e |
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MR. SHERR: Anthony Sherr on behalf

of South Whitehall Township and South
Whitehall Township Authoritcy.

MR. DANKS: Martin Danks,
D~A-N-K-S, Assistant Solicitor, City of
Allentown.

JUDGE RAINEY: Thank you. Miss
David, as the Complainant in this case
you have the burden of proving that
you're entitled to the relief that you

have requested. The procedure which

~we'll follow is you'll be given an

opportunity to present testimony and in
regard to your complaint your testimony
will be subject to any questions I
might have as well as any gquestions
which Counsel foxr the opposing parties
might have. You'll alsc have an
opportunity to refer to the exhibits
which you previously submitted in
response to my ordexr regarding written
testimonies. Let me state also, Miss

David, and we did address those

exhibits while we were off the record

e
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Page 6
for all of the parties that submitted

exhibits and statements, and I see you
do have your exhibits that are marked
as exhibits 1 through 5D, 24 total.

And what we'll do is we'll call those
Complainant Exhibit 1, et cetera, et
cetera, et cetera to distinguish your
exhibits from the exhibits of the other
parties.

With that, Miss David, if you're
comfortable there you can stay there or
you can take the witness table there.

MS. DAVID: T think I'll stay with
the papers. |

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. That's fine.
Do you have any questions with regard

to either ycur burden of proof br the

- procedure that we'll follow this

morning?

MS. DAVID: I just was not sure
what I was expected to do here as a iay
person, so I figured I would just go
through the deposition and explain the

exhibits; is that correct?

PR 2 s OO AU 1y v o LT e
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JUDGE RAINEY: That's fine if you

think that would best serve your case.
We'll allow you to do that and
certainly feel comfortable --
MS. DAVID: It's all the testing
that I had done. That's all I have.
JUDGE RAINEY: Many people come

before the Commission without counsel,

80 please don't allow that to be a

burden for you. With that, why don't
you stand and raise your right hand ahd
I'll swear you in. |

* kK

LINDA L. DAVID,

after having béen first duly sworn, was
examined and testified as follows:

* k%

EXAMINATION

JUDGE RAINEY: Provide your full
name for the record.

MS. DAVID: Linda I,. David,
D~-A-V-I-D.

JUDGE RAINEY: And would you

[ e 8 AN - [N ot S TSP PO o
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pfcvide your address?

MS. DAVID: 2922 West Fairview
Street,; one word, Allentown,
Pennsylvania, 18133.

JUDGE RAINEY: I'm going to ask you
to keep your voica‘up, Miss David; Why

don't you explain for us the nature of

 your complaint.

MS. DAVID: I purchased the house

13 years ago and I lived there for 13

years and 1 had no problem with the
water service or electricél service or
anything until 2003, and then cracks
began appearing in the house and I felt
vibrations in the floorksystem; So I
had contacted a strugtural engineer and
he did come and he looked through the

house. He was in the attic, he was

~under the house and the crawl space,

everywhere. And he suggested to put a
knee wall in the attic for added
support .

JUDGE RAINEY: What kind of Wall?

MS. DAVID: Knee wall. I guess

b SRy
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when the house was built that was not
regquired, but because it has a gable
roof it needs that extra support.

JUDGE RAINEY: Gable, G-A-B-L-E?

MS. DAVID: G-A-B-L-E. So I had
Grade A Remodeling Company come to do
that. The first two exhibits I had
were the deed to the property;

JUDGE RAINEY: These are
Complainant Exhibits 1 and 2.

MS. DAVID:k The second one is thé
map. I had gone doWn to the County
Assessment office for the map of where
the house is.

JUDGE RAINEY: That's exhibit
Number 2.

MS. DAVID; Yes. There aré
paragraphs on there about the PPL
easement and right of way, but I krnow
you can't read it, because the map was
so old it didn't print out very
cléarly. But it does showjon,that map
where I live in relation to the pumping

gtation. Then the third one is the
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report f£rom the structural engineer.

,JUDGE RAINEY: That's Exhibit 3A°?

MS. DAVID: Yes.

JUDGE RAINEY: Do you want to
explain the conclusion or the natufe of
what this letter is?

MS. DAVID: Well, he had
recommended the knee wall be put in the
attic, which was done. He also
suggested on the second page, ?age 2,
that the plers underneath the house
needed support shims, S$-H-I-M-8, which
I had taken wogden posts out under the

house and replaced them, because they

| told me to do that, because of termites

coming into the house. There were no
termites but they‘said if I didn't take
the wood out I would eventually get
that. So they were replaced, but he
said they didn't have the shims at the
top for the support, so that also was
suggested and it says'"I suspect this
repair will do much to reduce the

vibrations you are feeling in the floorx
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system." So that was done.

JUDGE RAINEY: This all occurred I
see the letter's dated Cctober 26th,
2003. |

MS. DAVID: Yes, 2003.

JUDGE RAINEY; Things were done.
When were they done?

MS. DAVID: Well,‘when were‘they
done?

JUDGE RAINEY: If you know.

MS. DAVID: I don't remember right
now. I do have the papers.

JUDGE RAINEY: Go ahead.

MS. DAVID: 1 do know. l'm sorry.
3B is the paper from the Graﬁé A
Remodeling Company, and that says

October 29th, 2003.

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. Go ahead with

your testimony. ;
MS. DAVID: So that was done. He

also indicated at the bottowm of Page 2

of the structural engineer's report, *I

find the house to be structurally in

good condition.®
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JUDGE RAINEY: You're referring
again to Exhibit 34.
MS. DAVID: Yes. But after the

work was done the problem continued.

The house continued to crack and I kept

feeling the vibratiens through the
floors and the countertops. If you
stood too long in one place you could
feel it even in a chair.‘

JUDGE RAINEY: You said this all
was occurring in 2003 and you had been
in the house for how long before that?

MS. DAVID: I purchased the home in
'93. It was built in '73.

JUDGE RAINEY: So ycu had been in
the‘home since '93 with no problems
unﬁil 20037 |

MS. DAVID: Right.

JUDGE RAINEY : Go‘on; Miss David.

MS. DAVID: Then I could even feel

it outside on the deck. If you leaned

“on the deck railing you could feel the

house bouncing, if you would. I guess

that's the best word T could use to
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describe it. Then things got worse.

In January of 2004 I felt like
electricity was coming through the
house and I would wake up c¢rying
because of the electricai intensity. I
can’t exactly explain what it felt like
but I called I guegs first the Veterans
¢linice, which is down the street from
where I live. And I thought maybe they
had a problem with their generator, and
he said they don't e&en use it except |
for in an emergency. But he sent the
property manager to my home.

JUDGE RBINEY: This was the
Veterans Adminisﬁration?

MS. DAVID: Yes. It's a Veterans
¢linic that was just built I think
around 2000. I'm not sure of the exact
date.

JUDGE RAINEY: How far éway from
your home is that?

MS. DAVID: BAbout 200 feet.

JUDGE RAINEY: Just so I

understand, in 2003 you started

PO

TR PR R

- AR v | —

PRFCI.‘?ION REPORTING

e

Py




10
11

12

19

20

21

23

24

Page 14

experiencing some problems. It felt
like bouncing and vibrations.

MS. DAVID: Right.

JUDGE RAINEY: Then in January 2004
you telt as if electricity was coursing
through your home.

MS. DAVID: Right.

JUDGE RAINEY: But you had not
experiehced'that in 20037

MS. DAVID: No. &And then I
called -- well, after the property
manager came to my home, he did come
twice, and the first time he said he
didn't feel anything.

JUDGE RAINEY: This is the,property
manager,foi the Veterans clinic.

MS. DAVID: Right.

JUDGE RAINEY: When was he at your
home?

MS. DAVID: Well, it was January of
2004.

JUDGE RAINEY: So initially he said
he did not feel anything.

MS. DAVID: He didn't feel

O
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anything. But I said I could hear the
pumps, which I could. In fact, in the
summer prioxr to that I had also called
to report the noise and I~thought it
belonged to South Whitéhall, so I
called the township and I said couldn't
they turn it down. Because it sounded
like a car engine running all night
long, and it was very loud.

JUDGE RAINEY: So after initially
having contacted the Veterans clinic
because YOu thought the problem derived
with them =--

MS. DAVID: I thought it was maybe
their generator. They have generators
in the back. |

JUDGE RAINEY: However, you
surmised, or learned, that the problem

was not coming from the Veterans

clinic.

MS. DAVID: They said they didn't
use those except in an emergency. But
they did send the property manager to

my home. And he came a second time and

onip e o or
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brought his‘girlfrzend with him and she
could feel it in my living robm,
through her legs right through the
floor, as I did. |

JUDGE RAINEY: That was in
January 20047

MS. DAVID: Yes. and I also told
him at that time that the whole |
property -- you éould feel the ground
shaking out in the driveway, and he
said yeah. But‘then,I never heérd from
him again.

MR. KANAGY: Just to clarify, your
Honor; she said that the peison could
feel "it" and I'm not sure what "ig®
is.

MS. DAVID: The vibrations, I think
she was feelinq.‘

MR. SHERR: If I may, just to lodge

an objection, I realize we are giving

leeway, but the hearsay statements that

Mrs. David is making, we would like to
object to all those statements, and

understanding we are giving leeway to

e st
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Miss David because of her pro se.

JUDGE RAINEY: Sure. No finding
can be based solely on hearsay
testimony. But with that having béen
said, go ahead with your testimony, Ms.
Davidx

MS. DAVID: Then after I felt that
it was electricity that was coming into
the house as well as vibrations I also
woke up with my face like it looked
burnt, but it was just a red reaction
to either a magnetic field or stray
voltage.

JUDGE RAINEY: When was that, Ms.
David? |

MS. DAVID: When? Again in 2004,
in the wihter of 2004. Was very bad
for about six months.

JUDGE RAINEY: January, February
period?

MS. DAVID:’ Yes. And I did call
PPL and they told me I would have to
investigate on my own. And I called

and repeatedly called to say I felt
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like I was being electrocuted in my

home and they would not send anybody.

JUDGE’RAINEY: When you say you
experienced burns on your facé this is
while you were lving in bed?

THE WITNESS: In the morning I
would wake up, in the middle of the
night it would be like that. Sometimes
sitting on a chair in the TV room. It
was horrible. 2And I wrote to a friend
of mine in Grants Pass Oregon. She's a
nurse, and she got on her computer and
contacted the EPA in Philadelphia and
then they agreed to come to my home.
And that was June of 2004, “

JUDGE RAINEY: So June of 2004 the
EPA came to your home.

MS. DAVID: Right. They sent two

project engineers. I know Fran

Dougherty was one engineer. I don't

know the name of the other one.
JUDGE RAINEY: What was the upshot
of their visit?

MS. DAVID: He felt that there was

" Fei e
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stray voltage.
MR. KANAGY: You Honor, I would

like to note my objection to the

khearsay from the EPA.

JUDGE RAINEY: So noted.

MS. DAVID: They did testing at my
home .

JUDGE RAINEY: The EPA did.

MS. DAVID: Yes. They only had one

report, however, one letter. It's in

the folder with letters. 2and that one

letter indicated at the one point that
they found low stray voltage readings
everywhere excepting from the
trénsformer pole leading into my hone .

JUDGE RAINEY: That's one of your
exhibits? |

MS. DAVID: Yes.

MR. SHERR: It's 3E.

MS. DAVID: Yes. I starred where
it says "Except near the transformer
pole that services the block." He had
put a device, and I don't know what the

device was, a hand-held device. In my

ATy o | o
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laundry room there is a closet and
inside the closet he put‘that up there
where the overhead‘wire comes to the
roof of the home, and he said, "Oh,
that is high." So I don't know what
the reading was. I don't have the
number, but I do have this letter
saying that the transformer pole that
services the dwelling was the culprit
‘there. I called them again and Fran
Dougherty had already retired, so she
said she could not give me his name and
number, for privacy reasons.

JUDGE RAINEY: Fran Dougherty is
with the EPA?

MS. DAVID: Yes. She said she
would look through their files, but she
couldn't tell me anything until she
contacted their lawyer.

After that something was done and
someone somehow collected that stray
voltage, because it then stopped, that
feeling of being electrocuted in the

house .
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JUDGE RAINEY: When did it stop?

MS. DAVID: June of 2004~

JUDGE RAINEY: So after the EPA
engineers' visit in June of 2004 it
stopped in June of 20047

MS. DAVID: Yes. But there were
six months where I slept in the car in
the garage on a number of occasions; I
took the cat to the Days Inn a number
of times and I left and took day trips
to get out of there as often as I
could. It was not pleasant in the
house.

JUDGE RAINEY: Do you know if any
of these persons from the EPA was in
contact with any of the parties here?

MS. DAVID: I do not. But I
believe they did contact scmebédy.

 JUDGE RAINEY: Please continue with
your testimony.

MS. DAVID: Aftef the electrical
stray voltage I believe that was
gathered stopped the v;brations in the

house still kept cracking. You could

< e A i b
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hear it at night and you could feel it.

JUDGE RAINEY: These were
vibrations withous the coursing of
electricity?

MS. DAVID: Right. So from there I
had éalled -- because I thought it was
that pumping station behind the
Veterans clinic, i heard it and I had
complained about the noise,’an& I asked
my neighbor -- thefe~is‘only one house
closer to it than mine, she said they
did not hear it but they could feel it
and I -- |

JUDGE RAINEY: This is the South
Whitehall Township Authérity operated
pumping station?

MS. DAVID: Right. Ié's right
behind the Veterans clinic.

JUDGE RAINEY: How far away from
your house ig it?

MS. DAVID: Two hundred feet, I
think. |

JUDGE RAINEY: This is located on

Hamilton Street?
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MS. DAVID: The Veterans c¢linic is

on Hamilton Boulevard. When I had
called the township, likewise they said
they were too busy. And Mr. Uff said
he couldn't tone the noise down in the
wintertime. He said it would have to
wait for warmer weather.

JUDGE RAINEY: When did you contact
the township?

MS. DAVID: That was back in
January 2004, when I called not only
PPL but the township as well.

JUDGE RAINEY: That was before the
visit of the EPA?

MS. DAVID: Yes. And then they
suggested that perhaps it was blasting
being done in the area to build a lot
of the new homes in our area. So I had
also called a source in Bethléhem and
that woman told me to call the DEP
blasting division in Pottsville, and so
T did that.

JUDGE RAINEY: You called a source

in Bethlehem?
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MS. DAVID: I*m not suré if it was

an environmental group. I'm not sure
who I called, toc tell you the truth.

But the DEP did then send a blasting

inspector to my honme.

JUDGE RAINEY: This is the State
Department of Environmental Protection.

MS. DAVID: Yes. |

JUDGE RAINEY: When did that occur?
You said this is a DEP blasting
inspector?

M3. DAVID: Yes. That's Exhibit
3C. They found‘ﬁd Ween(ph) Drilling
and Blasting in'vioiatian of setting
off too many explosives in one
timeframe. And a notice of violation
was sent to them. Hdweverl hé did not
think --

JUDGE RAINEY: Was sent to?

MS. DAVID: Ed Ween Drilling and
Blasting. However, he did not think
the damages to my home wererrom
blasting. |

JUDGE RAINEY: I see a handwritten

Sy
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letter from you dated October 29th,

2004, I see, and the complain:
investigation description, which is the
next page, is dated October 13th, 2004.

MS. DAVID: Right. J

JUDGE RAINEY: All this occurred
within that time period; is that
correct?

MS. DAVID: Yes. He said if the
blasting were the scurce of my problems
at the house the windows in my home
would have blown out first, and
they?re not.

JUDGE RAINEY: So the blaéting
wasn't the cause of the problem.

| MS. DAVID: Right. But he did list
all the‘damages in my heme. He said he
had an opinion, but he legally could
not express thét opinion; And what I
starred on‘that exhibit was -- the
first one, a crack is parallel to a
repaired crack. So that after I had
the work done from Grade A Remodeling

there is a huge crack right next to

e
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whare4the work was done and more. ‘And
then I alsé starred where areas are
beginning to buckle, he has nail pops
are beginning te show, molding is
béginnxng to pull away. And all this
was not ﬁhere when I moved into the
house.

JUDGE RAINEY: But you're saying
that the finding was that the blasting
was not the cause of these problems.

MS. DAVID: That's what he said.

JUDGE RAINEY: When again did you
stért experiencing these cracks and

things?

MS. DAVID:  There were some cracks

that were visible in the closets and
things prior to this whele incident,
but there are a lot of new ones over
the doorways and things that were
happening and I did not know why and I
was trying to get to the bottom of what
was happening‘

JUDGE RAINEY: So there were cracks

prior to 2003 when you first started

IR
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experiencing the problem.

MS. DAVID: Yes.

JUDGE RAINEY: But you said that
they got worse over time since the‘
20037

MS. DAVID: Right. And some of
those weré repaired and then I got new
ones next to the repaired ones.

JUDGE RAINEY: Go ahead with your
testimony, Ms. David.

MS. DAVID: I had contacted several

lawyers, I called environmental

lawyers, which I was instructed to do.

JUDGE RAINEY: When you say
instructed who instructed you?

MS. DAVID: Just someone said
that's what I needed to do, because of
the nature of the problem. My lawyer
said he did not handle this kind of
thing, Michael Henry. So he referred
me to Pat Reilly in the same firm and
his first recommendation was to get the
magnetic field tested. Then after 1

had an environmentalist come from
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Phillipsburg, New Jersey he had talked
to the attorney and after that he said

he couldn't help me.

JUDGE RAINEY: Who said he couldn't

help?

MS. DAVID: The attorney, Pat
Reilly. He said South Whitehall
Township was difficult to deal with for
decades and he wasn't going’to handle
the case. So I proceeded to another
one and I actually came to Philadelphia
and she kept my papers for 10 months
and then dropped the case. And
somewhere in here I have an Exhibit of
hers where she sent a letter to the
pump station company that put‘the pumps
in, the Pitcock Cbmpany, and she had
told them -- this was after we had
found’the pumps were not inSulated,‘but
I don't know why she dropped it after
10 months, but she did. Then I called
anothexr environmental‘attorney and gave
him the papers. |

JUDGE RAINEY: Let me just say I
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don't want to’get so bogged dOWn in
rerms of the attorneys with them not
being here I don't want to
unnecessarily prejudice them.

MS. DAVID: Just so ydu know I

tried. Then Sal Labuca, he was the

environmentalist from Phillipsburg who |}

came and he did tést for the magnetic
field. That was March of 2004.

JUDGE RAINEY: So he came’to your
house.

MS. DAVID: Yes, he did.

JUDGE RAINEY: Spell his name.

MS. DAVID: S-A-L, L-A, D-U-C-A.
The only thing he was able to put down
on paper was that all the power lines
to my house also serve the pump
station.

JUDGE RAINEY: This is also an
Exhibit? |

MS. DAVID: It isf In his report
he explained that some people would be
more sensitive te the pulsation, I

guess if you want to call it that.
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It's an exhibit ut I can't £ind it
right now. It was suggested to me also
to get the heating ducts cleaned in the
house. I did that.
JUDGE RAINEY: That was in?
‘MS. DAVID: That waskafter'the

environmentalist came. After March.
There it is, Exhibit 3D is from the

environmentalist. Then Air Care --

well, the heating ducts were cleaned on

June 17th of 2004, then another company
in March of 2004, Air Care and
Restoration, from Bethlehem,

Pennsylvania came, because this white

‘stuff was blowing all over the house.

JUDGE RAINEY: Was that related to
the pulsations, vibrations?

MS. DAVID: I did not know, but I
did not have it before. His findings
were, and that Exhibit is 3G, the
Overview, particles commonly sourcing
from the outdoors ground or crawl space
structural environment make up

approximately he has 54 percent, and T
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add it up as 44 percent, of the dust |

sample. It's quartz, calcite, mica,
clay, and it's rock dust. ’He aiso
recommended putting plastic over the
stones underneath the house, over the
rocks in the crawl space, but I did not
do that, because I thought if vyou put
plastic over that you would have mold
perhaps growing, and that would be
anothér problem which I did not want to

have. T'm allergic to mold. And you

could be very sick from that as well,

so I did not do that.

Then I still, standing in the
kitchen, like at the stove where you're
cooking, if your feet were in one place
too long my feet were getting hot and I
thought something is very wrong here.
And I discussed it with a friend, and
her husband is én engineer with Verizon
and he told me that Al Loch from
Trinity Associates did troubleshooting
for Verizon, so I shéuld call him.

JUDGE RAINEY: Standing in the
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kitchen you would feel heat?

MS. DAVID: In the floor system.

JUDGE RAINEY: Does this occur any

other place in youryhcuse? 

MS. DAVID: That's where I noticed
it the most.

JUDGE RAINEY: Go ahead, Miss
David.

MS. DAVID: I called this
gentleman, Al Loch, and he said he
would stop and he did. He‘was at my
house twice. The first time itkwas
just tc‘examime the house, I guess.

JUDGE RAINEY: When wés that?

MS. DAVID: That was February 2004
and likewilse, that's Exhibit 3H.

MR. KANAGY: Your Honor, I just
want to note with regard to Exhibit 3H,
Mr. Loch is here, so it's not
testimony, but we have -~ we do not
believe Mr. Loch is gqualified to
testify. We may address that later,
but I want to note my objection at this

point. up front. T note that on the

o ¢ mlion,
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first page of the report of Exhibit 3H

it listed Alan A. Loch, Project ;
Eﬁgineer, and Mr. Loch is not a
licensed engineer.

JUDGE RAINEY: So we have
opportunity to address that with
Mr. Loch in the crOSSuexamination when

he takes the witness stand. So we'll

Yo

proceed right now with Miss David's F
testimony, , : o

MR. KANAGY: Thank you, your Honor.

MS. DAVID: At the time of his }
first visit to my home he took pictures
also of the cracks and damageé of my
home inside and out, because some of
the bricks out front were alsb cracked. |
And the big one is right where.the
wéter pipe comes into the hduse- From
there he had made contacts with

Mr. Henning from the Pitcock Company,

which they're the people that installed

the pumps. So he called him and they i

were talking about perhaps the pumps

were unbalanced or had no sound
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Lsolators or the like toc control
vibration.

JUDGE RAILNEY: These are the pumps
that were operated by the Scuth
Whitehall Township Authority,

MS. DAVID: Right. But they all
said everything was inspected and they
all came with standard insulétion and
they were all equipped with pads and
the like to --

JUDGE RAINEY: %ho are you
referring to?'

MS. DAVID: The Pitcock Compaﬁy,
who put in the pumps.

JUDGE RAINEY: You said the Pitcock
Company was associated with the
Whitehall Township Authority.

MS. DAVID: I later learned
they're the engineers for South
Whitehall.

kJUDGE RAINEY: When did all this
occur? |

MS. DAVID: It would be between

February and April of 2004. Not only

o A
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were there phone calls made, but there
was correspendence May 3rd of 2004 to
Steve Henning, manager environmental

division of the Pitcock Company, and

‘the letter is from Al Loch asking if

there were sound isclations in the
pipe.

JUDGE RAINEY: You're referring to
an Exhibit?

MS. DAVID: Yes. 3H.

JUDGE RAINEY: Dkay, Go ahead.

MS. DAVID: I think it was finally
in June of 2004 PPL engineers came
testing for stray voltage.

JUDGE RAINEY: They came in
response to what?
| MS. DAVID: Probably my phone
calls. I kept calling and saying there
was a problem. And perhaps Al Loch had
contacted PPL. I'm not sure.

JUDGE RAINEY: He'll have an
opportunity to testify.

MS. DAVID: In September of 2004 --

JUDGE RAINEY: EPL engineers came

s e i K S8

S e e e e Wb A A n e s g

PRECISION REPORTING




by

19

20

191

;22
23

| 24

Page 36

to your home and geerrmed some tests?

MS. DAVID: Yes, for stray voltage.
and they found low readings at that
time. That letter was -- the repoft
was written June 22, 2004.

JUDGE RAINEY: Are you referringkto
an exhibit?

MS. DAVID: Yes, 3J“ I believe
that first time Mr. Loch happened to
come to my home that mcrning, sO he was
there when she came‘also. And there
was discussion about the findings.‘

Some of those tests were repeated in

~June of 2006, but I had noted the

readings were like 10 times higher the
first time but the engineer said they
are still not éuppésed to be felt. The
readings are low. But wherxe the
highest marks are or readings are
that's where dead trees happened to be
this summer.

JUDGE RAINEY: I notice that in
what was marked as Exhibit 4C you

referred to certain dead trees. I just
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have the cover page. I don't have the
pictures. |

MS. DAVID: I think maybe to you I
sent them in -- they were photographs
in a white envelope. These are the
trees. Do you want to see them?

JUDGE RAINEY: Had you made copies
for the other parties attached to that
cover page with the Exhibit on it?

MS. DAVID: I think he did. I

~don't know that you got the colored

photographs, but maybe I sent copies,

~and I have them numbered on the back.

There's a lot of them.
JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. Let me see
them. Where is that locatced? Where

are the trees located?

MS. DaAaVID: This is in the front of

my property. And then in the back
there's more, but this one had to be

cut down and then those, the brown

marks were starting to show through and
I was not happy about that either. The

rosebush is half dead and those are the
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treés in the back near the transformer.
There s the transformer above the
house (indicating).

JUDGE RAINEY: I see. We may need
some additicnal copies of those
pictures. Okay. Go ahead with your
testimony.

MS. DAVID: In'September of 2004
Mr. Loch said he could rent an analyzer
to try to determine where the
vibrations were coming from. I said I
could hear the pumps and felt them at

night especially, and so to make sure

that's where it was coming from that's

what we did. That test was dorne in
this report.

JUDGE RAINEY: What's the Exhibit
number? |

MS. DAVID: It's 3I. The dates for
that were September 13, 17, 23 and 24.
And I may add, this gentleman and
another engineer were down under my
house for an entire day and when he

came out of there he loocked like he

PRECISION REPORTING



]

19
20

| 21

23

24

Page 39

came out of a cave. It's hot and tight
under the house, and bless their heart
for doing that. At that time when we
did the testing he had discovered six
amps of electricity were running on the
water pipeé and that;s why my feet were
getting hot I think in the kitchen. He

then drilled ground rods into the rocks

under the house, I don't know why he

did that. He has to tell you why he

did it. I just paid him to do it.
Also, there was a day when

engineers from the township and the

water authority, not Allentown, South

- Whitehall Authority, came and they said

they would shut the pumps down, turn
them off, aﬁd if I still felt the
vibrations‘then it wasn't their pumps.
JUDGE RAINEY: Did that occur?
MS. DAVID: Yes, it did.
JUDGE RAINEY: When did that occur?
MS. DAVID: 4E. I don't know What
date. I can't tell you. I'm not sure.

JUDGE RAINEY: I believe PPL may
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have some more definitive information
with regard to that. 8o go ahead.

MS. DAVLD§ That day Mr. Loch asked
if he could go down there to be sure
they were shut off’and they did,give~
him permission to go down to the pump
staﬁion. So he was inside and that's
wnen he saw there are no clamps, no
springs, no sound isclators and no
insulation pads under those pumps.

JUDGE RAINEY: They actually shut
down the pumps on that day?

MS. DAVID: They did.

JUDGE RAINEY: What was the outcome
in terms of when théy‘shut down the
pump? Did you still experience --

MS. DAVID: Yes, I stilil felt it.
But it's I guess speculation again~ If
there are vibrations in the water pipes
when you shut that off, that doesn't go
away right away. I think it's similar
to your stove, electrical coil on a
stove. If you shut it off you still

have heat radiating for a time after
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that. So to me it didn't prove
anything.

JUDGE RAINEY: How long was the
pump shut dcwn?

MS. DAVID: Just minutes. I think
15 minutes, maybe. Then I contacted
another environmental attorney and he
said to get more testing done, but I
felt since we did the analyzer and we
matched vibrations at my house with the
pump station that we pretty much found
the sou:ce'of the procblem.

JUDGE RAINEY: When you say you
pretty much found the source of the
problem, what is your understanding as
to what the source is? |

MS. DAVID: I understand that when
we tested with the analyzer we matched
vibrations at my house and at the pump
station, not even inside, 1 think just
at the pump station door, and the
frequencies were the same.

JUDGE RAINEY: So you surmise that

the problems derive from the pumping
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st.at lon?
MS., DAVID: I think so.

JUDGE RAINEY: And what's occurring

with the pumping station is a result of

electricity supplied to the pumping
station by PPL?

THE WITNESS: I think because it's
not insulated whatever electricity and
voltage is needed to ruﬁ those pumps is
not contained there.

JUDGE RAINEY: You?re saying the
pumping station should be insulated.

If the pumpihg station was insulated
you wouldn't be experiencing the
problems? |

MS. DAVID: I had gone to the
Lehigh County Authority, which’owns a
1ot of pumps all over our county, and
they told me to sue them for
negligence, because I asked if they
would put pumps in the housing
development 200 feet from the new
houses being built would they put pumps

in without insulation pads and, they
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suid no. -

JUDGE RAINEY: But you think the
problem at all derives from anything
that PPL is doing?

MS. DAVID: Well, the stray voltage

I would think would have been PPL's

responsibility and I think they should

have checked the transformer at least
to find out.

JUDGE RAINEY: So you say the stray
voltage from the transformer behind
your house was a prcblem?

MS. DAVID: It was a problem‘ That
was bne of the most severe’prbblems.

To me, I think they almost killed me.

JUDGE RAINEY: Again,'that‘was a
problem‘from what time to what time?

MS. DAVID: January of 2004 to
June.

JUDGE RAINEY: From January 2004 to
June 2004 you were experiencing
stray -~ what you believe to be stray
voltage that was coming from the

transformer behind your home?
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MS. DAVID: As per the EPA
engineer's report. e

JUDGE RAINEY: Now, do you believe
this stray voltage was causing the
injury to you as well as the damage to
your home?

MS. DAVID: Yes, I do.

JUDGE RAINEY: But you haven't
experienced that since, the stray
voltage sincekjune 20047

MS. DAVID: No. But I think there
is an increased magnetic field, which I
can't stand. And apparently some
people aren't bothered by it but othef
people are.

JUDGE RAINEY: You den't think
there is a continuation éf the stray
voltage, but you think there is an
increasc in‘the electramagnetia fields?

MS. DAVID: Again,ul contactea a
forensic engineer in Baston. He sent
my papers and the findings that I had,
testings that I had done, on to a |

professor at Tafayette College in
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Easton, and that gentleman was going to
put a seismograph in’my house and do
testing at night, he said, and suddenly
he sent my things back and said he
couldn't help me. But in conversation
with Mr, Toller from Easton or

Mr. Sealer from Lafayette College; he
said it's possible that electricity
could be coming through the soil. Aand
I think it is, from the pictures’of
these trees.

JUDGE RAINEY: He said it's
possible it could be coming through the
sdil? |

MS. DAVID: Yes. It can be
conducted through the soil. Which I
can't explain it, but that's what he
said.

JUDGE RAINEY: ©Did he draw any
connections with PPL with the
eléctricity coming through the goil?

MS. DAVID: ©No, he didn't.

JUDGE RAINEY: Gmyahead with your

testimony.
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MS. DAVID: The structural engineer

that I had first contacted in 2003, I
had called him back in 2004 and he
returned to my home for a second time.
And 1 was hoping he would verify that
the cracks were worse, because they
were. He said he would call Steve
Henning from the Pitcock Company. I
also found out he used to work for the
Pitcock Company. I waited three'months
for his repdrc from the second time he
came and he had indicated that they,did
not intend to do anything about the
situation.

’JUDGE RAINEY: This was thekfirst
structural engineer that you said you'
hired in 2003?

THE WITNESS: Yes. Paul Reimer.
In his second report he advised
geotechnical studies shouid_be done and
he alluded to the fact that he didn't
think the problems were structural, but
much more than that. Something with

the ground.
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JUDGE RAINEY: Is there an exhibit
with regard to that?

MS. DAVID: Yes. 3L.

JUDGE RAINEY: He said there was
something wrong with the groun&?

MS. DAVID: He said iﬁ I got
geotechnical studies done it would
indicate transmissibility from the
vibrations from the}pumps to my house.
That report is August 1st, 2004, and
it's the second page at the top.
"Geotechnical investigétions may also
be warranted to'determiné soii type."

JUDGE RAINEY: This is Exhibit 3L?

MS. DAVID: 3M. I'm sorry. August
lst, 2004. It¢'s the second page where
I was reading, Geotcchnical
investigations may also be warranted to
determine soil types, et cetera,
between the pﬁmp house and your house."

JUDGE RAINEY: Were any
geotechnical investigétions ever done?

MS. DAVID: No. I called

Vibrotech, bu: they wanted $5,000. And
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I thought if I did that and they still
wouldn't fix it ur do something, I'm
not a wealthy weman. So I did not do
thét. But I did think it was
interesting that’he mentioned the soil
types, as well as the professor from
Lafayette College. Aftér that I filed
the complaiht, because nobody would do
anything.

JUDGE RAINEY: You filed a
complaint with the PUC.

MS. DAVID: Yes, I did, Harrisburg.

JUDGE RAINEY: Have we pretty much
come up-to-date now?

MS. DAVID: Yes. Mr. Loch was at
my house a third time. In fact,
yesterday they tried to put something
on the pipe, water pipe under the
house.

JUDGE RAINEY: Who is “they"?

MS. DAVID: Trinity AssoCiates,
Two engineers from‘that company .

JUDGE RAINEY: This is with

Mr. Loch's company?
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MS. DAVID: Yes. Actually, they

did do it.

JUDGE RAINEY: What did they do
again? He can the testify to that.
Let him testify.

MS. DAVID: Yes. I can't explain
it.

’JUDGE RAINEY: Is there énything
else that you can testify to with
regard to this matter?

MS. DAVID: No.

JUDGE RAINEY: I'm going to allow
you to stand down at this time and T'11
ask Counsel 1f they have questions for
you. And we'll start with Mr. Kanagy.

MR. KANAGY: Yes, your Honor, I do.

| E R I 4
CROSS

EXAMINATTIORN

*ok %k
KANAGY :
Q. Hi, Miss David.
A. Hi.
Q. Miss David, in this proceeding
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you've gaid that you felt electrical impulses

through your furniture.

A. I did.
Q- Is your furniture wooden?
A. There are some that are, but there

are -- I told you the bed frame was steel and there
is a sleep sofa in the TV room that has a steel
frame. But we felt it sitting in a stuffed chair
in the living room.

Q. You felt it through a wooden chair?

A. Yes. Whether it was from the
magnetic field or from vibrations, I don't know, or
both, or all of it. But it was -- to me it still

vccurs, but it is much less in intensity.

Q. The electrical feeling, you gay?
A. Yes.
Q. You mentioned that you £felt like

' the transformer had stray valtagé problems from

January of 2004 to June of 20047

A, I think there were.

Q.  How do you believe that stray
voltage was gathered?

A. I can't tell you. I just‘know the

EPA engineer was there, he had stated it in his
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report. I experienced it for six months and after

that it was eased. So somebody did something.

Q. Is the EPA report the sole basis
for your believing the stray voltage was coming
from ﬁhe'transformer?

A, Yes.

Q. If I could refer you to Exhibit 3D,
this is the report from Sal LaDuca?

A. Right.

Q. Do you agree on Page 1 of the
report Mr. LaDuca indicated‘that EMF can comé from
the wiring ingide of a persOn‘s housge?

A. He doesn't actually say that. Tt
says "This type of wire allows voltage to permeate
beyond the insulation and through wall, floor and
ceiling boundaries.” That's what it says on the

first page on 3D. But I also know Romex wiring is

what is used in most homes.

Q. So do you believe that EMF can come
from the wiring inside of a house?
A. I don't know.

Q. aAnd look at Number 2 on

Mr. LaDuca's report here. Do you believe that this

report indicates that EMF can come from appliances,

i
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light and appliance fixtures?

A. Yes, I do know that. But I can
also tell you I've had the same lights ih the same
house for 13 years and there was no préblem until

January of 2003. And I do not think any

~electricity from my wires in my house would go into

the water pipes of my home.

Q. Is your panel box grounded to your
water pipe?

A. Yes.

JUDGE RAINEY:  If vyou cah't answer
the question just‘say you can't answer
it.

THE WITNESS: Okay. Then I don't
know.

BY MR. KANAGY:

Q. Miss David, you indicated in your
testimony that you made a nﬁmber of telephone calls
to PPL regarding the problem or the perceived
problem?

A. I did.

Q. Did you keep a record of those

’telephone calls?

A. Some of it is -- was written down.
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I kept like a diary for a time, then I stopped

that. But those dates that T called were on that

diary.

Q. Do you have a record of that?

A, It was sent to all of you. Yes.

don't have it with me.

Q. You don't have that with ybu?

A. No, I don't.

Q. Did that list every call that you
made?

A. No.

Q. Did you make a lot of phoné calls

at that time to different entities?

A. Yes, I did.

Q. Did YOu keep track of all thoss?
A. Not all of them. Some cof them.
Q. Do you know who you called at PPL

to talk to?
A. ’The customer service number.
Q. You also indiéated, Misgs DaVid,
that you were getting a burntkface.
A. I was.

Q. You believe that that wasg a

reaction to stray voltage or EMF?
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A. Yes.

Q. Did you have any scientific
evidence to support that?

A. I had experiential evidence to
support that. It was happening all the time.

Q.  So it's your belief that it came
from EMF or stray'voltage?

| A. Yes.‘

Q. Other than the fact‘that it's your
belief you don't have any other evidence to support
that?

A. No.

Q. You also indicated that yvou felt
heat in your floor systemAin‘your kitchen. 1Is your
floor in your kitchen, the subfloor, made out of
wood?

A. It is, I think.

Q. Now, Misgs David, if I éould‘turn
your attention to Exhibit 3J. I'm referring to the
last page. This is the Exhibit regarding the PPL
testing that happened, and I just want to note, the
circles on the last page and where it says dead
trees and dead rosebush, but did you write that in?

A. I did, vyes.
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Q. So the PPL person that made this

report -=

A, No, she did not writé that. I did.
I can also tell you the first time she was at wy
house in 2004 and did the EMF‘measurements, in fmy
TV room she had handed we the device and’I put it
on my arm and it measured 4.9. She did not write
that on the paper either, but I did. Then they
came again in June df 2006, she did a lot of
testing all ovexr the house. BAgain I put it bn my
arm and it was 1.9. She did not write that down

either. I did. But she was there when that

happened.
Q. You mentioned‘a Dr. Sealer in your
testimony.
| A. Yes.
Q. Iz Dr. Sealer an electrical
engineer? |
A. I can't answer that. The forensic

engineer in Easton had sent the papers to him, so
he is a consultant, I believe, for this kind of
situation‘

MR. KANAGY: I have no further

questions for Miss David at this time,
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your Honor.

JUDGE RATINEY:

My . Sherr?

MR. SHERR:

just a few cguestions.

BY MR. SHERR:
Q.

your house and

documented the

in that house;
Al
Q,n

concludes that

A.

Q.

A,

responding to a question?

EXAMINATION

* k%

CROSS

* k *k

Thank you.

Page 56

Your Honor, thank you.

You had a DEP investigator come to

I believe thatts Exhibit‘BE.

He

damage that you're complaining about

is

that correct?

Yes.

Then on Page 3 of that repoft he

the above described damage was not

He did write that.

that in his report?

Now ~=~

I told you --

JUDGE RAINEY:

I'm sorry.

- characteristic of vibration damage. Did he write

You were

pyeaspars wa
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Page 57
MS. DAVID: I was just going to

continue. When I had the pre trial
testimony date we discussed that and I
mentioned to you at that time that the
blasting inspector said he was only
qualified and legally able‘to address
blasting. He was not ablé to state why
he thought the‘housé was cracking or
give any other opinion. But he stated
that the dawages were not from

blasting.

PR e AR IS RIPURA A

BY MR. SHERR:

Q. What he étated‘Was that the above
described damage was not characteristic of
vibration damage; is that correct?

A, I believe it says blasting
vibrations.

| Q. Let's look at 3E. I'm looking at
the third page, first sentence. .

A. Mine is 3C. |

Q. I'm sorry, 3C woﬁld be the report
from the DEP investigator. The third page, first
sentence. "The above described damage was not

characteristic of vibration damage.
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A. And in the second line it says "Was
not éharacteristic of blasting damage."
BY MR. SHERR:

Q. Miss David, you'll agree’with me
that you don't get your water from South Whitehall
Township Aﬁthority; ién't that correct?

A, Neo, I do not.

Q. And there are no connections
between your house and the South Whitehall Township
Authority water pipes; isn't that correct?

A. I believe there are -- I believe
Allentown City connected to South Whitehall's
system at one point.

Q. But you'll agree with me that there
is no direct comnnection between South Whitehall
Township Authority and your house, right? There is
ne pump <~ no pipe that goes right from South
Whitehall Township to yoﬁr house; isn't that
corxect?

A. I believe there are wéter pipes in
front of my house and water pipes that’come;to my
house that the City of Allentown controls, and they
have ConnacLed to the Soutthhitehali system, so

there may be a connection there.

et e e >
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Q. Most importantly, though, yourll
agree with me that there is no pipe that connects
from the pumping étation on Hamilton Boulevard that
you're complaining about with a pipe directly to
your house? You'll agree with that, won't you?

A. No. Because there is a pipe that

goes down the street and around the corner. And

right there at the corner South Whitehall operates

that -

Q. Maybe yocu didn't understand‘what

- I'm asking. There is a water pipe that connects

into your house, correct?
. Right.

Q. That water pipe doesn't connect to

the pumping station on Hamilton Boulevard, does it?

Al It connects to the water pipe in
the street, which I believe is connected to the
Whitehallksystem at the corner.

Q. But again, I’don't know that you‘re
answering my question. My question is, there is a
water pipe that connects into yourkhouse?

A. Yes.

Q. That water pipe does not connect to

the pumping station, doesg it?
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A. I only know that it is connected to
the pipes in the street, and South Whitehall's
system is operated at the cornéx and those pipes
may be connected. I can't answer with certainty,

but I do know that Allentpwn connected to the

system at one point. It was in the newspaper.

Q«’ Just to clarify, there were people
out f£rom South Whitehall Township Authority to your
house. Mr. Loch was there and you were ther85
Mr. Loch --

A. and Mr. UEE.

Q. Mr. Loch went down to the pumping
station, right?

AL Yes.

Q. And you confirmed through Mr. Loch
that they had turned the pumping stationkoﬁf,
correct?

A, Yes, via a compmter command .

Q. And you confirmed that’that pump
wasgs off; is that correct?

A, They did’shut it off, yes.

Q. And even after the pump was shut
off you still felt vibrations in your house; isn't

that correct?
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AL That 1is correct.

MR. SHERR: Thank you. I don't

have anything further.

JUDGE RAINEY: Let's stand in

recess.

Page 61

(Whereupon, a brief recess was taken.)

* k%

JUDGE RAINEY: Mr. DPanks, you had

some cross-examination for Miss Davig?

MR. DANKS:  Yes, your Honor, very
brief.
* Kk ok
CROSS
EXAMINATIG»N
* %%
BY MR. DANKS:

Q. Ma‘'am, you testified you called a
number of different agencieg regarding the
perceived problems with your house. Did that

ineclude the City of Allentown? | |

A, The water authority. I beliéve
Mr. Snyder.

Q. And what did they do in reference

s e et < ok
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to that?

’A; First werkers came and Mr. Uff had
suggested perhaps there was a leak in the watex
pipe that might have been céusing the vibration.

So 1 had -- when I called the water authority they
sent workers to go under the house again to check
the water pipes, and they said there was no leak at
all. Aand they checked ocutside too.

Q. When was that? Do you have any

idea?
A. I don't have the date.
Q. At any time did they come and

change the water heater in your house?

A. They did. That was the second time
they came to the house. That was after I got a
notice from the City saying if your water meter was
more than 20 years old it had to be replaced, so
they made an appointment to come and replace it.

Q. Do you know when that water materv
changeout occurred?

A, No.

;Q‘ Was it’during,the~time you were
having all these prcblems?

AL Yes.
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Q. Was there any change in the
vibration problem between the time before they
changed the water mét’er and after they changed the
watér meter?

A. No.

0. Was there any ’change in this
electrical or magnetic problem between the time
before they changed the water meter and after they
changed it?

A. At the time when I felt that I was

.~ being shocked, electrocuted or both, I think that

was before they did the water meter. So‘afcer they
switched it things were better, but I don't think
that was the reason. I can only say that because I
have another sister who lives maybe 10 blocks from
where I live and they had changed her water meter
as well and she said that she had the vibrations in
her house and felt it was when they changed the
water meters. But I told her that couldn‘t be,
because it happened to me before that. So it
didn't seem that that was the reéson;

Q. So you didn't see any connection
between swapping out the water meter --

A, No, T don't think so.
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Between swapping out the water

meter and either the vibration or the slectrical

magnetic problems?

AL

No. |

MR. DANKS: Nothing further, your
Honot.

JUDGE RAINEY: You say after the
water meter was changed there was no
difference with regard to the
vibrations?

‘MS. DAVID: No.

JUDGE RAINEY: And there were no
differences with fegard to the
electrical impulses.

MS. DAVID: See, to me the voltage
was gathered sometime after June of
2004, I don't know how it was gathered
or who gathered it.

JUDGE RAINEY: You stopped having
the problems‘with the electrical
impulses after June of 2004.

MS. DAVID: Yes. Although I can
just say I perceived and I thought

three pumps ran at night and only one
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in the daytime. They say that is not
true, so I cah*t state that as a fact.
But'to me it seems like they run either
more of them or they are more intense
at night, because I still wake up at
2:00, 3:00 in the wmorning, 5:00 in the
morning, 7:00 in the morning. That's
when it seems to be the worst times and
that's when I‘still get marks on ny
face.

JUDGE RAINEY: So the water meter
was changed between January 2004 and
June 20047 | |

MS. DAVID: Yes. But I don't
actually have the exact day with me. I
can go back and look it up. I think it
might have been on that diary that I
have. | |

JUDGE RAINEY: But was it your
testimony that there was no change in
the vibration during the time that the
water meter was changed, 6r was there a
slight bettering of the situation?

MS. DAVID: No.
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JUDGE RAINEY: No change.

MS. DAVID: T just notice in the
daytime everything is calmer and you
don't feel it in the daytime as much as
at nighttime.

JUDGE RAINEY: Of course you're
still under oath. When you say you
experience these problems at‘night as
well. In terms of the burns on your
face is that coming up through the
mattress of your bed?

MS. DAVID: It is. I did say there
is a steel frame to the bed, so if that
has something to do with it I don't
know.

JUDGE RAINEY: You say also when
you‘ié sitting in a chair you also
experience these burns to your face?

MS. DAVID: Yeah.

- JUDGE RAINEY: ’Are you leaning up
against the furniture at the time?

MS. DAVID: No.

JUDGE RAINEY: You're fust sitting

upright?

b et Besepe —menemrilminn. - sulsaaren.

P A RSP TP o R AR Do

- o i s [

PRECISION REPORTING




8

10
11
12

13

14

|15
16

17

19

1 ap

21

22
23

24

Pape 67

MS. DAVID: Yes.

JUDGE RAINEY: Your face is not
touching anything?

MS. DAVID: No.

JUDGE RAINEY: Itt's coming up
through your body?

MS. DAVID: Yes. As I said, when I
put'that magnetic field device on wy
arm the first time it was 4.9 and both
the engineer and this engineexr were
there and I said to them; what's wrong
with me? Because I don't think anybody
is supposed to light up an EMF device
from your human arm. But it did. And
the second time it was less, 1.9, I
thbuqht, oh I'm better. But it's very
scary.

JUDGE RAINEY: Did Cdunsel have any
additioral questions based on my
questions?

MR. DANKS: No, your Honor.

MR. KANAGY; No your Honor.

JUDGE RAINEY: Let's address the

exhibits of Miss David which are

%
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Complainant Exhibits 1 through‘ﬁb; Are
there any objections to the admission
Qﬁ‘those documents into evidence?

MR. KANAGY: Yes, your Honor. As
noted earlier manyycf these exhibits
constitute hearsay and we would object
to those on that ground.

JUDGE RAINEY: Do you want to point
those out spacifically?

MR. KBANAGY: I can go through them.
The ones that I specificélly object to
would be 3H, 3I, 3D, 3E, as well, SA.
Those are the ones I specifically
object to, your‘Honor.

MR. SHERR: I would join in that.

I don't think he said 3A or 3B, which
we would also object to, as Well as 3D.

JUDGE RAINEY: I think he did
mention 3D.

MR. SHERR: I believe the others he
mentioned. I just want to make sure he
did mention 3H and 3T.

JUDGE RAINEY: Yes, he did.

MR. SHERR: Thank you.
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JUDGE RAINEY: Mr. Danks?

MR. DANKS: Your Honor, I would
join in that objection. And I don't
believe I’went cn the record to join
the objection to the hearsay of the
verbal tcstimony that we have heard.
There is numerous hearSays and we

allowed her to tell her story. But the

City would join and object to that

hearsay and also to the hearsay
exhibits.

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. As I
previously étated, no finding,of’fact
can be based solely on hearsay 
evidence. And with that having been
said I'm going to overrule the
objections. We'll assign whatever
appropriate weight to the documents and
we will admit them into evidence in |
this case; |

Miés David, did you also want to
call Mr. Loch as a witness in this
case? |

M3. DAVID: Yes.

L
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JUDGE RAINEY: Mr. Loch, please
take the witness stand.

* Kk

ALBN LOCH,

after having been first duly sworn, was

examined and testified as follows:

® kR

EXAMINATTION
* R Kk
JUDGE RAINEY: Provide your full
name for the record and spell both
names .
THE WITNESS: My name is alan
A-L-A-N, Loch, L-O-C-H.
JUDGE RAINEY: Mr. Loch, by Qhom
are you employed?
THEkWITNESS: Trinity Associates,
Incorporated.
JUDGE RAINEY: What is your
business title?
THE WITNESS: I'm the president of
Trinity Associates, inc‘
JUDGE RAINEY: What is your

business address?
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THE WITNESS: Our buéiness address
is 524 South Chester Road, in
Swarthmore, Pennsylvania, 19081.

JUDGE RAINEY: Mr. Loch, what is
your association with this case?

THE WITNESS: Miss David called me
to investigate cracks and vibrations in
her house ahd also a problém she was
having with a burning sensation in her
face. And I was recommended by a
mutual acquaintance~of a friend of her
husband who worked for Verizen. They
do a lot'of work Eqr -~ Trinity
Associates, Inc. had the contract for
all of Pennsylvania to maintain their
electrical power systems in the whoie
State of Pennsylvania. So he

recommended that we try and help Miss

David. 2As I also remember, he said

that a lot of places the water pumping
stations don't have the proper
vibration dampening devices installed.
But I showed up on the scene to help

Miss David in any way I could.
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JUDGE RAINEY: You're the president
of Trinity Associates.

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir. I'm an
electrical engineer. I got a Bachelor
of Science degree in electrical
engineering from the University of
Oklahoma. The Navy sent me to school
under an NROTC scholarship. When I
graduated I was sent to school in the
US Navy for one year to be a nuclear
power enginéef&ng officer to watch on a
Nuvy ship, a submarine. - They sent me
to submarine school for another six
months, so I went in the Navy and
served four and a half years as
lieutenant USN. I was electrical
officer in a submarine which supervised
vibration analysis of ali the pumping
equipment, all the motors in the
submarine. And I was a sonar officer
for a time also, which detected the
vibration of other ships, other
submarines. This is from 19867,

roughly, to 1972.
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JUDGE RAINEY: You were here for

the testimony of Miss David; is that
correct?
THE WITNESS: Yes, sir, I was.
JUDGE RAINEY: What do you have to
add to that testimony?

THE WITNESS: I have to add to that

testimony that we did studies, we

documented the evidence in Miss David's
house. Nearly all the doorways have
cracks and the evidence is available,
the pictures are available. You can go
out and lock at her house today and see
cracks that long in nearly all her
doorways {indicating).

JUDGE RAINEY: We need you:ﬁo
verbalize about how long that is.

THE WITNESS: ‘Yes. Sorry about
that. Cracks I saw last night I was
there, 8 to 15 inches on é good
percentage of her doorways and cracking
across her ceiling where :the
flat-headed roofing type screws had

been nailed to keep the drywall up, the
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drywall is actually -- or the sealant
or whatever they use to f£ill in the
nail heads is popped out so you can see
the nails at least two places in her
house. To me something has to be
causing this, more than likely
vibration from some source. I spent a
reasonable amount of time. One survey
took us over a périod of two weeks
where we documented different aspects
of the house and c¢rawled around in the

basement, walked through the

neighborhood. We were out there not

just three different times, we were out
there six, eight different times
spending up to a whole day there and
sometimes‘there were two of us there.
So we are very concerned about the
house, because Miss David has told us,
and I believe it, bécause I'm into real
estate to some degree, that her house
should ke worth 235,000 but she might
be selling it for 140,000 in the next

few days. That's cne of wmy major
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cvnc&rhs for her health is my major
concern. And we have deone this to try
and help her out and o try and solve
the problem, as I'm sure almost
everybody here wants to solve the
problem if we could identify it. The
first time I loocked at the problem I
went back and called since Miss David
identified the pumping station, which
is the obviousg --

JUDGE RAINEY: Why don't we do
this, Mr. Loch, just so we’can have
some connection with dates. I know
based on Miss David's testimony you've
been involved with the situation for
guite some time now. Why don't you go
back to the beginning of your
involvement and discuss with us what it
is that you did, what you observed,
what investigations you were invqlved
in,‘what analysis you were involved in,
and as much as possible provide the
dates. And alsc if thnere are documents

within Miss David's exhibits that might
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also shed some light on this please

present that as well.
MR. SHERR: Your Honor, I apologize

for interrupting. We would ask at this

 point at least for an offer of proof

with respect to Mr. Loch. We would
object to him testifying as an expert.
He is not qualified to testify as an
expert in a number of fields which‘he‘s
trying to testify, notably structural
engineering, electrical engineering,
vibratioﬁ’analysis, now he's added to
that real estate appraiser. He's not
qualified to testify in any of those.

JUDGE‘RAINEY; You would like to
impeach him at this time.

MR. SHERR: Yes.

JUDGEkRAINEY: We'll allow that at
this particular time. Mr. Sherr, we'll
start with you with specific questions

that you have for Mr. Loch with regard

- to his credentials, or expertise, or

his command of this particular subject

matter. Why don'tryOu then ask those
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questions now.
MR.kSHERR: Thank you.
Tk R
VOIR DIRE
* kK
BY MR. SHERR:

Q. Mt. Loch, you're not a professional
registered engineer; is that correct?

A, That's correct{

Q. And you're not licensed as an
enginéer anywhere?

A, That's correct.

Q. Sincé you've gotten out of the Navy
my understanding is you’ve had no education
whatgoever in any of the fields in which yéu
pﬁrport to testify here today; is that correct?

A. My company, Trinity Asscciates,

Inc., works for the Boeing Company. We work two

weeks every year for the past 28 years for them.

We work for Lockheed Martin every vear. We had the
contract fof Verizon. We serviced like 150
staticons in the State of Penhsylvania, We had the
contract for the whole State of Maryland where we

serviced their electrical power system. We had the
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contract, five year contract, for the whole State

of Delaware, we had the contract for the Washington

DC area, the White House, we had the central office

~that verizon had in northern Virgihia also. We

worked for Congoleum, for Princeton Medical Center
for about a week every year, we work for Somers
Point Hospital, we've worked for approximately at
leas; 2,000 companies in our history of 28 years.
Every day’I go out and work with competent,
gqualified people who are in charge of the
maintenance of these facilities that hire me back
every year and i think that is training in itself
and certifies that they value‘my judgment .

g. Getting back to my question,
though, you've had no formal education since --
actually since college in any of the engineering
fields in which you purport to be an expert; isn't
that correct?

A. I'd say the US Navy nuclear power

program has some of the finest people in it,

including President Jimmy Carter, who graduated

from it, anywhere, and that's a definite

educational program, in my estimate, the Navy, and

their qualification program is equivalent to a
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college degree -- master's degree, yes, sir.

0. Let's get this straight. We'll go

back. Since you got out of the Navy you've had no

formal education whatsocever in any field; is that
correct?

A. I went to some schools run by
manufacturers of equipment that we purchased to do
testing with, yes, sir. |

Q. Again, to answer my question, you
had no formal education, you didn't get any kind of
advanced degree in any of the fields in which you
purport to testify. Isn't that right?

A. That's right.

Q. You had a BS degreé, Bachelor's of
Science degree, from Oklahoma University; is that
right? |

A. Yeé, Sir.

Q. Then ydu weﬁt into the Navy and you
were in the Navy for five years; is that right?

A. Four and a half.

Q. As I understand it what’you'did
mostly in the Navy is -- why don't you say what it
was. Some kind of infrared scanning that you did?

A, No, sir. I was an electrical
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officer, lieutenant USN.

Q. What did ydu do?’

A. I was an electrical officer. I had
the electrical division of about 14 electricians on
a nuclear submarine fleet, ballistic wissile
submarine. I supervised their performance and
their qualification and‘as part of that they had
the vibration monitor equipment and they monitored
every punmp and motor on the Smearine to make sure
1t wasn't vibrating too sigmificanily to basically
essentially give away the submarine's location. If
vibration gets into the water in a submarine it can
alert the enemies of the subwarine and potentially
destroy it. |

Q. So people, not you, did vibration
readings on the submarine, right?

A, We went to school to learn how to
do the vibration, the theory and so én. X
suparvised the people doing that. When I worked
for Westinghouse after I got out of the Navy I

accompanied a vibration monitoring expert, helped

him do studies for people like Scott Paper.

Q. That's all well and good what other

people did. I'm trying to figure out what you did.
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And you didn’t do any of these vibration readings
in the Navy, you didn't do them in Westinghouse,
either, did you, for the three years you worked

there after the Navy, right?

A. I was a supervisor c¢f the persons

that did that.

Q. You'll agree with me ybukdidn‘t do
it?

A.  No, I didn't do it.

Q. while you were in the Navy for
these nunber of years, I believe it was four and a

half years you were in the Navy?

A Yes.

Q. Did you spend the entire time on
gubmarineg?

A. Year and a half going to school,
vesg, sir.

Q. ‘So a year and a half in submarine
school?

A. Nuclear power and submarine school,
yes

. And then after the school you went

and worked on a submarine for a number of years?

A. Yes.
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Q. Since you've gotten out of the Navy

my understanding is you've had nothing whatsoeéver
to do with any kind of vibration expertise; isn't

that correct?

Al No., I just told you I went to the

Westinghouse and they had vibration analysis

equipment there and I helped with surveys and we

submitted a quotation. We basically were qualified
to, quote, doing the vibration analysis at a major

plant, I believe it was north Jersey, for a year or

two. It was a quotation. We didn't get the job

but we guoted them.

Q. Mr. Loch, you keep saying “we®. I

just want to find out about you, what you did.
Let's confine your testimeny to you, not anybody
else in WGsﬁinghousekor the Navy. Okay? My
understanding is what vou did for Westinghouse is
you were an infrared scanning operator; isn't that
correct?

A. That 's absolutely not true.

Q. It's not true? Do you recall when
you testified at your deposition, Mr. Loch?

A. I misunderstood. You said the

Navy. 1 didn't do any infrared scanning in the

e Ay
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Navy.
| Q. It said Wesgtinghousa. That's what
you did. For three years you operated an infrared
scanning ~-
A, No, that's not true. They came up

with infrared scanning at Westinghouse the last

year that I worked for Westinghouse.

Q. You operated an infrared scanner,
right?

A. The last year that I worked for
Westinghouse, ves.

Q. You'll agree with me that you
had «- you personally did~ndthing whatsoever
regarding anything dealing with vibrations? Would
you agree with that?

A, I was the ménager in the form of
the electrical offiéer in a submarine who was
responsibple for the vibraticn monitmrihg on that

gsubmarine and I basically was associated with other

- people that did vibration monitoring at

Westinghouse.
Q. Youtre not a member of any
professional society or organization, are you?

A No.
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Q. Just so we are clear, you're not a
étructural engineer, are you?

A. “ No, sir.

Q. Aand you're not an electrical
engineer, are you? |

A No. But I have to say for three
years of my college I did very little electrical.
It's a basic generalized education for engineers.
You just essentially basically concentrate on your
major the last year}

k Q. With respect to wvibrationsg you have

no experience whatsoever in dealing with the

machinery that you used to test Mrs. David's house;

isn't that correct?

A. Like’I’said, vibration analysis in
the Navy is run sileht, run deep, 1is the duty,
almost the birthright, of every submarine
officer -~ the main engine is 15,000 horsepower
were mounted on springs and isolated from the hull
so it didn‘t put sound into the water. Everythihg,

the steam pipes, every wotor -- I mean this

vibration was the key to the very survival of the

submarine.

Q. Would you like to answar‘my
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question or did you forget what it is?
A. I think I did answer the guestion.
I answered it that vibration is -~ ask any

submarine officer and you'll find out that

‘vibration is ~-- the Soviets were so poorly trained

at it that you could detect a submarine 3,000 or
more~miles away coming‘out of port and track them
all over the Atlantic Ocean, knew exactly where
they were, because they didn't concentrate on
vibration analysis. BAnd that was -~

JUDGE RAINEY: Mr._Sherr, I donft
want to belabor this, because it's
going around and around and we are not
getting any_furthér than where we weie
before. Let me do this. Mr;vLoch,
what type 6f service does Triﬁity'
Associlates purport to provide to the
customers it contracts with?

THE WITNESS: We do engineering
studies on a daily basis. We do
engineering testing on a daily basis.
We use a large variety of testing

equipment. We are in the field of

service, your Honor, where we go to the
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customer's location and we do field
testing the same as we did at
Westinghouse. And we did a wide
variety of infrared --

JUDGE RAINEY: What type of

experience do you have performing the

kind of tests and investigation that

you performed 1in association with Miss
David's mattex?

THE WITNESS: 1 take pictures, I

basically record conditions at Boeing

and Lockheed Martin on a Yearly basis,
and basically it's obvious in Miss
David’s house all these cracks have to
be coming from someplace.

JUDGE RAINEY: Did you actually in
past work perform the kinds of tests,
use the kind of equipment and conduct
the kind of investigation that YOu 
conducted for Miss Dévid? |

THE WITNESS: We did that in the

Navy, where we conducted on every motor

in the submarine.

JUDGE. RAINEY: - You retired from the
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Navy on what date?

THE WITNESS: About '72.

JUDGE RAINEYQ Have you done this
kind of work, the work that you did for
Miss David, have you done that since
18727

THE WITNESS: Did it for
W&stinghéuse Electric. I assisted
doing it. Grant vafga. He and I did
it at Scott Paper.

JUDGE RAINEY: You did it as a --

THE WITNESS: We were told we did
it the best they had ever seen aﬁ Scott
baper.

JUDGE RAINEY: This is while you
were with TiinitykAssociates-

THE WITNESS:’ After I left
Westinghouse I went to work for Trinity
Associates. =

JUDGE RAINEY: So you subsequently
say you did work similar to the kind of
investigation and testing that you did
for Miss David and-yau did that in a

contract with Westinghouse and when was

|
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that?
THE WITNESS: We did current

monitoring for Miss David on her water

pipes, we basically --

JUDGE RAINEY: I'm looking for a

date. When was the work that vyou did

‘similar to the work that you did for

Miss David for Westinghouse? When was
that work done?

THE WITNESS: That was a long time
ago, your Honor. It was probably 1975
or thereabouts.

JUDGE RAINEY: You believe it isg

the work that you did for the Navy ac

well as the work that you did for
Westinghouse, the Navy that you stated
you retired from in 1972, and the work
for Westinghouse you believe you did in
1975, you believe that gualifies you as
an expert to testify here today’in
regard to the problems raised by Miss
David?

THE WITNESS: I think, your Honor,

if you look at the report I did of the
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sound analysis portion, anyway, you'll
see that we got rented a'$10,000
instrument similar to what the Navy
had.

JUDGE RAINEY: That's an Exhibit of

‘Miss David?

THE WITNESS: Yes.

JUDGE RAINEY: Do you have that in
front of vyou?

THE WITNESS: Yes.

JUDGE RATINEY: What ekhibit numbexr
is that?

THE WITNESS: 31I.

JUDGE RAINEY: You performed this
analysis by ycurself?

THE WITNESS: ©Nc. Another engineer
graduate at Drexel University. He has
his Bachelor of Science in electrical
engineering, Mr. Charles Ernest helped
me do it.

JUDGE RAINEY: E-R-N-E-S-T?

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir. What we
did is set up the instrument in our

shop in Chester, Pennsylvania. And we
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set up a fan and tested the instrument
nut to make sure it was working
properly. Wwhat we did is measure the
vibration on the fan. You look at
problem one, dated September 15th,
2004, number one, problem number one.

JUDGE PAINEY: In the table of
contents? | |

THE WITNESS: No, sir.

JUDGE RAINEY: Infrared
preventative maintenance survey?

THE WITNESS: ’That’s a form our
secretary used. It wasn't inﬁrared in
this case. It was the closest thing we
had. That's what she used. We toak
pictures. 1f you lcok at problem
number 2, lcook at the graph,‘the
picture in the upper left-hand corner
you'll see two spikes. In the lower
picture you'll see this fan, out of
balance fan, and basically itts spiked
at the Ieft—haﬁd,scale, the magnitude
scala; gives you the magnitude of

vibration and the horizontal scale

-
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gives you the frequency of the

vibration. So you go from zero to 20K |

or whatever c¢ycles per second. As you |

can sece, there's two spikes as you put
it on the fan.
JUDGE RAINEY: Is there additional
Voir Dire in terms of the authority of
this witness to testify? I'11l ask
Mr. Kanagy.
‘MR. KANAGY: Yes, your Honor. I
have a few questions.
kI A 3 ‘
VOIR DIRE
EXAMINATION
* Ok ok
BY MR. KANAGY:
Q. Mr. Loch, have you ever taken any
classes on EMP testihg? |
A. No, I haven't.
Q. And have you ever taken any classés
on stray voltage testing?
A, No, I haven't.
MR. KANAGY: I have no further

guestions, your Honor.

.
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JUDGE RAINEY: Mr. Danks?

MR. DANKS: Nsthing, your Honor.

JUDGE RAINEY: 1'll allow Mr. Loch
to testify; There are certain‘
limitations to his level of expertise
and the Counsel will have opportunity
to ask pointed questions in their
cross-examination in regard to
testimony that he gives which Counsel
believes is outside the bounds of his
ability to testify, based on his
experience, education and expertise.
So that having been said, prior to the
voir dire and the impeachment that took
place with regard to Mr. Loch I had
asked Mr. Loch to go back in time to
the beginning of his involvement in
this matter with Miss David and to’
provide us with what he has done in
regard to this particular matter.

I'1l ask you to do that, then,
Mr. Loch.

THE WITNESS: Okay. Just to

complete my summary here, we tested
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this at the shop. Aanody is willing
to look at it te make sure the
vibration monitér was working propexly.
We tested at the fan, next to the fan
and a distance from the fan and we

found out that, as expected, the

vibration was the same frequency except

less further frém the fan. We did the
same thing at Miss David's house. We
ran strip recorder charts and basically
while I was in the basement of Miss
David’'s housé,‘this’was basically
September 24th, 2004 at 9:13 a.m. in
the morning. We were also monitoring
the current flow in our water pipes
trying to identify the magnetic field
situation which is different, but as I
rested my hand cn hér Water pipe wmy
ring started’vibrating, clank,‘clank,
clark, aﬁd made sure the monitor was
going and took a picture bf it with a
digital camera on Page 31, problem
number 31, and you'll see how it was a

significant peak at a certain -- at two
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different frequencies. 1 took the
monitor, the $.C,000 instrument, and it
gives you the catalogue number and the
model number earlier in the report.

JUDGE RAINEY: That is the water
pipe in the basement at the water
meter? |

THE WITNESS: kYes. In Miss David’'s
house. That's right. B&And I went to
the door of the pumping station while
the pump was running. It doesn't say
it here but I took several readings
outside at‘diffefent locations, but
when 1 got to the meter, or the pumping
station, essentially similar vibrations
were showing the same peaks as -- sawe
frequency that was showing up at Miss
David's home. And as I was there
taking the readings at 9:.3§, from 9:13
to 9:36 a.m. on September Zéth,,2004,
they shut off the pumps and I toock a
reading. Again there was no -- the
peaks went away and I went back to the

house and the peaks went away there,
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too. And they were similar at both
locations, so same frequency at both
locatiéns;

JUDGE RAINEY: When you say the
peaks went away, was there a
diminishment in the vibrations or did
the vibration cease?

THE WITNESS: Essentially the
vibration ceased. 1 could hear the
pump from the door . ‘I didh’t get in to
see 1it.

JUDGE RAINEY:’ So the vibrations in
Miss David's house ceased when they
shut down the pumping station?

THE WITNESS: VYes, sir.

JUDGE RAINEY: And this was on
September 24th, 20047

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir. To wme, as
you see there, it goes from zero hertz
cycles per second to 100K hertz. There
is an infinite number of variations.

JUDGE RAINEY: What problem
numbers?

THE WITNESS: Problem Number 31.
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JUDGE RAINEY: As compared té?

THE WXTNEQS:’ Problem Number 32 and
33. and i guess I'm trying to éay, I
did it at the fire hydrant, at the
manhole. When I got back to the
problem 35, wall to the pumping station
were not running; you can see it went
away and it went away at the house
also. 1t's like a fingerprint, your
Honor. In submarines the sonar rays --
while T was sonar officer we had a
complete catalogue of every Soviet
submarine that was done’as it came out
of port. They had a strip chart much
more complex than thisg, because it was
hardwired to the submarine, but on the
other hand it reported the same peaks
and valleys for that given submarine.
And you could identify the exact Soviet
submarine. Not just the c¢lass, but the
exact submarine that you were txacking
on your sonar. By having these strip
ch&xts, because the peaks occur on a

given submarine at different
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frequencies, and sov it is a very valid,
precise science sound analysis. And
this is back in 19 -- in the '70's. So
the same technology exists today except
it*é more refined. Ahd when thé pump
vibrates and it's vibrating

Mrs. Davidfs home and nmy riﬁg is
bouncing and I go back after they shut
it off and it's not there anymore, to
me it's almost a ceftainty that the
vibratiohs is actually entering Miss
David's home from the pumping station.
and I was there earlierx and almost all
our customers that we deal with, that I
deal with, that I've personally
witnessed, have pipes’thac size that
have rubber inserts. The rubber is
part of the pipe and that rubber
basically as the motor rotates and
vibrates steel will convey that
vibration into the -- down the pipe and
the pipe will vibrate. But if you put
rubber inserts of pipe the rubber will

dampen it out and it will not reach the
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rest of the pipe. They follow this up
by not only putting rubber éecti@ns in
the pipe, but they put springs under
the motor mdunting pipe and they put
isomer pads, which are made out of
rubber and cork, and they dampen the
vibration that gets into the ground
where the pad that the pumps sit on,
the motocxr sits on, andkthat keeps the
vibration from bothering the rest of
the community.

We have pictures here and they let
me into the pumping station during my
first visit to Linda's house, iﬁ
February of 2004, I think, and I took
pictures. They didn't put these rubber
sections in the pipe, so the vibration
is wvibrating throughout that pipe and
the only rubber gromets they put in was
to keep the vibration from getting into
the concrete flocor. They put a rubber
grommet, rubber boundary, they wrapped
the pipe in rubber so that as the pipe

vibrates it wouldn't vibrate against
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‘the concrete flocor and perhaps split

their own floor. 1In fact, that makes
it worse.k The pipe would vibrate and
vibrate downstream or on the section
side or whatever to essentially affect
the customers, the people like Miss
David, on the streets around where the
pipe ran. And to me the pump is
running and it's vibrating at certain
specific frequencies and that
identifies that pump and the vibration
monitor identifies frequencies and they
match up in the house and they match up
in the pumping station and it shuts off
and it goes away -- it's hard to argue
that that pump wasn't the source of
vibrations.

JUDGE RAINEY: Let me ask you this,
Mr. Loch. You said you read the same
vibration frequencies at the pumping
station that you read at Miss David's
house; is that correct?

THE WITKESS: Yes, sir.

JUDGE RAINEY: How were the
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vibrations from the pumping station
getting to Miss David?s house? How was
it traveling?

THE WITNESS: We probably have --
if I can show this Exnibit I think it
would be worthwhile for you‘in
particular to see how the actual plan
looks (indicating).

MR. SHERR: I'm going to object to
the use of that Exhibit. We have not
been provided with that, we have never
seen that before. I don't know what
that is, that handwritten drawn
diagram.

JUDGE RAINEY: Is that related to
any document that is in evidence right
now or any document that Miss David has
provided as one of her Exhibits,

Mr. Loch? |

THE WITNESS: It's related to all
of them. It shows where the pumping
station ié, where Miss David's house
is, it shows the distance from Miss

David's house to the puwping station.
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JUDGE RAINEY: We are going to

allow test:imwony with regard to that and
you'll have a chance £o cross examine
Mx . Loch in regard to thié diagram. Go
ahead, Mr. Loch. |

THE WITNESS: This is the pumping
station, your Honor, and Miss David
asked if she could question the
Defendants, your Honor, and perhaps
they didn't understand the guestion or
they said, no, you can't qUesﬁion us.
Well, she can't question the lawyers of

the Defendants, but on the other hand

I'm saying if --

JUDGE RAINEY: When did she ask the

- gquestion?

THE WITNESS: During the deposition
she said "Can I question you" and they
said, "You can?t guestiocn us.”

JUDGE RAINEY: You’re going to
provide us with some testimony with
regard to this diagram. Go right
ahead.

THE WITKESS: This is incomplete

—
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 because we don't have the piping plans

and whatever that are underground here.

But it shows the pumping station.

‘These are large pipes, like 6, 8-inch

pipes, your Honor, and basically these
are significant pumps and basically
they're capable of must be a reasonable
amount of water. There is -~ South
Whitehall Township has, and it's
labeled on there, South Whitehall, a
vault, and'I work for Washington
Suburban Sanitary Commission\ls years,
three months every yvear for 15 years
straight, and 1 surveyed,upkto‘zo of
these vaults a day for Washington
Suburban. 1t's a big manhole and if
you g¢ down inside a straight up and
down ladder there is a’huge pipe in
there, perhaps two or three, perhaps --
City of Allentown's here, they have an
engineer here; they might be able to
tell me the exact size, but some of the

pipes when I worked for Washington

‘Suburban were as tall as this room, 6
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foot wide and high. And those pipes
carry the water for the Capitol, the
Maryland side of Washington DC.

MR. SHERR: I'm going to object to
all of this testimony. There is no
basis in fact whatsceﬁer for any

testimony given based on this diagram.

“He is testifying about things that are

completely irrelevant, having to do
with something in Washington DC and
there is nd connection to this case
whatsoever. And I move to strike all
that testimony.

JUDGE RAINEY: Your objection's
noted and I'm going to ask Mr., Loch to

stick to the particulars of this case

and what you know akout this particular

matter.

THE WITNESS: VYes, sir. There is
evidently a large pipe butied in the
street on Hamilton Boulevard. There is
a water pumping station that's probably
connected to that pipe. There is a

pipe that runs in front of Linda's
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house, where the vibration was picked
up, that‘seems to be coming from the
water pumping station 200 or so feet
away. This is the éhurch, church
parking lot, this is the high tension
lines going around the church parking
lot. I'll get to that later. But they
pick up vibrations in submarines 3,000
miles away in water. This is a pipe
that's continuous steel. It wquldn;t
be abnormal to feel that in her houéé,
and basically since the pad isn't
igsolated either from the ground, if the
pumps are sitting on a rock here it
could vibrate Linda's house also
somehow ~-

JUDGE RAINEY: Are you sayihg there
is a pipe connection from the pumping
station to Miss David's house?

THE WITNESS: I believe there is a
continuous run of pipe. I don't know
the route it takes,’but I believe there
is a continuous run of pipe from that

pumping station in front of
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Mrs. David's house, yes.

JUDGE RBINEY: Is there anything
else you want tc add to your testimony?
THE WITNESS: Miss David's been

bothered with eiectromaQHEtic fields
and essentiélly from my experience in
the field it's very unusual for high
tension lines to run in a U shape
fashion like this. Usually high
tension lines go in a straight line.
They might take an L turn or whatever,
but for whatever reason PPL ran this
around the parking lot. And when they
did that, if you're familiar with
electrical theory at all, there has to
be somebody hére, I assume there is, if
you put current in a coil, a magnetic
field in a circle, an electrical field
is basically produced in the middle of
that coil. Now, if there's any
unbalance in the load there could be a
current in the neutralg Or the
utilities don't have a neutral. They

uge the ground. &nd so if there's
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capacitors, and perhaps this young lady
knows 1f there's rcapacitors in the
immeaiate’vicinity,~if one group of the
three sets of capacitors blows a fuse
then there is a large amount of ground
current flowing perhaps in that water
line and if the capacitor bank is over
here -~

MR. KANAGY: Your Hdnor,kthis is
pure speculation on Mr. Loch's part. I
move to strike this testimony. It's
nothing but pure 5pecﬁlation.

JUDGE RAINEY: So noted,
Mr. Kanagy, and we'll of course take
that into consideration with regard to
this matter. |

Mr. Loch, to the extent that we can
move beyond speculation and talk about
matters that you know, let's do that.

THE~WITNESS: Yes, sir. Miss David
has -- she'd be glad to testify
directliy to you ~- has on occasion
called PPL and told them the

electromagnetic fields or whacever is
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bothering her is very intense. And
she's told me the eleétrcmagnetic

fiélag have alleviated very quickly
after she's placed such calls. I'm
saying that we should be able to ask

PPL engineers detailed questions as to

‘whether there is a capacitor bank that

would generate this, that if‘they téok
it off line the magnetic fields would
gofaWAy instantly«‘ |

JUDGE RAINEY: You'll have some

opportunity to cross examine PPL's

witness, but I want to know in terms of

your involvement in this case, what
were you specifically able to find and
what were your conclusions?

THE WITNESS: When we did the
inspection of Miss David's home we did
find current going through the water
pipe. We tried to isolate thé water
pipe from the house system.
Unfortunately, but perhaps it explains

some of Miss David's problem, the soil

~under her house is very high
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resistance. So we couldn't, even
though we pounded in five or six rods
of varying lengths, we couldn't get
less than the national electrical code

requirement of 25 ohms and we had to

leave the water pipe hooked up as a

main ground. That is hooked to her
neutralyin her panel. As recently as
last night we were picking up two to
three amps in her water pipe. That's
not that abnormal. We tried to inseft
impedance in the line. kThat didn't
work.

| JUDGE RAINEY: This was all done
last night?

THE WITNESS: Last night. And we

tried to put the electrical -- the

ground rods in earlier and we couldn't

do that.

JUDGE RAINEY: When you say
earlier, when was that? |

THE WITNESS: 2004. September
2004.

JUDGE RAINEY: What is your --
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baéed on your findings what connection
does PPL have to Miss David’s problems?

THE WITNESS: PP & L's designed
this loop which included the water pipe
could be -- if they had an unbalanced
load or ~-- |

JUDGE RAINEY: Again, you're Saying
"ecould be." You're saying you don't
know for sure. |

THE WITNESS: I don't know'for
sure. Perhaps I could identify wmore if
PP & L's engineer would answer the
questions I have for them, or for her.

I am not sure. I haven't been able to

“identify anything that PP & L is doing

concretely, but as is often the case,
people don't answer questions that you
have for them if there is a liability

involved. So I have suspicions that

they might know more than they have

told Miss David.
JUDGE RAINEY: Miss David, were

there any questions you have for your

~witness, Mr. Loch, which he has not
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addregssed?
" MS. DAVID: No questions for him.

JUDGE RAINEY: Was there anything

further you want to add to your

testimony, Mr. Loch?
THE WITNESS: I just wanted to make
a note, your Honor, that the water

meters that the City'bf Allentown

attorney mentioned, they're able to be

réad remotely, so those water meters in
all the houses that have been put in
recently, instead of goinyg and reading
the meters in the basements they
transmit electromagnetic radiation.

MR. DANKS: Your Honor, I'm going
Lo object, I don't know what the
factual basis for this testimony is.
There is nothing in the record about
any of this. |

JUDGE RAINEY: I'm not sure what
relevant point Mr. Loch is making.
What are you trying to show?

THE WITNESS: T guess what I'm

trying to say is if you drive by and

mrae # e s 4t s v+ Ay B
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can get the reading from the house's
water meter it has to be radiating some
kind of electromagnetic radiation and
that could be affecting -

JUDGE RAINEY: What you're saying
is that the City of Ailentown in their
automatic meter reading’may be
contributing to the electromagnetic
fields.

THE WITNESS: There's all kinds of
different meters. I'm not an expert in
Lhose meters but I'm saYing it's a
possibility.

JUDGE RAINEY: You're speculating
again. Okay. Your point is noted.

MR. DANKS: I'd move to strike all
this speculation and remove metei
reading.

JUDGE RAINEY: We will have
cross~examinati0n at this point. And I
am considering very carefully what is
being said, what speculation is being
made, and what hard evidence is being

presented in regard to any testimony
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that's been given here today, any

documents that are being presented here

today. Let's move to

cross-examination.

Let's start with you, Mr. Kanagy.
ook Kk
CROSS
EXAMINATION

* kX

BY MR. KANAGY:
Q.- Hi, Mr. Loch.
A. Yes sir.
Q. Just to clarify, ig it correct you

have not reached

any conclusion about where the -

electricity in Miss David's water pipe is coming

from?

A.

putting impedance in that it's not a parallel path.

I was only able to conclude after

No, I haven't concluded where it's coming from.

Q. Is it your belief that PPL's

service to -- electric service to Miss David is

faulty?

A.

wrong with the individual transformers or the high

I don't believe there is anything

ot et b W 15 8 S
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lines. There might be something wrong with the

configurations.

Q. But you haven't reached any
conclusion?

A. I haven't reached any conclusions.

Q. You don‘t’beiieve that PPL electric

service, who put a transformer into Miss David's
house, is faulty?

A. No,’I den't.

Q. When you were in Miss David's house

did you ever feel the vibrationg?

A. No, I didn't. Well, I did -- I
felt the vibrations when'my ring -- yes, sir.
Q. Just to clarify, that was when you

ware under the house; is that correct?

A. Yes, sir‘

Q. And the ring wasg cianging against
the pipe.

A. (Witness indicating) .

Q. When you were Standing ~~ maybe you

should respond for the court reporter so she can
understand.
A. Sorry. Okay. That's the only time

T actually felt the vibraticn, was when the ring

R S— b b SOt <
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bangyed agalinst the water pipe as Lt vibrated
significantly.

Q. S50 for all the times that you were
in Miss David'’s house you could not feel the |
vibrations in her kitchen or in her living ?oom or
in any other room in any pait aof her hcuse?

A. That's correct.

Q. Is it correct that you also
couldn't feel the magnetic fields?

| A. That's corxect.

JUDGE RAINEY: When was it, did you
say, that you had your’ring vibrating
against the water pipe?

THE WITNESS: September 24th, about
9:13 a.m.

JUDGE RAILINEY: ’Aﬂd that was in
2004.

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.

BY MR. KANAGY:

Q. Mr. Loc¢h, is it abnormal for
current to be on a watsxr pipe?

A, No.

Q. Is it correct that the ground in

Miss David's panel box is grounded to her water

.
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pipe, it's connected to her water pipe?
A Yeé, it is.
 Q‘ Is it correct that she could choose
to ground her panel box at another place?
A. That's correct.
Q. Would you please -- what was your

solution? At the deposition you indicated you had

a golution for fixing the purported eslectrical

problems in Miss David's house. Could you explain
what those are?

A. At the deposition we thought that
perhaps Miss David's house panel, we determined
last night, it had some unbalanced 1oad; Even
though none of the major appliances were running,
like the air conditioning or hot water heater,
which are all 240 volts, just the lights and
everything was unbalanced. So we switched a couple
wires and balanced the load. In other words; a
neutral wasn't carrying any current anywmore, or one
amp was gix or eight amps earlier. 1It's just good
electrical practice to try and balance thé load in
each phase, each 120 volt leg. |

JUDGE RAINEY: That Was in hexr

electrical switch bhox?
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THE WITNESS: That's right.

Everything is completely wired, it's
according to the national electric
code, and it is put to her water‘pipe
probably because it's hard to ground.
As I found cut it's hard to drive a
ground rod independently of the water

pipe. We tried to, in our shop

earlier, we have large test equipment.
Our equipment tests up to a 5,000 amp
circuit breaker. We have six high
current test sets. We put one of them

with two legs on it and put an

Wl W ims om s A S L Bacr il o, i o A b

impedance doughnut CT in it to lessen
the current through the one leg and we 1
were very successful in our shop. We !
got it down to 3 pcicent by pﬂtting

this CT in the water pipe. But it was

So we had like 300 amps, the two legs
had 150, 150. When we slipped the CT f
over the one leg it went down to almost

300 amps in the leg that didn't have

the CT. So we slipped the CT over on ?

N
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her water pipe last night . not on her
water pipe, but on her ground line, thé
ground bond that went from the water
pipe to the panel, and it didn't alter
the current at all. It was still two,
three amps, so it must not be a |
parallel -- whatever the source of the
current is outside Miss David's howme
apparently isn't a parallel path.

Maybe it's a bad connection in one of
the other neighbors' houses, I don't
know. All I know is what happened to
Miss David's house. I am concerned
with Miss David. I'd like to see her
healthy and not bothered by this and I
was trying things that‘might work in
accordance with nmy experience and
expertise. But it didn't work at all,
so I probably will go back tomorrow and
try and get a grbund rod in her yard.
Probably means punching a hole in her
wall and try to get free of the water
pipe, which might be the reason she's

getting these burns to her face. I'm

T e koot 2
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1 not sure.

b2

BY MR. KANAGY:

3 Q. So it's possible that additional
4 grounding at her house could £ix the problem, the
5 electrical problem, in the water pipe?
6 A. If we can remove the water pipe
7 ground, which from my own experience wizch a hammer
8 drill in her basement, is easier said than done.
S MR. KANAGY: I have no further
10 questions, your Honor.

11 JUDGE RAINEY: Thank you.

12 | Mr. Sherxr? |

13 % % K

14 | CROSS

15 " EXAMINATION

'16’ | ’ * %k

17  BY MR. SHERR:
18 | Q. 'Mr. Loch, just looking at Mrs.
19 ﬁavidﬂs exhibit 3I why is it that you haven?t
20 provided us with actual paper readingé of the
21 vibrations that you purportedly toock testing of?
22 A. The pictures are there, the strip
23 start chart pictureg are there.

24 0. You do have pictures, but I'm
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trying to f£ind out why you didn't provide us with

paper so we could actually see it.

A. You can see it. It's right there.

Q. You have no reason why you didn't

provide usg with the paper readings?

A. You're asking me essentially why I

didn't provide you with the original when you
already have the copy. I assumed this would be
good enough. TIt's good enough for me to read.
It's not ~-

Q. I guess that's my point. It isn't

‘that easy to read when you take a picture of it as

opposged to make a copy of it, and I’m,tfying'to
figure out why you didn't provide us with a paper
copy of it so we could see what your purported
readings are. Do you have a reason for that?

A, I'wve never been asked for that

pefore. It was unintentional. I'm sorry that you

don't consider it good enough. It's just to me
it's the same exact thing. It's a copy of the
strip. |

Q. Where in 3A do you have the actual
readings from when you took readings of |

Mrsg. David's house when the pump was not on?

L b e iR 5 -

PRECISION REPORTING




15
16

17

19
| 20

21

23

24

Page 120
JUDGE RAINEY: 3A or 317

MR. SHERR: 3I, youxr Honor.
THE WITNESS: Well, I assume you
mean my report of September’24th‘ I
might not have taken a -~ I might have,
I might hot have. I obviously took -~-
‘I remember taking it, but obviously it
was gone, not only at the pumping
station but at the house too. I wight
not have recoided, ran or kept the
strip chart. We have a Whole bunch of
rough data at our shop.
BY MR. SHERR:
| Q. You haven't provided this Court or
us with any kind of readings when the pump wasg
purportedly 6ff, have you, with respect to
vibratiéns?

A. I basically -- it might not be in
this report. The pictures are there. I might have
it at the shop in our archives of all the reports.

Q. Mr. Loch, you understand that you
were supposed to provide for Mrs. David so that she
could help in her case this information. You

un&erstandkthat, right?

o e o s, s e
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Yes, sir.
But you didn't provide it, did you?

I'm a witness. I'm telling~you

JUDGE RAINEY: Let me shortcut
this. I don't want to spend an
unnecessary amount of timé with these
kiad of questions. So Mr. Sherr, to
the extent that you didnm't ask for the
iﬁformatibn;in discovery I don't want
to go through a whole line of questions
of what you think he should have
provided but didn't provide and you
didn't ask for.

MR. SHERR: If I may, I did ask for
it in discovery. I asked‘for a request
for production of documents.

JUDGE RAINEY: There were no
motions to compel.

MR. SHERR: There were no’mctions
to compel and I asked him during his
deposition as well and he doesn't have
thusé to produce.

JUDGE RAINEY: All right. Again,

- apeagng
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be very mindfdl of economizing this
hearing procéss to the extent that
these are questions you'alsé asked
during the cquréé of your deposition
and it may not be necessary to go
through a whole litany of qﬁestioné'

regarding what was not provided and

{
o : :
things where motions to compel were not
filed. Keep that in mind. Go right
ahead. |

MR. SHERR: If I may, though, he
has testified to things and there is no
basis for that testimony, and that's
just what I was pointihg out .

THE WITNESS: I made this testimony i
undexr oath and I basically -~ my’word H
says that it‘went away. What more
evidence do you want? I could get

that, but I've already made the

MR. SHERR: I'll move on, your

Honor.

You were present when South

s
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Whitehall Township Authority agreed to do an

experiment and turn off the pumps to see what
effect that had on MHrs. David's house, correct?

AL I was present.

Q. In fact, you went to the pumping
station and you confirmed via walkie talkie that
the pump was off, right? |

) I went to the pumping station and
noted there were no vibration boots and whatever
installed, and I told them the pump was off, yes.

Q. So you coﬁfirmad that the pump was
off; is that correct?

A. I did.

Q. Afte: tﬁe pump ﬁas turned off
you'll agree with me that Mrs. David étill felt
vibrations in her house, didn‘t she?

A. We were forced to rent a 510,000
instrument, which in my mind South Whitehall
Township should have rented --

MR. SHERR: Your Honor, c¢an ybu ask
him to answer the questién.

JUDGE RAINEY: Mr. Loch, answer the
question ves or no and then you can

explain it.
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BY MR. SHERR:

Q. Would you like me to repeat the
question? |

A. Yes, sir.

Q. After the pumps were turned off and

you confirmed that the pumPSVWere‘turned off
Mré, David still reported feeling vibrations in her
house, correct?

A. I don't specifically recall.

Q. Did you ever ask her whether she

still felt wvibrations?

A. I might have, I might not have.

Q. You heard her testify today that
she -~

B She's not a $10,000 instrument.

Q.  You heard her testify today that |

she still felt the vibrations after the pumps were
turned off, right?

A, She felt something.

Q. You heard her testify that she felt
those same vibrations when the pump was off,fdidn't
you? You heard her testify to that today or you

don't remember?

A. I'm gaying that she felt something.

Page 124
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Whether it was the vibrations or nct I'm not apt to
say and knowing how human beings work I don't think
she can say it's vibration of a certain frequency,
She's not a $10,000 instrument able to identify all
that. |

. Just to be clear, just so we are
not mixing these things up, when South Whitehall
Township Authority personnel came to Mrs. David's
house and they went and turned off the pumping
station, the pumps, and Mrs. David still felt those
vibrations, you weren't taking any readings at that
time, were you? |

A. I didn't have anything to take
readings with.

Q. That's right. All we know with
raegpect to when the pumps were turned off at that
time wag Mres. David felt the same Qibration{,right?

A. She felt what she felt. I couldn't

say one way or the other. I never felt it at that

“time.

Q. You testified that the vibration
that you measured into Mrs. David'‘s house, you
tested that vibration at the area where the water

pump ~- where a water pipe connected to her house,
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correct?

A. The one and only water pipe.

Q. Therets a water pipe that connects
to her house and that's where you did your readings
from. right?

A. Yes, sir.

Qi There is no c¢onnection whatsaever
between that water pipe into Mrs. Pavid's house --
excuse me, the water pipe into Mrs. David’s housa
and the pumping station, is there?

A. Please feel free to show me the
diagram of the pipes. 1I'll be glad to look at it
and answer that question. But T have no idea.

Q. ~So you don't know one waykor the
other?

A, I don't know.

MR. SHERR: I have nothing further,
your Honor.

JUDGE RAINEY: Mr. Danks?

MR. DANKS: Just briefly, your

Honor.

CROSS

EXAMINATILION
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BY MR. DANKS:

Q. Just a follow-up on a question by
the Judge. He asked you what was PPL's connection
to the problems at the house, and my question is,
what the is the City of Allentown's connection to
vibration problems at the house?

A.  Miss David lives on the borderline
Of South Whitehall Township, from what I
understand, and Allentown. Allentown's water pipe
runs into Miss David's house. South Whitehall is
é@nneated with that pumping station probably one
way or another. BAll I can say is, as I said in the
deposition, that the City of Allentown to protect
their customers like Miss David before they connect
up to a pumping station, which is very close to
their customers, should insist on better vibration

isolation in future pumping stations, including the

retrofit of this pumping station with vibration

isolators, rubber pipe sections, coiled springs. I
took inEures and submitted them in an earlier
report.

MR. DANKS: Move to strike.

Nonresponsive.

-
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JUDGE RAINEY: Your guestion was

what 1is the connection of the City of
Allentown to the problem, and it's my
understanding, Mr. Loch, that you
testified in eésence that there is some
connection betwecen the pipes from the
pumping station and the pipe from
Allentown that goes into Miss David's
house; is that correct?

THE WITNESS: That's right.

JUDGE RAINEY: 1'll overrule the

objection. Go ahead, Mr. Danks.

Just a follow-up. Same basic

question. What's the City of Allentown's

connection to thie electromagnetic problems that are

taking place

A.

Q.

examinations

at the housge?
To my knowledge none.
In any of your testing or

at the property did you ever notice

any problem with the water flow or pressure or

quality or any of those characteristies of the

water service to the house?

A

No, sir.
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MR. DANKS: Nothing further, your
Honor.

JUDGE RAINEY: We'll allow you to
stand down, Mr. Loch. I belicve, Miss
David, you also listed your sister,
Dolores Miller, as a witness in this
case?

MS. DAVID: Yes.

JUDGE RAINEY: We'll ask your
sister to take the witness stand.

MS. DAVID: Can I submit to you
places‘where he worked. |

MR. SHERR: Iywould object because
it is where he aid, not what he did.

JUDGE RAINEY: All right. We won't
allow that. There is scme testimony
from Mr. Loch in terms of what he has
done and where he has done that work.

de i ok

DOLORES MILLER,

after having been first duly sworn, was

examined and testified as follows:

* ok ok
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* ko k

JUDGE RAINEY: Keep your voice up
and give us your full name and spell
both names.

THE WITNESS: Dolores,
D-0-L-0-R-E-§, Miller, MQI»L»L~E~R‘

JUDGE RAINEY: Miss Miller, what is
your address?

THE WITNESS: 1362 Pennsylvania
Avenue, Emmaus, Pennsylvania.’

JUDGE RATNEY: And the Zip code?

THE WITNESS: 18049.

JUDGE RAINEY: What is your
relationship to Miss David? |

THE WITNESS; I'm her sister.

JUDGE RAINEY: You have some
testimony related to her complaint?

THE WITNESS: Yes. This summer I
was over and standing against her car
in the garagé I felt vibrations which I
never experienced before.

JUDGE RAINEY: You felt wvibrations
coming fram the car?

THE WITNESS: From the car in the

pcmscy oy
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garage.

JUDGE RAINEY: BAnd you said that
was this summef?

THE WITNESS: Uh -huh

JUDGE RAINEY: Is there any other
testimony that you want to offer?

THE WITNESS: I haven't felt
anything in the house, actually. But I
did feel that. |

~JUDGE RAINEY: That was this
summer . |

THE WITNESS: Uh-huh. That was
kind of strange. |

JUDGE RAINEY: Miss David, did you
have any questicns you want to ask of
your sister?

MS. DAVID: I just thought she
could tell you what my face looked like
in 2003.

THE WITNESS: That was unreal.

Msf DAVID: And how often you saw
it |

THE WITNESS: Yeah, I saw it lots

of times. 2and I don't know if once she
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was -~ how should I say -- subject to

that, some people -- oncé it was in hex
system naturally it would keep on. I
just was in and out.

JUDGE RATINEY: Have’you been a
frequent visitor to Miss David's house
since October of 20037

THE WITNESS: Yeah.

JUDGE RAINEY: Any
cross-examination for Miss Miller?

Mt . Sherr?
MR. SHERR: I have none.
‘JUDGE RAINEY: Mr. Kanagy?
MR. KANAGY: Yes, 1 have a few

questions.

CROSS
EXAMINATTION
* % x
BY MR“KANAGY;‘
‘ | Q. Miss Miller, you say that's ’th'e
only time you ever felt anything unﬁsual in Miss
David®s house?

AL Yes.
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MR. KANAGY: No further guestions,

your Honor.

JUDGE RAINEY: Mr. Dénks?

MR. DANKS: Nothing, your Honor.

JUDGE RAINEY: Thank you, Miss
Miller. You may stand down.

I believe that concludes your
direct case, Miss David. How do we
want to proceed? Do We wént to proceed
on? Does anyone want a break?

MR. SHERR: T would state that the
testimony I would be presenting to your
Honor is very shorxrt. I probably coula,
get that done. ’

JUDGE RAINEY: That's fine. Any
party have any problem with that?

MR. KANAGY: I believe that makes
sense, because it sounds like Miss
David may have some more gquestions for
Miss Rippke.

JUDGE RAINE?; Based on our earlier
discussion, Mr. Sherr, because you
stated that the written testimony

you're not going to pregent but ybu
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have a witness here today?

MR. SHERR: I was presenting two
transcripts of written‘testimony,‘your
Honor. I think you may have
misunderstood, written testimony of
Gerald Casda.

JUDGE RAINEY: I don’t have it.

MR. SHERR: No. I presented that,

JUDGE RAINEY: I have anticipated
Lestimony of Deﬁnis Harmon and/ox
Steven R. Henning, PE township
engineers.

MR . SHERR: But I presented to you
four transcripts.

JUDGE RAINEY: Ckay. But you don't
have any written testimony?

MR. SHERR: Yes, I do. T handed it
up .

JUDGE RAINEY: Then hand that up to
me.

MR. SHERR: I brought éoPies of
both of these for the court reporter,
because 1 had sent them. That's

Mr. Balliet and this is Mr. Gasda.

et~ ot
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JUDGE RAINEY: Ckay. These are

i b X B

transcripts from a deposition.
ME. SHERR: No.
JUDGE RAINEY: OCkay. These are

transcripts from testimony that you

ot

took on November 1l4th. g
MR. SHERR: Yes. I had a court

reporter do that because the rules

provided that I had to do that in
numbered paper and I thought that was
just the best way for me to do it. But
it is wmy presentation of the written {
testimony of these two witnesses.
JUDGE RAINEY: It's normally
provided in the way that Mr. Kanagy
provided it, so that's why when 1 saw
the transcript I thought this was from i
a deposition. But you actually had a

court reporter come in and you asked

questions and they were verbally

regponded to and we have a transcript

i . - 1t

of that.

MR. SHERER: Correct.

JUDGE RAINEY: Ckay. I then have
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those. You can give them to the court
reporter.

MR. SHERR: Just so we're clear,
the only written testimony I'm |
presenting today for your Honor's
benefit is James Balliet and Gerald
Gasdaf

JUDGE RAINEY: Which of those two
do you want to call first?

MR. SHERR: I would like to call
Gerald Gasda. |

* A%
GERALD GASDA,
after having been first‘duly sworn, was
examined and testified as follows:
'l;'*’*‘

EXAMINATTION

* k%

JUDGE RAINEY: Provide both names

and I'll ask you to keep your voice up.

THE WITNESS: Gerald, G-E-R-A-L-D,
Gasda, G-A-S-D-2.
JUDGE RAINEY: By whom are you

employed?
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THE WITNESS: South Whitehall
Townshap. |

JUDGE RAINEY: What is your
business title? |

THE WITNESS: Township manager.

JUDGE RAINEY: What's your business
address?

THE WITNESS: 4444 Walbert,

W-A~-L-B-E-R-T, Avenue, Allentown,

Pennsylvania, 18104.
JUDGE RAINEY: Thank you. We have
a document that's been previously

marked as South Whitehall Township.

‘Since this is actual testimony we'll

call that statement number 1 as opposed
to Exhibit number 1. Is that okay,
Mr. Sherxr?

MR. SHERR: Yes, yourkHonor.‘

JUDGE RAINEY: Go ahead with your
Direct Examination.

MR. SHERR: Your Honor, my
understanding is there is no need for
me Lo repeat the testimony We have

already presented; is that correct?

R, e e, it s
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JUDGE RAINEY: Well, this testimony

is for the purpose of what?

MR. SHERR: Mr. Gasda's‘testimony
was simply to eétablish the fact that
South Whitehall Township has no
ownership interest nor does it operate
the pumping station that is in question
here.

JUDGE RAINEY: Lét me ask if there
is any cross-examination in iegard to
this document . Any questions for
Mr. Gasda, Miss David? Do you have any
questions for Mr. Gasda?

wOk Kk
CROSS
EXAMINATION

* Rk

BY MS. DAVID:

When I called the township to

express there was concern with the pump station T
had asked you or you asked me or told me that I
could not accuse you of anything unless I had
documentation. So I said I di& from the

environmentalist. At that point you sent Mr. Uff
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to my home to pick up the papers. Do you recall
that?

A. I recall having a cecnversation with
you several years ago. Mr. Uff could possibly have
come to your home to pick up some paperwork. I
don't recall.

Q. Because that is what happened. You
sent him over and that's why I thought SOuth’
Whitehall owned the pump station. Because when I
called South Whitehail you didn't have any trouble
sending someone over to get my paperworkhb That's
all I wanted to state in that regard. The other
question isg, when I did call and’said it was

terrible in the house within minutes sometimes it

‘was turned down. So then what would be your

involvement to be able to do that if you -~

A. I'm not sure how anything would be
turned down, ma'am. The pump staticn runs by
computer, basically.

o. Well, that was my experience over
the last three years when I -- in fact, when I had

people come to do testing everything was turned

pretty much way down and as soon as the people left

it went back up to the same intensity it was

Page 139
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before. That was my eXperiénce.
JUDGE RAINEY: Off the record a
moment .
E N
(Whereupon, a brief off-the-record
discussion was held.)
* kK
JUDGE RAINEY: Miss DaVid, did you
have any additional questions?
BY MS. DAVID: |
Q. Just that when Mr. Uff picked up
the papers and on ancther occasion whan I &ent over
to speak to Mr. Uff to show him the burns on my
fade I was directed to his office in the township
building. So is the water authority in the same
building as South Whitehall Township --

A. The water authority is a separate

- corporation that leases employees from the

township.
Q. But the offices are there, correct?

A. They are in the same municipal

complex, yes.

MS. DAVID: Thank you.

JUDGE RAINEY: Any other questions
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for Mr. Gasda, Mr. Kanagy?
MR.~KANAGY: No, your Eonor.
JUDGE RAINEY: Mr. Danks?

MR. DANKS: Nothing, your Honor.
JUDGE RAINEY: Thank you, Mr.
Gagda. Do you want to call ydur next

witness, Mxr. Sherr? |
MR. SHERR: Yes, sir. James

Balliet.

JAMES BALLIET,
after having been first dﬁly sworn, was
examined and testified as féllows@
* x %
EXAMINATI O’N
% & %

JUDGE RAINEY: Keep your voice up.
Please be seated and provide your full
name and spell your last name for the
record.

THE WITNESS: James Balliet,
B-A-L-L-T-E-T.
| JUDGE RAINEY: Mr. Balliet, by whom

are you employed?
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THE WITNESS: South Whitehall

Township Authority.

JUDGE RAINEY: What is your
business title?

THE WITNESS: I am the foreman.

JUDGE RAINEY: What is your
business address?

THE WITNESS: 4444 Walbert Avenue,
W-A-L~B-E~-R-T, Allentown, PA, 18104.

JUDGEkRAINEY: Thank you. There
was previously submitted a document
that we are going tec mark as South
Whitehall Township Authority Statement
Number 1, and it‘s my understanding
that there are three exhibits attached
to that statement; is that correct,
Mr. Sherr? |

MR. SHERR: Yes, your Honor, that
is correct.

JUDGE RAINEY: Did you have any
direct examination ¢f this witness? If
not please tell us what the purpose of
the testimony provided by Mr. Balliet

2
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MR. SHERR: I have no additional

testimony for Mr. Balliet at this time.
His testimony establishes a number of
things. Number one, he establishes
that there is no connection, direct
connection between the water pipe that
leads into Mrs. David's house and the
pumping station that's in guestion |
here. He also has testified with
respect to the fact that they did this
experiment and they turned off the
pump. I believe Mr. Balliet was in the
house with Mrs. David at the time and
he didn't feel any difference either
and does report what Mrs. David said at
that time.

| The third general area in which

Mr. Balliet has testified is that there
is Ohly in fact two pumps there. There
had been testimony that there were
Lhree pumps. Thai there were only Lwo
pumps there, and that Mr. Balliet has
dbcumented'at least on one occasion

when both those pumps were down, there
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was no pumps operating and we were
still getting complaints from
Mrs. David concerning the vibrations.
Those are the subjects of his
testimony.

JUDGE RAINEY: Let me start by
asking you about your testimony
regarding that there is no connection

between the pumping station and Linda

‘David's house. I'm going to ask you to

just for the record to elaborate on
that and actually I see on Exhibit
number 1 you have a diagram that shows
the pumping statiom.

THE WITNESS: I believe the
gquestion that was asked me, was there
any direct connection to her house, and
there is no direct connection to
Mrs. David's house. The Exhibit that
I've given was a map and that is
showing the pump station and how the
pipes actually head in a northern
direction to Hamilton Boulevard and

then in an eastern direction over to

e m e i e e e e
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the Reading Road area, and finally

where it goes up Failrview Street, and I

put an X where I believe Mrs. David's

house is. And that's not a direct

connection, because there are other

~houses in between and other services

that have that pump station in between
there. |

JUDGE RAINEY: So there is no
direct connection between any pipes
that come from the pumping station to
Miss David's house. That's your
testimony?

THE WITNESS: That's correct.

JUDGE RAINEY: Is there an indirect

connection?
THE WITNESS: Yes, there would be
indirect connections.

JUDGE RAINEY: It's uy

understanding that the water pipe that

actually feeds into Miss David's house
is from Allentown; is that correct?
THE WITNESS: She's an Allentown

customer, yes, sir.
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JUDGE RAINEY: So she's served by
Allentown pipe?

THE WITNESS: Yes.

JUDGE‘RAINEY: Db the pipes from
the South Whitehall Township Authority
connecﬁ with the Allentown pipes?

THE WITNESS: It's connected to the
Allentown pipe, yes. |

JUDGE RAINEY: Do you know wheré
that connection takes place?

THE WITNESS: Yes. If you look on
the exhibit it is down by Reading Road
and Fairview Street. It's a little
hard to see, but it's down at that
intersection. Fairview actually comes
around the bend and meets up with
Reading Road. |

JUDGE RAINEY: At Reading and
Falrview‘there is a connectiaﬁ*

THE WITNESS: Yes.

JUDGE RAINEY: Miss David, do you
have questions for Mr. Balliet?

| * kA
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EXAMINATTION
* & ok
BY MS. DAVID:

Q. I would just like to know when did
the City of Ailentown,connect to South Whitehall's
gystem. |

A. When did the City connect? The
City did not connect to South Whitehall Township;

Q. There was something in the paper |
and Mr. Danks said something to that effect this
gsummer during one of the confesrence calls I
believes I believe it was May 10th, the conference
¢all we had with the Judge. I believe Mr. Danks
said the City did connect to South Whitehall at one
point. |

JUDGE RAINEY: Mr. Balliet is
testifying that thevCity of Allentown
did not connect with South Whitehall
Township Authority pipes. Is that your
testimony?

THE WITNESS: The City did not make
that connection. kScuth Whitehall
connected to the City of Allentown.

BY MS. DAVID:
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Okay. There we go.

What date was that?

AL
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Just reversed,

I don't know, matam.

JUDGE RAINEY: Any other questions,

David? Do you have an approximate

time period when that occurred,

Mr.

Balliet?

THE WITNESS: I'm sorry?

JUDGE RAINEY: Approximately when

that connection by South Whitehall with

the City of Allentown took place.

THE WITNESS: It would have been

connected when we built the pump

station, sir, and I don't remember the

exact date.

was built sometime ago?

JUDGE RAINEY: The pumping station

Do you have

any ldea as to when the pumping station

was

really don't know the date.

built?

THE WITNESS: Yes.

‘Back in ~- I

I'm sorry.

It was during this time period.

JUDGE RAINEY: During the time

period of 20047

1
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THE WITNESS: I don't remember.

JUDGE RAINEY: It was fairly
recent, then. Last three, four years
or so? Okay. Mr. Gasda says he knows
thé anéwer‘ Yes, Mr. Gasda?

MR. GASDA: It was built
approximately in the year 2000.

JUDGE RAINEY;"Thank,you,

Mr. Gasda.

MS. DAVID: Can I ask if 1t was
built in 2000 when was it first
utilized or put into operation?

MR. GASDA: After it was completed,

ma 't am.

MS. DAVID: In 20007
MR. GASDA: Yes. I can't give ybu

an exact date, but it was a number of

- years prior to receiving complaints

about your problem.
MS. DAVID: Okay.
JUDGE RAINEY: Any additional
questions for Mr. Balliet, Ms. David?
MS; DAVID: We had wondered what

exhibits you had and if we were allowed
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to see his exhibits.

JUDGE RAINEY: ‘The exhibits that
are attached to his testimony?

MS. DAVID: Okay.

JUDGE RAINEY: Do you have his
testimony?

MS. DAVID: Yes, I do. I jﬁst want
to know, are these the pumps at the
pump station at South Whitehall?

JUDGE RAINEY: What are you
referring to?

MS. DAVID: Pictures of the pump
station.

JUDGE RAINEY: Is that your
Bxhibit?

MS. DAVID: Yes. It's one of them.

JUDGE RAINEY: Can ybu refer ta the
E?hibit number? |

MS. DAVID: 4D.

JUDGE RAINEY: Is it the first
picture in 4D?

MS. DAVID: Yes.

JUDGE RAINEY: You were asking

Mr. Balliet a question about that?

ik ettt o s W i S e 8 2

Y. Y [P Sryerie avurog et S

[y

PN UV S e

e v PU—— P . C ak e e S e

PRECISION REPORTING



Page 18]

MS. DAVID: He said there were two
pumps in the pump station and when you
look at this how many do you see?

JUDGE RAINEY: Mr. Balliet, do you
have a picture of that in front of you?

THE WITNESS: No, I don't.

MS. DAVID: You can have this one.

THE WITNESS: That could be thek

configuration of the station, yes.

BY MS. DAVID:

Q.
A.
Q.
bottom?

A.

pump and in

Are there two pumpsg there or three?
There are two pumps there.

What's the third pump on the

I don't know what you're talking

about, ma'am. There's two pumps. On the left is a

the center is a pump and on the right

is a discharge plate.

JUDGE RAINEY: Hold up the document
and show us where the pumps are and
also so that Miss David can see.

THE WITNESS: This is & pump here
on the left, in the center is a pump

and on the right is a discharge pipe

s 5+ e
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1 (indicating) . ‘
2 BY MS. DAVID: .
3 Q. Is there a chlorine pump in the
4 gystem?
5 A. Chlorine injecﬁion pump, yes,
6  ma'am. 3
7 | Q. Where is that? E
8 A. In a separate room.
9 JUDGE RAINEY: Any further
10 questions, Ms. David?
11 BY MS. DAVID:
12 Q. I guess I just want to ask, is
13 there only one pump running at one time all th’e
i4 time or are there more than one running at night?
i5 A. For what time period? Up until
16  June of this year only one pump could automatically
17 be run at a time. | ﬁ
18 | Q. Okay. From midnight until 7:00 %
19 a.m. are there one ~-- is there one? é
20 A, In automatic mode only’one pump is §
“21 allowed to run up until June of this year. ;
2z Q. And then what happened? %
23 A. We reconfigured the c9mputer‘system E
| 24 and it ncocw can run two pumps automatically at a f
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time after June of this year.
Q. Most of the time when would the two
be running then?
A.  Only an ewmergency operation at
South Whitehall water system would need extra waterx
called for.
Q. Is there ever a time when the two
are running after midnight?
A. That has not happened since we put
the upgrade in.
MS. DAVID: Thank you.
JUDGE RAINEY: Mr. Kanagy?
MR. KANAGY: No, no questions, your
Honox.
JUDGE RAINEY: Mr. Danks?
MR. DANKS: Just briefly, your
Honor.
* ke
CROGSS
E X A‘M INATI é N
* R ®
BY MR. DANKS:
Q. I juét want to refer you téywhat‘s

labelaed here Defendantts Exhibit Balliet-1.  It'sg
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that distribution diagram of the water'system.
You're basically familiar with the watef
distribution system for where Allentown and South
Whitehall Authority connect; is that correct?

A, Yes.

Q. To your knowledge, this diagram is
reagonably accurate?

A.  Yes.

Q. Just to clean up the fact that
there is not a’lot of information oﬁ the diagram,
where it says Salisbury Township in the lower
middle of the document and just above it there is‘a
dash, a line, on the other side of the line from
the word Salisbury Township that's South Whitehall
Township; is that correct?

A. That's correCtQ;

Q. South Whiﬁéhall Township Authority
gservice area is coterminous with South Whitehall
Township; is that correct?

A. Yes.

Q. So then we ﬁcllowrthe dashed line
around énd it runs up Reading Road and it works its
way back to the left side of the page so that the

South Whitehall Township Authority area is

pposhy
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esseﬁtially in the middle left side of the page; is
that correct?

A, Yes.

Q. To the upper right-hand side is the
City of Allentown? |

A. Yes .

Q. We really have three municipalities
on here but just only one is labeled. So I'm just
trying to get it on the record. BAnd where the

pumping location station is located, that Hamilton

Booster Pump Station, is that how itt's labeled?
A. Yes.
Q. That's right on the line between

Allentown and South Whitehall Township?

A. Yes.

Q.  Bus it's in South Whitehall
Township? |

A. That's correct.

Q. And from your knowledge of the

water distribution system the water in the area
flows from the City of Allentdwn system to the
South Whitehall gystem? ’

| A, Yes.

Q.. Is there ever a time that the
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pumping station is pumping back toward Allentown?

A.

No.

MR. DANKS: Nothing further, your
Honor .

JUDGE RAINEY§ Let me follow up,
Mr. Balliet. Looking at that diagram
we have heard scme testimony that the
Hamilton booster pumping station is
about 200 yards from where Ms . David's
home is; is ﬁhaLkéorrect?

THE WITNESS: The distance?

JUDGE RAINEY: Yes.

THE WITNESS: I have no idea what
the distance is.

MR. DANKS: Just for the record,

your Honor, the Exhibit has a

handwritten notation '"not to scale."

JUDGE RAINEY: Ckay. Nothing
further for Mr. Balliet. You may stand
down.

MR. SHERR: That would be all the
testimény that we would present‘today,
your Honor.

JUDGE RAINEY: You want to move for

et o N o T s i

T mae - i - R [ S S N I

PRECISION REPORTING




20
21

22

| Page 157
the admission into evidence of the
exhibits and your statements?

MR, SHERR: Yes, we move for the
introduction of the two statements and
the three exhibits attached to
Mr. Balliet?s statement.

JUDGE RAINEY: Any objection of
South Whitehall statement numberrl and
South Whitehall Township Authority
statement number 1 and‘the three
aﬁtached exhibits? Any objection?
Hearing none then the documents will be

adumitted into evidence. We'll take a

break now.

* kK
(Whereupon, a brief’récess was taken.)
* K % |
JUDGE RAINEY?V I believe we are at
the juncture to take the direct case of
PPL. Mr. Kanagy, call your witness.
MR. KANAGY: Yes, I’call Miss
Kristie Rippke.
Ok %

- KRISTIE RIPPKE,
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after having been first duly sworn, was
examined énd testified as follows:
oo k%
E X A MINATION
* k. %

JUDGE RAINEY: Keep your voice up
parﬁiculariy with the windows open, and
I'm going to ask you to provide your
full ﬁame and spell both names.

THE WITNESS: Kristie,
K-R-I-$-T-1-E, Rippke, R-I-P-P-K-E.

JUDGE RAINEY: By whom are you
employed?

THE WITNESS: PPL Electric
Utilities

JUDGE RAINEY: What is your
business title.

THE WITNESS: Support engineer.

JUDGE RAINEY: What's your business
address? |

THE WITNESS: 827 Hausman Road,
H-A-U-8-M~A-N, Allentown, Pennsylvania
181¢c4.

JUDGE RAINEY: Thank you. Proceed,
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BY MR. KANAGY:

Q.

Kanagy .

* kK

DIRECT

I

* Kk %
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EXAMINATION

Miss Rippke, do you have before you

what's been marked as PPL Electric Statement number

1z

Al

Q.

Yes.

Is this your prepared written -

tegtimony in this proceeding?

A.

Yes.

MR. KANAGY: May I approach and

hand two copies to the court reporter,

your Honor?

JUDGE RAINEY:

Yes,

you may .

MR. KANAGY: I believe Miss David

has a copy, your Honor,

and I believe

your Honor and the other parties do as

well. Your Honor,

at this time I have

some additional testimony I would like

to get from Miss Rippke based upon the |

testimony given by Migs David and
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Mr. Loch.

JUDGE RAINEY: Go ahead.

MR. KANAGY: Your Henor, I do havé
two additional exhibits as well. 1If I
could hand them out at this time so
everyone hag them, I'11 identify them.
The first ome is PPL Exhibit Number 9.
This is a call log of the calls made
into PPL for Miss David's account. And
the second, your Honor, it's not marked
and I guess it’s a glossy. I should
try and mark it. ’It’s entitled PPL
Electric and Magnetic fields. 1It's a
brdchure regarding EMF and I'll have
Miss Rippke explain the Exhibit at that
time.

JUDGE RAINEY: You want to mark
that as Exhibit Numker 10?

MR. KBANAGY: Yes, I*ll mark it as
Exhibit Number 10. It won't show up
that well because my pen is blue and
the brochure is blue as well. 1I'11l
hand these out and if the parties would

want to mark that. T did mark the

o
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court repérter's;and yours. And here,
your Honor, is PPL Exhibit Number 9 and
it is marked on the bottom.

Your Honbr, at this time would it
be helpful if I would summarize Miss
Rippke's direct testimony for the
Court?

JUDGE RAINEY: Maybe she can
summarize it,

BY MR. KANAGY:

Q. Okay. Miss Rippke, can you
summarize the direct testimony that you ha&e
prepared in this proceeding?

A, In the testimony I stated the
various teéting that was done at Miss David's home
by PPL an& what‘the results of those tests were and
also testing that was done at}the pump house and
the results of those tests.

JUDGB RAINEY: Would you want her
to do more cdetailed than that?

MR. KANAGY: I'm soxrry, your Honor?

JUDGE RAINEY: Were you‘going to.
ask her for little more detail?

MR. KANAGY: A little bit more,
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yes.
BY MR. KANAGY:

Q.  If you could go through each of the
exhibits and explain what they are, that may help
explain the testimony and what's put férth‘ink
there.

A. Okay. Exhibit Number 1 is the
letter that was sent to Miss David regafding the
first EMF testing that was done at her residence.

JUDGE RAINEY: Miss Rippke, is this
a letter from you?

THE WITNESS: Yes, that's correct.

JUDGE RAINEY: Reddinger. Was that
your formexr name? -

THE WITNESS: Yes, that was my
former name.

JUDGE RAINEY: All right. Go
ahead.

BY MR. KANAGY:

‘Q‘ - Would you please explain the
results aé you go through it, Miss Rippke? |

A. When I did the first testing at

Miss David's house Mr. Loch was there and he

reported all the measurements that are on Page 2 of
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that Exhibit. And I went :nto each room of the
home and I measured the EMF using an EMDEX wmeter
and all the measurements that you see are’in
milligauss and they range from looks like 1.7
milligauss to about 3 and a half milligauss, with
the exception of right at the water meter we
measured 19 milligauss -- I'm sorry, at the door
which is élose to the meter we measured 19 and at
the meter itself we measured 20 milligauss.

Q. Are any of these readings harmful?

A, There's still a lot of research
being done on EMF and there's no conclusions that
have been made as to what levels of EMF are
harmful, but these are typical for residential
homes .

Q. Could yoﬁ explain what PPL Exhibit’

Number 2 is?

A. Exhibit Number 2 is a letter I sent

to Miss David regarding the stray vol:tage

investigation that was done at her home.

Q. When was that conducted?

A. On June 17th, 2004.

Q. What did ydu find at that
investigation?

A A e =
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A. We measured the voltage across a
500 ohm resistor, which is the standard method for
doing this kind of study, about & feet in the
ground around her home, and then we recorded the
measurements that we got. They ranged from less

than one millivolt to close to 3 millivolts.

- Typically values of less than one volt are not a

concern. A milliveolt is one one thousandth of a
volt, so these are signifidantly leés than one
volt.

Q. Could you please turn to PPL‘
Ekhibit Number 37

A. Yes.

Q. Could yéu please explain what PPL
Ekhibit Number 3 is?

A. Exhibit Number‘B was a letter that
I sent to Miss David regarding the second set of
EME measurements that were taken at her house on
June 30th, 2006; This was done in the same manner
as the first measurement in 2004. On the second
page you caﬁ see the measurements ranged from about
one miliigauss to as much as 9.2 milligauss, and
that 9.2 milligauss was again near the water meter.

It was on the inside of her house on the opposite
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side of the watér heater.

Q. Are thesé readings typical for
residential residents? |

A. Yes, they are.

Q. - Would you please turn to PPL
Exhibit Number 47

A. Yes.

Q. | Could you please explain‘what PPL
Exhibit Number 4 isg?

A. Exhibit Number 4 is a letter I sent
to Miss David with the results from a second stray
voltage investigation that was done askher home on
June 30th, 2006. Again‘it,was done in the same
manner as the first investigation in 2004}and the
measurements are shown on.Page‘z. They ranged from
a little over one millivolt to as much as
9.2 millivolts. Again yOur milli&olt is one one
thousandth of a volt and measurements under one
volt are considered normal.

Q. Could you please turn‘to PPL
Exhibit Number 5, please?

A Uh-huh.

'Q‘ Cculd you please explain what PPL

Exhibit Number 5 is? TIt's further described in
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your testimony but describe what this shows.

A. We installed a recording volt
meter, we meaning PPL, at Miss David's howe at her
meter base, and we reported the voltage QQer a
period of time from July llth; 2006 through
July 18th, 2006. and this graph shows the RMS
vdltages that were recorded during that time
period. RMS voltage numbers should be within five
percénc of nominal voltage} Nominal voltage in

this case i1s 120 volts, so that means they should

. be between 114 and 126 volts.

JUDGE RAINEY: Would you explain
what RMS stands for?

THE WITNESS: It stands for root

means square. It's an average voltage.

It's the standard method for meaéuring
voltages.
BY MR. KANAGY:
Q. Did the voltage measured to Miss
David over that time comply with the Cdmmission‘s
regulations?
A. Yes, they did.
JUDGE RAINEY: Can you cité to the

requlations? Can you give the
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citations?
ME. KANAGY: Your Honor, I believe
it's %2 PA code, section 5?.145 I
believe that's correct.
JUDGE RAINEY: 52PA co&e, section
57.14, is that what you were réferring
to?
| THE WITNESS: Yes.
JUDGE RAINEY: All right. Go
ahead.
MR. KANAGY: Thank you, your Honor.
BY MR. KANAGY:
0. Miss Rippke, can you please turn to
PPL Exhibit Number 6, please?

A. Uh-huh.

Q. Can you explain what Exhibit Number
6 is?
A, Exhibit Number 6 shows the

measurements that were taken when I performed the
stray voltage study at the pump house on Hamilton

Boulevard, which is close to Miss David's house,

Those measurements were taken November 9th, 2006

and Lhey ranged from 1.2 millivoelts to

26,77 millivolts.
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Q. Are these readings higher than what
you meagured at Miss David's house?
A.  Yes, they are higher than what I

measured at Miss David's house.

Q. Is there an explanation for that?
A. Well,‘part of the reason why I
think the readings in the ~- on the back side of

the pump héuse, that's the side opposite the
parking lot, were higher is because it's a shaded
area, it's bordered by the pump house and a row of
arborvitae trees and the ground was very moist and
moist soil will give higher reaﬁings than dry soil.

Q. Do these readings presant any type
of dangerous conditionsg? Al

A. No. Thesé readings are stiil much
less than one volt.

Q. Thank you. Please turn to PPL
Exhibit Number 7, pieése? .

A. Uh-huh.

Q. Please explain what Number 7 is?

A, PPL also installed a recording volt
meter at the pump house's service at their metér
base and we recorded the voltages there from

Noverber 7:h, 2006 through November 14th, 2006 and
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there are two pages to Lhis Exhibit. This shows
the RMS voltages for all three phases of the pump

house's service. And because they're a three phase

customer we must provide voltages within 10 percent

of nominal, so that means between 108 volts and
132 wvolts. That's what this shows.
Q. Was this voltage pﬁt on for 24

hours a day?

A. Yes.

Q. For the time peribd?

A. Yes, it was.

Q. Was the voltage supplied to the

pump house within the Commission's regulations?

A. Yes.

0. Plaase turn tb,PPL Exhibit Number
8, please. k

A Uh-huh.

Q. Please explain what PPL Exhibit
Numbéf 8 isg? |

A. ‘This is PPL Electric Utility‘s
rules for electric service. |

Q. It's certain excerpts from PPL's
tariff; is that correct?

A. Yes, that's correct.

et | sttt b, e, e

e e m i e vt ae e e e A — T

PRECISION REPORTING



B

n 2 i

Page 170

Q. Miss Rippke, in her testimony today
Miss David indicated that she had called PPL
Electric on multiple occasions before June 4th, I

believe, 2004 to report problems with her electric

service. Do you -~ does PPL keep records of

customer calls that come into the customer dervice

center?

A. Every time a customer calls the

contact center the rep enters a contact in their

account in our custowmer date base system.

Q. So every time the customer calls
into that line it's put on PPL's system?

A.  That's correct.

Q. Does PPL have any record of Miss
David calling regarding this problem, thig
perceived problem to her house before June 4th,
20067

A, No.

Q. Do you have before,you‘what's been

marked, and T have a copy here, PPL Exhibit Number

972

A Yes.

Q. Could you please explain what PPL

Exhibit Number 9 is?

P v R ?
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A. Exhibit Number 9 is a printout of

all the contacts for Miss David's account back as
long as we have récord of that. It goes back --
the last contact was August 30th, 2006, going back
to January 1st, 2001.

Q. So does this Exhibit shOW'any
contacts regarding this -~ Exhibit on Page 2 at the
bottom it starts at 1-1-2001, correct?

A. Correct.

Q.  Does it show -~ when isg the first

contact that showed on this Exhibit that shows when

a problem regarding Miss David'!s electric service
wasg reported to PPL?

A. On June 4th, 2004 Alan Loch from
Trinity Assocliates contacted PPL about the problems
that Miss David was having and requested an EMF
investigation be done at her premises.

Q. What did vou do in response to that
contact? |

A. 1 setrup‘an appointment with
Mz . Loch and Miss David to conduct that EMF
‘investigationf

Q. When were those tests conducted

again?
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A. That was on June 8th, 2004.

Q. Did you perform any other testing

or were both the EMF and stray voltage tests

- gonducted on June 8th, 20067

AL No.  When I was at Miss David's

home on June 8th to do the EMF investigation, in

conversation with Alan Loch we decided it might be

prudent to do a stray voltage study, and that study
was done at a later date.

Q. I #ould ncte under the third entry
down, I beliave, on the second page, Page 2; that
ﬁiss David also called on June 21st, 2004. Could
you pleasé explain that entry?

A. Yes. The comment that was entered

says that the customer called to report impulses

come out of her couch during the night from the

Allentown water pumps. She said she's‘going Lo sue
us. No action taken.

Q. Why would that say no action taken
there?

A. Because at that time when she
called in there would have already have been this
twb down from that, the June 4;‘2004 enctry, saying

that that issue had already been referred to the

e e i s ot i

pas:

B— - [ PN - e e B v . o

PRECISION REPORTING




»N

10
111
’12
{13
14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

Page 173

engineering department.

Q. Se PPL had already responded to
that issue and evidence by your testing at her
house, correct?

A.  That's corréct,

Q. Miss Rippke, do you havekbefore'you
PPL Exhibit Number 107

A, Yes.

0. Would you please explain what
Exhibit Number 10 is?

A. Exhibit Number 10 is a brochure
that we distribute to customers who ask for it on
electric and magnetic fields.

Q. Would you please read for me, as
you open Exhibit Number 10, it opens up and there
is a couple of paragraphs titled "EMF Are ALl

Around Us" on the first page that opens up. Could

you pleése read that for the Court?

A. "Electric and magnetic fields occur
in nature and in all living things. The earth, foxr

instance, has a magnetic field which makes the

needle of a compass point north. Electric fields

and magnetic fields of a different type also

surround every wire that carries electricity. In
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everyday life these EMF arise from several basic

gources, including power lines, electrical

appliances, home and building wiring, other utility

lines and cables and currents flowing on water

pipes. Though they often occur together EMF are
made up of two separate components.!

Q. That's fine. Could you open PPL

"Exhibit Number 10 to the middle and could you

' please explain what that chart is in the middle of

PPL Exhibit 107?

A.  The chart lists average magnetic
field strengths that you could experience frowm
various appliances.

Q. | Could you please explain wﬁat
magnetic field you'll get 6§ inches from a can
cﬁener?

A, 6 inches from a‘can‘cpener you
would expect to see 500 to 1,500 milligauss.

Q. What was the highest reading that
you‘determined at Miss’Davi&‘s house?

A. I believe it was 20 milligauss.

Q. So is that considerably lower thah
1,500 milliganss?‘ |

A Yes.
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FEINEA

Q. In her direct testimony Miss David

indicated that she got burns on her face and she

R b st

felt like that was coming from the eiectrical --
the EMF or stray wvoltage. Do you believe that
burns on Migs David's face would be coming from
stray voltage or EMF?
' A, I've ﬁever heard of that happening
before, no.
Q. With regard to that Miss David also

testified that she has dead trees and a dead

4.4 M= R e T W Bt P WP~~~ S Pmaat i) 4 * SNy SN O~

rogsebush outside her house. Do you believe that's

e—

coming from EMF or gtray voltage?

A. Again, I've never heard of that
being a problem, no.

Q. Do you beiieve in the testing that

you performed at Miss David's house, do you believe

that PPL electric service to Miss David’'s residence

is safe and reasonable? : i
A. Yes, I do.
0. In the testing that you performed i

at the pumping station do you believe that PPL

electric service to the pumping station is safe and

reasonable?

o ot .

A. Yes, I do.
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indicated she was contacted -~ or that after EPA
investigated her situation that the situation got

better. Was PPL ever contacted by EPA regarding

‘Q‘

In her direct testimony Miss David

Miss David's electrical service?

A.

Q.

No, it was not.

Did PPL Electric change its service

around June 2004 to Miss David's residence?

A.

Q.

No, they did not.

Miss Rippke, does electrical

current flow through wood?

there were up to s8ix or seven amps of current in

her water pipe.

A.

Q.

Not if the wood is dry, no.

Misgs David also indicated that

Do you believe that that could

cause her kitchen floor to get hot?

A.

I don't believe that that would

cause the floor to get hot, no.

Q.

When you tested for stray voltage

at Miss David's house did you test between the

house and the transformer?

concerng?

A.

Q.

Yes, T did.

Did you find any stray voltage

ey mpsmy
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No, I did not.

MR. KANAGY: Your Honor, I have no
further questions for Miss Rippke. 1
would like to move for admission of PPL

Statement Number 1 and Exhibits 1

 through 10,

JUDGE RAINEY: Any objections to
the admission into evidence of PPL
Statement Number 1 and PPL Bxhibits 1
through 10°? |

MS. DAVID: The only obﬁectioﬁ I
have is to the phone record, because I
called PPL many‘times, not just two.

JUDGE RAINEY: You'll have some
opportunity to cross examine Miss
Rippke with regard to that. We are
going to admit into evidence PPL

StatementkNUmber 1 and Exhibits 1

through 10. 2And we'll do

cross-examination at this time. Miss
David?

* k k

CROSS

EXAMINATTON
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BY MS. DAVID:

Q. Did you at any time enter the attic

home?

A. No, I did not.

Q. How many houses would have grounds
attached to the water pipes in your experience?

A. Many homes have grounds attached to

VSR g AP~ AU A Y-S0 Sy U i A b SV SR ot S AR

the water pipes.
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Q. Would thére be a reason why there

wag no problem in my home for 13 years and suddenly

there would be a problem?

A. I don't know. I can't answer that.

Q. How long did you work for PPL?

A. Five and a half years. ;

Q. And before that you worked for? ?

A I worked for Lockheed Martin. %

Q. and before that? f

A. I was in school*  , i
{

Q. So you've only worked for five i

years?
A. I've worked for PPL for five and a

half years.
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Q. So seven years you were an
electrical engineer?

A. No. Six and a half years I've been
out of school.

Q. And may I ask, when you put the
monitor on my meter on July 1lth of this‘year why
did it take three, four months for‘you to send a
report? 11-14 is when I got the report about tﬁat*

A. Because the case was in litigation
the letter had té go through an internal regulatory
review and I sent the letter to you as soon as I
got it back.

Q. The last time you were at my home
to do the stray vcltagé testing when I came to the
door could you just say what my face looked like?

A. L dan‘t recall, ma'am. I'm sorry.

Q. I think you do. Thank you. One

other question. Are any capacitor banks in the

radiug of 10 miles of my home?

A, Yes.

Q.  Thank you. Can I maybe ask you to
read something from the front of an electrical
magazine. Just read this.

AL Tt says EMF. Recent theories may
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link exposure to power frequency magnetic fields

JUDGE RAINEY: what magazine is
that from? |

MS. DAVID: The Magazine of
Electrical Design, Construction and
Maintenance, EDC and M.

JUDGE RAINEY: And what's the date
of it?

MS. DAVID: September 2006.

JUDGE RAINEY: Are you done with
your questions? |

MS. DAVID: Yes.

JUDGE RAINEY: Mr. Sherr?

MR. SHERR: I have no questions.

JUDGE RAINEY: Mr. Danks?

MR. DANKS: Nothing, your Honor.

MR. KANAGY: Your Honor, I have one
follow-up question.

JUDGE RAINEY: Let me just ask a
gquestion, and this question was
prompted by testiﬁony that was given by

Mr. Loch with regard to the

configuration of the PPL lines. He
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stated something about a U pattern that
he thought was problematic. Do you
have any testimonykwith regard to that?

THE WITNESS: I believe Mr. Loch
stated that because the wires were in a
U shape that that might be causing
excesgive magnetic fields. It wouldn't
matter if the wires were in a U shape
or in a straight line. They still
conduct magnetic fields. So the fact
they‘re’in a U shape I don't think has
any bearing on this situation.

JUDGE RAINEY: You don't think that
creates any greater magnetic fields
than if they were in a stréight line?

THE WITNESS: No, I do not.

JUDGE RAINEY: Redirect,

Mr. Kanagy?

MR. KANAGY: Yes, just a few
questions.

E I
REDIRECT
EXAMINATION
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BY MR. KANAGY:

Q. It's true you're a professional
engineer; is that correct? |

A.‘ Yes, that's correct.

Q; And you're licensed in the State of

Penngylvania to do engineering, electrical

engineering?
AL Yes, I am.
Q. Is it also correct that if there

were -~ if the U shaped wires were creating more
magnetic fields that you would have measured that
when you measured the EMF at Miss David's house?

A. That's correct.

MR. KANAGY: Thank you, your Honor.

No further guestion.

JUDGE RAINEY: Based on
Mr. Kanagy's questions and my‘question
do you have any recross based on those
questions, Ms. David?

MS. DAVID: The only thing I would
like to refer te is once again Exhibit
3E. This is from the EPA engineer.

MR. KANAGY: Your Honor, that

exhibit's hearsay and I think we have

D Fode oy 1 b, o i, e

T e e v 0,

PRECISION REPORTING



page 183 |

referred to it already. I'm not sure
what the point is. |

JUDGE RAINEY: Let's hear the
guestion first.

MS. DAVID: The EPR from

Philadelphia sent engineers to test at

my’home, I don't think this is
hearsay. This is a report.
JUDGE RAINEY: What is your
question? |
x %
RECROSS
EXAMINATTION

* Kk

- BY MS. DAVID:

Q. My question is, in the middle of
the second paragraph, the second paragraph says the
EPA does not have legislative authority to address
environmental problems in residential buildings;

however, in order to provide as much assistance for

this complex situation EPA's region three office

visited my home on June 2nd, 2004. A synopsis of
their findings at the time of this visit showed the

following: Very low levels of stray electrical
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voltage current except near the transformer pole
that services the dwelling« When ydu teéted at the
transformer pole you found nothing?

B. I'm confused as tokwhat they tested
here. They're not specific, unfortunately, and I
can't say if what I tested was the same thing that
they tested.

Q. It says transformer pole that
gservices the dwelling. It's pretty specific. Itts
the wires that come into my house from the
transformer.

A, But when I tested the stray voltage
in the ground between ycur home and the transformer
I did not get high levels.

Q. I guess my question is, ﬁhén why
did theY? When he put a devige in my lauhdry room
closet where the overhead wire comes ihtO‘my home
he said thaﬁ is high. And he put it in the report.
And who took care of it? I did not.

AL Without knowing more information

about what they tested and how they‘tested I can't

answer that question.
JUDGE RAINEY: I'm going to allow

if you have any additional guestions

b k.

Bope o oo i S+~ i gt w1

S n g ke s = . N e e ok - e e o

PRECISION REPORTING

e it S ettt S o



eh

114

15

g
e L2

| 17
| 18

19

2C
21

23

24

‘Page 185
based on Migs David's questions I'11
allow you to ask it.
MR. KANAGY: 1 have a question oxr
two, your Honor.
Koow ok
REDIRECT
EXAMINATION
Feook R
BY MR. KANAGY:

Q. Miss Rippke, this letter that's the
bagis of Miss David's complaint, or one of thé
bases for the complaint, does it indicate what low
1eveis or high levels are? |

A. No, it does not.

Q. Does it indicate how the stray

voltage was tested?

Al No.

Q. Does it indicate exactly where the
stray voltage was tested?

A. No, it does not, except for the
paragraph that talks about near the transforwer
pole.

Q. But it doesn't say exactly where

near the transformer pole it was tested, does it?
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A. No, it does not.

MR. KANAGY: No further qguestions,

your Honor.
* Rk
RECROSS
EXAMINATION
* ok ok

BY MS. DAVID:

Q. My question is, did anybody from

PPL test at that pole, at the transformer pole?

A. Did we test what?

Q. Stray voltage.

A. Yes, we did.

Q. Not only in the ground from the

pole to my house, but the pole itself. Did anybody

test to see if there was a problem with the

transformer pole?

A. I don't know how we would tést the

pole itself.

Q.  The transformer, excuse me.

A, All the testing we have done
suggested there was no problem with the
transformer.

0. But you didn't test at the

N
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transformer?
A. ’We tested near the transforwmer.
MS. DAVID: ‘'Thank you.
JUDGE RAINEY: If there is nothing
fuither?
MR. KANAGY: Just oneé more question
to keep this ciear, your Honor.
* ok k
REDIRECT
EXAMINATION
* ok %
BY MR. KANAGY:

Q. Based upon your testing deo you
believe that the transformer serving Migs David's
house is providing safe and reasonable service?

A. Yes, I do.

MR. KANAGY: Thank you.

MR. LOCH: Miss Rippke --

MR. KANAGY: Your Honor, I’ddnft
believe Mr. Loch can ask questions,
He's holding himself out td be an
engineer and we know he's not a lawyer.

JUDGE RAINEY: Why don't you pose

the question for Miss David to ask.

Y o
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MS. DAVID: While he's doing that
I'11l ask you a question,  |
*k ok ok
RECROSS
EXAMINATION
‘**k
BY MS. DAVID:
Q.  When you tested the étray ﬁoltage
at my house you did it just that one day at one

time, correct?

A. T did it on two days.

0. In 2004 and 2006?

A. That's correct.

Q. But in 2004 you only did it one day

at one time?

A. That's correct.

Q. In other words at 1:00 p;m, that
was the time, but you didn't’do it at 4:00 or 7:00
p.m.?

A. That's correct.

Q. Jﬁst one time. Thénk you. Could a
magnetic field reading vary over’time?

A. Yes.

Q. Could a -~

o prp—-
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MR.’KANAGY: Your Honor, are you
golng to allow additional areas other
than the follow-up guestions that we
asked?

JUDGE RAINEY: If we can do this
without burdening the time of every one
here and also burdening ché record, I
want to’bc as complete in terms of the
record as I possibly can. So we'll
allow Miss David to ask her questions
and then we'll aSk you, Mr. Kanagy, if
you have any additional questi@ns, and
I'm allowing some leeway because she's
not an attorney, and I want to take
that into consideration. We are going
to allow her to ask these additional
questions which thecreﬁically if you
were counsel they should have been
asked before now. We are going to
allow that, we are going to’allow you
to ask any Redirect that you want to do
with regard to those questioﬁs and then
we're going to positively limit you,

Miss David, to any Recross if I find it
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necessary based on any questions
Mr. Kanagy has asked, and that's going
to be it. Go ahead.

BY MS. IJAVID:

Q. Could a blown fuse on the capacitor

‘bank cause greater ground current to flow?

A. Yes.
Q. Could the magnetic field at the -~
or the completed circle -- or could that fuse

cause -- could that blown fuse have caused &
greater magnetic field near my house?

A.  Magnetic field is based on current,
so if it caused more current it could cause more
magnetic field, but it would depend on whether that
current actually flowed to your house, which I
don't believe it would.

Q. We had discussed the fact that
current can go through soil.

| A Yes.

Q. As per the discussion with the
professor at Lafayette College, correct?

A. We had discussed that current can
g throngh soil.

~MS. DAVID: Thank you.
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JUDGE RAINEY: Any Redirect,

Mr. Kanagy, based on those questionsg?
MR. KANAGY: Just one question.

Sorry.

REDIRECT

EXAMINATION

BY MR. KANAGY:

QK

1f there was a blownkcapacitor fuse

that caused increased EMF or stray voltage would

that be a one-time occasion?

A,

Yes.

MR. KANAGY: No further Questions.
Thank you.' |

JUDGE RAINEY: You're done, Miss
David?

MS. DAVID: Yes.

JUDGE RAINEY: Thank you, Miss

‘Rippke. You may stand down. We have

admitted those documents into the
record. Let's go off the record.
EOE S

{(Whereupon, a brief off-the-record
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discussion was held.)
* k%

JUDGE RAINEY: There was a
discussion that was made that wés held
off the record with regard tofwhether
or not we should have briefs in this
particular case. It was noted that we
do have a pro‘se Complainant in this
case, Migs David, who is not familiar
with draftingyar filing briefs. And it
is thbught that T have enoﬁgh evidence
in this case whereby I can render a
written decision in regard to this
matter. And that would be the best use
of time in this particular case at
least, if Miss David submits a brief in
this case onlyrta have it countered by
motions to strike because she has not
complied with Commission rules and
regulations with regard to the written
writing of the brief and the filing of
the brief. So we'll dispense with
briefs in this particular case. The

parties were also informed or it was

UMYt
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noted that they will have opportunity

to file what's known as excéptions to
my decision, which, Miss pavid, as I

stated, would be~liké an appeal to the
Commission, and you Qould be~provided’

with information with regard to when my

‘decision comes out., When my decision's

issued you'd be provided information
with regard to the period for |
exceptions and how you would go about
doing that as well as the other parties
will have that information as well,

So that'haVing been said, is there
anything else that we need to take up
here today,,Mr.‘Sherr?

MR. SHERR: No, your Hénor,

JUDGE RAINEY: Mr. Danks?

MR. DANKS: Nothing, your Honor.

JUDGE RAINEY: Mr. Kanagy.

MR. KANAGY: ©No, your Honor.

JUDGE RAINEY: Miss David?

MS. DAVID: Can I just make a
statement? I just would like Lo say

so-called licensed engineers put in

YA o SO ST %
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those pumps that are not insulated and
they have no isolators, no clamps and

no springs, and licensed engineers did

that.

JUDGE RAINEY: Anyone else want to
make closing statements in this Case?
Okay. I will be rendering a written
decision with regard‘to this case and
if there is nothing further then this
hearing is adjourned. Thank YOu;

® Kk

(Witness excused.)

X x %

(Whereupon, the hearing concluded

at 3:00 p.m.)
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CERTIFICATIOGN

I, Karen A. Stevens, a Court Reporter
and Notary Public, do hereby certify the
foregoing to be a true and accurate transcript
of the proceedings in this matter, as
transcribed from the stenographic notes taken

by me.

Yeunl e
Karen A. Stevens
Court Reporter

Notary Public

(The foregoing certification of this
transcript does not apply to any reproduction
of the same by any means, unless under the
direct control and/or supervision of the

certifying reporter.)
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i the Recorder's Oﬁcé of said County
wm DEED Book : Vol  Page
Given under my hand and seal of the said office the date
ahove written.
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Recorded on this day of 4.D. 19
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Made the Zist duy of June
i the yeur Nineteen hundred and Nire ty=Three {1993},
' I

Bettoeen THOMAS . LANDIS and BERNADHETIE M. LANDIS, husband snd
wife, partics of the firgt part, Grantors

AND

LINDA L. DAVID, single, party of the seceond part, Grantee

e gt

ey

STATE STHP 1250.00 |
, END TRNS  1250.00
06-28-93  #Y CASHIERID285 S:A?T;

mlmwﬁﬁth, that in consideration of e e e e et i |
ORE HUNDRED TWENTY~FIVE THOUSAND AND GO/100 <~ =n = (§ 125,006,001 Botlary,
tn hand paid, the tecetpt whereof is hereby acknowledged, the said grantors do

hereby grant and Lukvey ty the said pranice

LY

§§ll THAT CERTALH messuvage, tenement and parcel or piece of lang bé;n%
known as Lot No, 7, en a Plan of Section #2, West Hill TPerrare as
prepared by Pogarasi s Moyer, Inc., Congulting Civil Engineers,
Allentown, Pa., and recorded in the Office for the Recording of Deeds
in Map Bock vol. 10, rage 74, said parcel 28150 deinyg known an 39237
Falrview Street, situate in the Eighteernth Ward of the City of
Allentown, County of Lehigh and Commonwealth of Pennsylvania ang teinyg
more particularly deseribed as follows, to wit: :

BEGINNING at a point on the southerly property line of Fairview Street
(50,00 feet widu}l said point is lecated on a counrse N 50" 40 0% g
10%.38 feet from an iron pipe at the interscction of the wusterly
pruperty lire of Scuth 30th Street {(50.00 feat wide} with the sa.d
seutherly wproperty iine of Falrview Street; thence (1} from the point
uf bBeginning and long the soutrerly property line of Fairview Strect,
N 50" 40 00" B 79.00 feet to a point; thence (2) along Lot #8, < 29~
20" GO® B 119.55 fect to a puint; thence {3} along West Hill Terrace,
Section B1, §. 52" 47* 354 y 70.05 feei to a point: thence {4} along g
Lot $6, B 39 20t OLY W 116.98 feet to the point or place of
beginning. :

CORTAINING 8§, 240 square teex.

BEING THE SAME PREMISES which Arthur Lang and Dena Lang, nusbkbarg and

wife, by their deed dated 6-28-84 and recorded 6-29-84 in the Cffice

for the Recording of Deecds for Lehigh County at Peed Book Vol. 1337,

page 408, granted and conveyed unto Thomas R. Landis and Burnadette #
Landis, husband and wife, Grantors herein.

Al

Vi5NA PARLG
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RLTH OGNHNER & POLICY

SCHEDULE A
Orter No §~1655 Poiicy NG | 0-9981~430637
Date of Policy. June 28, 1993 Amount of tnsurance § 125,000.00

1 Name of nsured Linda L. David, Single

2 The estate or inlerest in the land which is covered by this poicy 1s

FEE SIMPLE.

3 Tude i'o the eslafe ok interest i the tand is vested i

BY VIRTUE OF A DEED FROM Thomas R. Landis and Bernadette M. Landis, husband
and wife, to Linda L. David, single, dated June 21, 1993, recorded June 28,
1993, in the office of the Recorder of Deeds in and for Lehigh County at
Allentown, Pennsylvaria, in Deed Book Volume 1508, Page 849.

4 The land referred 10 in this pohcy is described as follows

ALL THAT CERTAIN messuage, tenement and parcel or piece of land being known
as Lot No. 7, on a Plan of Section #2, West Hill Terrace as prepared by
Fogarasi & Moyer, Inc., Consulting Civil Engineers, Allentown, Pennsylvania,
ag more fully described in the Deed, a copy of which is attached.

STEWART TITLY

vz o Fage 2 LUARANTY COMPANY



ALTA OWNER'S POLLY
SCHEODULE B i

policy No. ~ 0-9981-430637

\

This policy does pot insure against joss or damage {and the campany will not pay cests, attorneys’ tees or axpenses) l

which arise by reason of , ‘

1. Discrepancies or conflicts in boundary lines, easements, |
 encroachments or area content which a satisfactory survey would

disclose. ' ' , i

|

|

2. Possible additional assessment for taxes or new construction
improvements and/or alterations pursuant to provisions of Acts of
Assembly relating thereto. » '

3" Taxes for the year 1993, and thereafter, not yet due and
payable.

4. Rights of parties in possession and visible easements on the
property. T

5.  RESTRICTIONS, easements, conditions, covenants, right—of~ways
and agreements as recorded in previous documents, deeds, maps and
plans.

6. Restrictions as filed in Miscellaneous Volume 158, Page 492,
and Deed Book Volume 595, Page 318.

7. Right-of-Way to PP&L as recorded in Misc. Voiume 159, Page .
232,

g. Right-of-Way to PP&L as recorded in Misc. Volume 218, Page 66.

9. Right-of-Way to PP&L as recorded in Misc. Volume 751, Page
307.

10. Restrictions as filed in Deed Book Volume 570, Page 158.

11. Easements and Restrictions as filed in Map Book Volume io,
Page 74.

12. MORTGAGE from Linda L. David to Keystone Savings Bank, in the
amount of $24,500.00, dated June 16, 1993, recorded June 28, 1993,
in the office of the Recorder of Deeds in and for Lehigh County at
Allentown, Pennsylvania, in Mortgage Book Volume 1824, Page 76.

13. MORTGAGE from Linda L. David, single, to Keystone Savings
Bank, A Pennsylvania Corporation, in the amount of $100,000.00,
dated June 21, 1993, recorded June 28, 1993, in the office of the
recorder of Deeds in and for Lehigh County at Allentown,
Pennsylvania, in Mortgage Book Volume 1824, Page 78.

STEWART TITLLE
9313 BLANK Page 3 GUARANTY COMPANY
{250 G871
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Retmer Associates, Inc.

ProFeSsioNAL ENGINEE ES

Sirned el -~ Lt

Cowber B, 2603

M Linda Davg
SBEE Faivie s Streat

Allsntown, PA 18104

Refererce Structural Inspection

5
Dear Ms Zavnd

Al your request, un October 1, 2003 and i yout presence, | cenducted a hmted wsual
stiuctural rispection at your house at 2922 Fanview Svreet. The attic and the crawl space of the
single-story ranch style house were accessed. Cracks in the sheet-tock walls and ceibngs of
the rain Hoor were found and were reported (o have existed for a fong tme  Seascral vanations
in the wdih of the cracks wers also rencrtad

The house was built in 1970 and you have owned the house since 1593 The heuse s
about 50 foat long and 40 feet wide, and contains a ope-car altached garage The house faces
netth on Fairview Street

T reports were made avadable for my review. The fitst is a repont of Al Fhase
Bulding Inspections dated Apti} 3, 1993 and the second s the appra:sal report prepared for
Keystone Savings Bank as of May 13, 1993 by Raymond C Geiger Real Estate

a. Ali Phase Home Inspectons - Buliding Analysis Report
This report, prepared 10 years ago, generally gives the house & satisfactory
rating (mdicates Professionalfworkmaniike constuction, very good mairtenance, minar
settlement, and no termites or wood decay found) with suggested major and minor repairs and a
general temark. The major repair recommended was "Repair of Replace Roof”. Minor
recommended repairs consisted of extending downspouts, sealing and caulking cracks in the
driveway paving and concrete pads, removal of insulation over hight fitures, and the installation
of GFI's. Under General Remarks, it was noted "Wood suppcrts in crawl space in contact with
wood {sic} - should be placed on concrete at least 5 above soil ™
suspact the last comment should have read “in contact with soil™ instead of 9
contact with wood.  In this regare, you indicated that work had been done in the crawt space to
repiace wood teams  There were a number of loose wood posts taying on the ground in the
srawl space These may have been the referenced “wood supports” There was rno eport on
steel splice plates on the main support beams in this report '
b Raymond C Seiger Appraisal Report
This report lists facts about the property without adding information relative ‘o
the strusture conditon '

, The atlic was avcessed with the pull down stair. The atic was found 1o tea dry and
adeguately vertilated. The rafters and the rcof sheathing do not show any signs of water
iaxage o° condensaton  The All Phase report a1so noted no leaks 1 tne attic  Tre door of the

- athe s covered witk boards fur storage and walking  Therefore, the center splce of the Poor
jiste was not visibie in agable r2of, the honzontal thrust of the rafters at the 2gues rescs 1o te
ratned gy e attic feor iwists The center spiice of the joists ovér be central beanng wall needs
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David Resilence , S Page 2

to be stong enough to carry the tersion forces involved  The roof on this house is defined as a
11p roof” but the senter portion acts as a gable and the foices need to be carried the same way
Some weakness in this system i this house may account for longitudinal cracks n the celdings
and separations at the wall to celding intesections. Reinforcement of the joints in the ceilings
osts may help the condition.

The crawl space was accessed through a hateh under the carpet in the ficor of the walk-
i closet off the master bedroom. The crawl space s dry and the condition of the wood Hoor
joists and the main weod cearns 1s good  The beanng ends of the Hoor joists and the wood il
plates on the top of the foundation walls are i good condition. o decay or nsect infastation
was seenn the areas accessed. This appears to be the same as reported by All Prase ten
years ago. : :

it appears the three main beams, running east west, supporting the floor joists may frave
been replaced. You indicated you had paid for work of this nature and would search for the
temized nvoice. | assume that since this was not mentioned in the Al Phase raport that the
work was dong after 1993 The beams consist of 3 - 2x12's spanning over concrete block piers
with cast-in-place concrete foolings. The 3 - 2x12's are about 14 ‘eet long and are sach butt
sphiced at the same location, The splices are made with 3/16 inch thick steel plates on each
side of the beam and are through bolted with 4 - 1/2 inch diameter bolts on each side of the
sphice. Drectly under each of the splices 1s a concrete biock pier and footing, but the splices are
not supported on the piers. This lack of support undes the splice points creates spans of 14 feet
for the beams with the spice at the middie of the span. The maximum bending moment cceutrs
3t the micdle of the span and is the worst place for a splce of this nature in the members. My
calculation indicates that, for a fourteen foot span, the 3 - 2x12's beams are substantially
overstressed at the center of the span even discounting the splice occurnng at the verder of the
span. ,
: There are five splice focations in the crawl space as desctibed above Each of the
‘'vcations vccurs over a pier and at each of the locations the beams are not supporied on the
prers | recommend blocking and shims be placed on the top of the piars to propery suppor the
beams al each of the locations. This will restore proper support for the floor and the walls
above. | also suspect this repair will do much to reduce the vibrations you teport you are feeling
in the flocr system. As a precaution, the Joose wood laying 10 the crawl space sheould be
removed prior to decay or prior to attracting insects.

Al the rear of the house, the grade in the planting ted is against the alumnum siding.
The grade should be kept 6 to 8 inches below the batiom edge of the siding 1o discourage insect
infestation. it s also necessary 1o slope the grade away from the founsation ~all about one tant
i the first enght feat away fram the 'walls. N6 harmful 2flect of the presant grade was seen st
this inspection and this s made as a minor recommendation. The All Phase report ind.cates
negative grades within five feet of the foundation. ’

: . :
i lind the house to be structurally in good condition. The beamns in the basament shall

e blocked and shimimed at the five splee lccations At the time this work is aane, | suggest the

cannections of the flosr joists in the attic te examined and reinforcad f feund recessary.
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B N
if you have any questions or need additonal inforraton, clease feel free 19 call upon ma
Catany ime. : _

Sincerely yours,
Reimer Associatas, inc

S PautH Reimer, Jr, P E
PHR/pr
david01 wri(1a)
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i Liconeed g prpured ' .. Date hr29nates
GRADE ZAREMODELING.> Estimate #1200
Do Job o0 Bl General Contractors

1129 Afters S, Aflenvonny, Pa. 18103
610:433-8670 Pax 6107005912

WIVIF CRADEAREMOD EL INC.COM

Submitted To :

M5 LINDA DAVID
2922 WEST FAIRVIEW ST,
ATLENTOWN PA - 18103

| Work to be completed as follows :

~ATTIC :

SINSTALL 2 X 4 CONTESUAL KNEE-WALLS ON BOTH SIDES UF ROOF AKEA

[--WALLS 10 BE PLACLD MID-SPAN BETWEEN EXTERIOR WALL AND RIDGE BEAM

T DISTRIBUTE LOAD ON RAFTERS

1 ~COLLAR TIES ARE TC BE INSTALLED { 2 X 6) ON MAIN RAFIERS T0 DECREASE

P i SSIBILITY OF RAFTLRS SPREALNG AND UNDERLCGAD

CEXISTING HIP & VALLEY JOINTS ARE 10 BE ADEQUATELY SUPPORTED TO FLOOKR
JOIETS ‘

~URAWL SPACE

SERISTING VERTICAL SUPPORTS BELUW BEAM WHICH ARE NOT CURRENILY
SUPPORTING BEAM ARE TO HAVE BLOCKING INSTALLED U ADD SUPPOURT
TO BEAM AREAS : '

~BEAM ARBAS WHERE POCKETED INTO FOURDATION WALL IS TO BE SUPPORTED
TO EXISTING FOOTERS ' :

-ALL WOOD DEBRIS IN CRAWY -SPACE AREA 1S 1O BE REMOVED AND IISPOSED OF

HCUSTOMERS PHUNE # 610-730-0637
I PHIS PROPOSAL 1S ACCEPTABLE PLEASE SIGN ONE COPY & EITHER FAX 1O

£1U 7995612 UR YOU CAN MAIL A SIGNED COPY IN THE ENVELOPE PROVIDED.
ANY QUESTIONS PLEASE CALL OUR OFFICE AT 610 433-8670. THANK YOL

Al Materals are guaranteed 40 be as specificd & the above work 10 be completed g substantial workman-like manner. Azy
 deviatiuns frony above specified work witl be executed only by Addendum to origimal estinuie Al agreemcn s cantigent Gpu wowtderts of dufays |
beyond our control, This estimate mizry be withdrawn by us if not aceepted within Y8 cays

o g Termy 12 Stanr 152 Cmnpit;mn
Total | $2,950.00 y

Signature & Date
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1129 W, Allen Street
Allentown, Pa.

18102

%, Orade A Remodeling, LLC

To

M$ LINDA DAVID
2922 WEST FPAIRVIEW ST
VALLLNTOWH, PA. 18103

Statement

sy

Date

71442006

' Amaum Due Amount Enc.
8000
Date Transaction Armount Balance
1273172607 | Ba ance formard ' ) a0
LS| 2.956.00 195000
Figer2u0s PMT #10S. <L 500050 FA50.00
0i/1972004 : 5604 1,500.00
GHE9R004 : PMT #1068, -1, 50044 (.00 |
T oumeenT | 130 DAYS PAST | 3160 DAYS PAST | B1.0C DAYS PAST | OVER 90 DAYS PO
LURRE;NT DUE DUE DUE PAST DUE | Amount Due
v 90 040 0.40 600 000 $0.00
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Commonwealth of Pennsylvania
- Departiment of Environmental Protection

COMPLAINT INVESTIGATION DLS CRIPTION October 13, 2004

RE.  Complaint #185302, (Non-Mining), Ed Nean Drilling & Blasting, gedar
Point Housing Operation, BAP# 48034027, South Whitehall Township,
Lehugh County.

Complainant: Linda David (CONFIDENTIAL)
e zollowing are my Bindings for the above referenced damage complaint. This complaint
was valied inte the Pottsville District Office on 6/21/04 describing heavy blasting at the

nearty Cedar Point Housing site that may have caused alleged damage to her home

+lus response 1s m accordance with the “Blasting Complaint Protocol” effective
September 18, 1997

Investigation:
£

(Step 1) Review of Shot Records:

Investigation conducted on 8/20/04 onesite. Shot reports and seismic results of EdWean
Drilling & Blasting (permit applicant & contracted blasting company) for this site were
reviewed and inspected. Records indicate that only one blast was tired on this site, which
vccurred on 1/20/04. Ed Wean intormed me that they conducted blusting for only one
foundatior: at this site. While on site no recent blasting was evident and appeared to have
been very little blasting conducted. The blast of 1/20/04 @ 1:43PM consisted of the tollowing,.

¢ 100 holes @ 3 % dia

e 5 XY burden & ypacing,

o LB (avy stemuning)

s Y deep. »

«  Mux holes/delay =6

« Max lbs/delay = 6 holes X 10.5 1b. = 63 lbs.

e Distance to nearest structure = 2617

« Distance to complainants’ home = 1500 (+ or -

¢ Scaled distance to nearest structure = 31.62

« Soaled distance to complainants’” home = 188 98

o Total lbs. of explosives used = 996 94 1bs. .
«  REB507 Worst Case Prediction Limit % Complainants’ - PPV = 0.12
¢ Selsmic resultss @ nearest structure - PPV = .10 & dB = 119




COMPLAINT INVESTIGATION DESCRIPTION  October 13, 2004
Fdmgs for (Step 1)

All records for these blasts were complete, however it was discovered that Ed Wean Drdim 3
& Blasting exceeded their maximum amount of explosives per delav period and number of
holes/decks per delay period as stated in their approved blasting activizy permit.

v
Thie recorded ground vibrations satisfy the Variable Particle Velocity vs Frequency Limits
recommended by the USB M Report RI-8507 (Nov ,1980).

The recorded air-borne eftects satisfy the recommended levels set forth in the 118 B M.
Report RI-8485 (Nov., 1980).

[, P, .

{Step 2) Evaluation of Damage:
Damage viewed at home with the complainart. Damage viewed was the follewing:

« Li .vmg, room has horizontal cracks off the upper right hand cormer of front window.
« Living room west wall has horizontai crack @ the wall/ceiling seam. (plaster on lathe)
e Vertical crack across Hving room/kallway entry ceiling. C rack is paraliel to 2 repaired a1
_crack.

« Vertical crack in east wall at doorway into TV room trom the living room Alsoa. A
Jepaired area beginning to buckle, '

« Smallhairline crack i TV room ceiling & a buckle near the center of the cedmg

« Laundry room has a crack @ wall/ceiling seam, holes @ outside corner & inside corner
at the wall/ ceiling points. Walls also have nail pops beginning to show. 7

* Radon Evac system is operating more often. ‘ 4

o Nail pops in kitchen & hallway ceilings.

«  Hallway ceiling has multiple cracks near the bedroom doors.

¢ Spare bedroom has a vertical crack above the window.

¢ 39 bedroorm has vertical & horizontal cracks @ the entry & closet doors. Crack @

ceiling /wat seam above the closet door and cracks inside the closet in the ceiling &
walls.

»  Multiple cracks in master bathroom ¢ eﬂmé,
* Master bedroom has a crack @ ertry in ceiling and molding bengmu to pull awa \Z}?
from the ceiling. Also eracks @ upper right corner of closet corner & vathroom d:'mr
Cracks & Nail pops arc also in the ceiling. :
v Tile in corner of the master bedroom bathroom is cracked. ‘
«  Cracks in master bedroom closet @ the window and the upper corners of the door.

Complainant’s records indicate that the vibrations that she is feeling are in the early mornmg
No bhwtmy was wnducte& at the dates and times the compla.nant has recorded.




COMPLAINT INVESTIGATION DESCRIPTION October 13, 2004
F:’yndings Jor (Step 2)

The above described damage was not characteristic of vibration damage. Damage viewed at, o
the home during this investigation was not characteristic of blasting damage in ancordanm k\,
with the support literature for the “Blasting Complaint Protocol” that ailows guidance in
determining blasting damage.

When determining the potential for damage to structures from ground mbramn a
determination must be made of how hard the structure is shaken Ground vibration is
measured in peak partcle velocity (PPV) and the unit of measure is inchwes per second. U.S.
- Burcau of Mines RI 8507 Structure Response and Damage Produced by Ground Vibration
From Surface Mining, 1980, is the basis for state and federal blasting regulations. According
to Vibrations Frorm Blasting, Siskind 2000, the lirnits in RI 8507 remain the most restrictive
critetia in existence that are based upon measured structural responses and pbservations of
cracking correlated to specific vibration events. The RI 8507 limits provide a guaranteed safe
levei to guide blasting practices and limits suitable for regulations. They account for the
widest possible range and worst-case conditions for residential structures.

it was explained to the complainant that vibration damage would result in sets of diagonal
fine hairline cracks @ about 45 degrees to the horizonta!l in the upper parts of the structure.
These cracks may appear near the weak points of the walis, as near center of the wall. This
cracking would be more evident in the portions of the house closer to the blasts. It was also
explained that damage from excessive airblast would first be seen in broken windows on -
the side of the house in the direction of the blast. [t was also expiained that damage would
greut within seconds of the blast and not show up at a later time. No such damage was

alleged.

In concluston, based on the information available durmg this investigation and vibrations
recorded on the seismograph @ a distance much closer to the blast than the complainants’
home, it is this inspectors opinion that vibration from blasting @ the nearby Cedar Point
Housing site 1 not the cause of the alleged damage to the complainants” home.

Penalties Cited:

The following “ Notice of Violations” was cited to Ed Wean Drilling & Blasting and Steve
Gondek, Jr, blaster in charge for Ed Wean Drilling & Blasting:

1 25 PA Code 211.121(d) - Not complying with their approved blasting activity permut.

investigation completed as per the date of this report.



COMPLAINT INVESTIGATION DESCRIPTION  October 13, 2004

Rass E Klock
Blasting/ Explosive Inspector

cc: Linda David/ | -
Ed Wean Drilling & Blasting {112 Ravine Rd., Stewartsville, PA C8380)
D. Perkins, C5 |

Reterences:

Feod

. “Blasting Damage and Other Structural Cracking” guide for adiusters and engineers,
American Insurance Services Group, Inc, Copyright © 1972, p.64.

2 “Vibrations From Blasting”, DESA Dr-31, Special edit. for PA DEP, August 3, 1997, David E.
Siskind, p.20. ,

3. KRI850/, Structural Response and Damage Produced by Ground Vibration Frem Surface
Mine Blasting, Bureau of Mines Report, U. S Dept. of Interior, 1980.

4. “Diwgnosing and Repairing 1louse Structure Problems”, Edgar O. Seaquist, Jr., Ph.D., PE,
Copyright © 1980. f

5. “The Home Reference Book” The Encyclopedia of Homes, Carson, Dundop & Associates

Liruted, Copyright 1988-1997, 13% Edition. ‘
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Environmental Assessment
Hyeon @
Bau-Biologie
Perspective

| At
2922 W. Fairview St.
Allentown PA 18103-2818

Performed for:
Ms. Linda David

Work performed on premises
28 March 2004
By
Sal La Duca |
BS, BB/BBEL CIE

Environmental Assay Inc.
792 Green St.
Phillipsburg NJ 08865

www.emfrelief.com




Executive Summary

Ms. David has noted cracks on her sheetrock walls, dust emissions from her Heating
Ventilation and Air Conditioning (HVAC}) unit, and has been having difficulty sleeping
because of perceptions she feels are associated with a water pumping station only a few
hundred feet away. She requested a visit from the author.

Findings

The home Ms. David lives in is conventionally built. A conventional design, however,
allows for various conditions to exist that can irritate sensitive individuals.

1) The bome’s electrical system is comprised of Romex wiring throuahout This type
of wite allows its Voltage to permeate beyond the insulation and through wali flour, and
ceiling boundaries to establish an electrified birdeage effect.

- . " ;‘\./
Hat Lead for

120V

Meutral

REAUSRAVIEIS U TN

T

120V

Hot Leod

. Circur A{‘
e Breakers *

-

2} Light and appliance fixtures are wired with conventional cordagc furlher
strengthening the Voltage environment.

Lonventunun Jurd (2-wared -
Lorg ARG Apphance Baut Vottage

Broiiged Luedt (owirdd « KRG Eonasons
Trow qathar Lo 0F Appnatice




3) The Electric Heat Source ( a Heat Coil within the HVAC unit) produced Voltage
Pulsations that are propagated by the voltage environment. During turn ON and OFF
instances especially, the supply voltage, and the resultant emitted voltage that can be
measured throughout the structure, takes a step jump down or up, with associated ringing.
This can be compared to use of a Transcutaneous Electrical Nerve Stimulator (TENS)
instrument, although over the entire surface of the body. The transients are shown
simplified below, '

Turn-ON Turn-OFF
oe - L e o D S B B i 2de ....” o P
123 |1 RENNE R i wau
Ny ' ' 119 14
R Y e o o 83 e o S0 s 5 0 P 0 0
L&J - - . 3 ; -

4) There was a customary tie between the Electric Ground/Neutral and the Metallic
Water Pipe that allowed currents to flow, creating a Maguetic field along portions of
the side (adjacent to the Electrical Distribution Panel) and the front of the house.
The field varied from 0.2 o 1.4 Amps during observation. U

5) There was a background Magnetic Field produced from the Electrical Primary
(located on a hill behind the bouse), identified by a whole-house directional field of
LS mG (milliGauss), which also feeds the water pumps located down the street. This
field pulsates in similar fashion to the voltage pulsations from the HVAC heater.

6) The HVAC unit is located in the crawlspace. It is equipped with many supply and
returns. There was no main filter installed in the suction of the machine.

7) The HVAC humidifier tank was totally dry, indicating a previous failure.
8) The home is equipped with wall-to-wall carpeting throughout.

9) Ms. David has a cat, and her vacuum cleaner is not High Efficiency Particulate Air
(HEPA) equipped.

Discussion and Recommendations

1.2, & 3) The wiring installed throughout is Romex. This type of wire allows voltage to
permeate beyond the plastic insulating jacket. Because the Voltage is Alternating (that
is, changing with time), it will induce voltages on conductive objects or creatures

- within its region of influence (or Field extent), causing a portion to be echoed back
by the body the influence is on.



suction header. The Main Filter should be Pleated Media to ensure good dirt stopping
ability,

L3}

7) The HVAC Humidifier was totally dry and appeared to have been so for some time. . Y
Proper operation might have reduced the ability of dust deposits from becoming S Ny
liberated, but it would have simply delayed the evident emergence of the associated &\\P’ sz

- problems. [t should be repaired and checked annually. A Structural Engineer investigated @\ '

the cracks on the sheetrock walls and determined that construction defects during
construction might have been a cause for this, Repairs were suggested and implemented.
However, this author suspects that the cracks on the sheetrock walls may have been
exacerbated by the extreme dryout during winter due to Humidifier non-functioning.

8) Humans shed skin cells regularly. Animals shed dander regularly. This can provide for
a buildup of organic debris within the carpeting as installed, While Cat Dander is itself a
strong allergen, an enhanced organic debris base can provide for a significant buitdup of
Dust Mites and their debris. This debris is a patent allergen that can provide symptoms of
respitatory irritation or asthmatic character. A HEPA equipped vacuum will remove dirt
down to 0.3 microns which includes all pollen, all mold spores, dust mite debris, many
bacteria, and vther particles within the same size ranges. A conventional vacuum cleaner
will trap dust that is 5-10 microns or greater in size, give the appearance of cleanliness,
but spread the finer dust around evenly. One telltale sign is a peculiar smell of “old dust”
when using a conventional vacuum cleaner. That is because the user is inhaling a portion
of the finer dust that is made airborne. It is recommended that a HEPA vacuum eleaner
be purchased and a “spring cleaning” be done throughout. This will also trap much of the

~ dust already liberated by the HVAC unit,

- 9) The access hatch for the crawlspace should be equipped with handles for eusy

removal, the carpet above should be cut to the dimensions of the hatch, and the
crawlspace equipped with substantial lighting to ease the task of regular maintenance,
that should be considered 4 must for proper health care. ‘

Resources:

THE ELECTRICAL SENSITIVITY HANDBOOK: How Electromagnetic Fields
(EMFy) Are Making People Sick ~ Lucinda Grant - Weldon Publishing, P.O. Box
4146, Prescott AZ 86302 - 1995, ISBN 0-9635407-2-6

ENERGY MEDICINE: The Scientific Basis - James L. Oschman, Candace Pert -
Publisher: Churchill Livingstone, Inc., - 2000, ISBN: 0-443-06261-7.

CROSS CURRENTS, The Perits of Electropollution, The Promise of
Electromedicine - Robert O. Becker M.D.. - Publisher: James P. Tarcher Ine. 1990,
ISBN 0-87477-609-0.




Environmental Assay Inc.
Wide Spectrum Envirorimental Services

Federal Tax 1D: 22-3305949

Invoice 28032004

Linda David :
Service date: 28 March 2004

5 April 2004

Travel

1 hour @ $30/hour $30

Services

3 hours @ $90/hour $270

Equipment

GB Instruments Non-contact Voltage Probe $20

Total $320
- Check (# 110, 3-28-2004) $300

Cash $20

Balunce Due ~0-

Thank you for payment
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§ AR UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY
3 M 8 REGION Iil |
N i ‘ 1650 Arch Street

V4, pmersS , - Philadelphia, Pennsylvania 19103-2029

NOV 22 %o

I he Honorable Rick Santorum
United States Senator

5802 Federal Office Building
S04 West Hamilton Street
Allentown, Pennsylvania 18103

Pear Senator Santorum:

CThianx you 1ot your Gewber 6, 2004 lever va beiail vl your coustivent,
Ms. Linda L. David, regarding her concerns that a nearby water pumping station owned by
Sutth Whitehall Towaship 1s producing vibrations and stray eivctrical currents that arc impacting
her dwelling and her health in Allentown, Pennsylvania,

The U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) does nat have legislative authornity to
address environmental problems in residential buildings. However, in order to provide as much
‘assistance as possible Lor this complex situation, building science experts from EPA's Repron 11
otfice visited Ms. David’s home off June 2, 2004. A synopsis of their findings at the time of this
visit showed the following: very low-levels.of stray clectrical current, except pear the yansiormer-4
pole that services the dwelling; barely detectable vibrations were observed in the home with one”
Blimp at the station running, some water infiltration problems in the crawl space of the dwetling;
and light mold growth and excess dirt and mold in the ventilaton ducts. I total, we consicered
the impuets observed from the pump to be minimal.

I would like 1o show my continued support by offering the assistance of the Region™s
building science expert, Mr. Francis Dougherty as a resource by telephone  [f you have any
questions, please [eel free to contact me or have your staff contact Ms. Stacie Driscoll, Acting
Pennsylvania Linison OGificer, at 215-814-3368. :

Sincerely,

Vnzs /o/ 224

Donald §. Welsh
Regronal Adnunisirator

< Primted o 100% recycled/recycluble paper with 100% post-consumer Jiber anid process cilurure free.
Customer Service Hotline: 1-800-438-2474
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AIR CARE & RESTORATION CO., INC.

AIR PURIFICATION AND RESTCORATION SPECIALISTS

Linda David
2922 W Fairview Street ~ &
Ailentown, PA 18103

Apri 12, 2004

On March 24, 2004 Keith Roe, CIE, CMC, visited this home 1o perform three
separate testing protocols.

Sarnple 1

Using a clear tape lift technique several "dusty” locations were sampled for
particulate identification using PLM (polarized light microscopy). SEM {(scanning
electron microscopy) and EDX (energy dispersive x-ray) by EMSL Laboratory at
Westmont, NJ. The lab report (Page 2 of 2) for sample 1, found the following

- particles in order of % to total sample.

Processed cellulose (paper) , 20%
Quartz 20%
Starch o 10%
Calcite (concrete, mortar, etc.) 10%
Mica (silicates, sand) %
Skin cells 7%
Inett/organics 2%
Clay 7%
Mold Parts 2%
Pollen less than 1%
Paper pulp less than 1%
Diatoms (planktonic aigae) less than 1%
Urniidentified 4%
Overview:

Particles commonly sourcfng‘ from the outdoors. ground or crawl space structural
environment make up approximately§4% of the dust sample.

44

1510 GARY STREET, BETHLEMEM. PA 18018
(B10) 865-8090 « FAX: (610; 865-2191
WWW AIRCAREONLINE COM
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This would indicate that these particles are potentiafly sourcing from the crawl
space via the unsealed and open ductwork found in the crawt space, as you
suspect

Recommendations

1.) Sealing the ductwork followed by a professional air duct system cleaning and
sanitation procedure should reduce the build up of particles in the system.

2.) The HVAC system filter should be upgraded to at least a MERV 11
arrestance (1" pleated filter with a MERV 11 rating) is sufficient.

3.) The crawl space floor should be covered with a 6 mil plastic vapor barrier and
sealed around the edges of the foundation

Cost of professional services $1,850 00
Sample 2 — Laboratory Report

The second dust sample was analyzed for phosphorus content. None was
detected.

Sample 3 - Laboratory Report
Jsing a NIOSH 1003 Collection Method, this air sample was analyzed for
carbon tetrachloride content. None was detected. *

Pfeasef contact me with any questions you may have.
Report respectfully submitted by:

Keith Roe,

CIE, CMR, CMRS, CMC

b
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TRINITY ASSOCIATES, INC.
P.O. BOX 146, SWARTHMORE, PA. 19081
(610) 544-0496 (800) 9824359 FAX (610) 544-2016
Engineering Shop, 2210 Walnut Street, Chester, PA. 19013
(610) 876-6428 FAX (610)876-7178
EMAIL-TRNTYEE@BELLATLANTICNET Http://www. TRINITYASSOC

FOR

LINDA DAVID

ALLENTOWN, PA

iject Engineering Survey Date: February |8, 2004 Job # T-5445

P
ey - ol
/ ;}’,; 1’. 1;‘"{{’:: ;g’
SCEL(f X0 o
Alan A Loch

Project Engineer



AN MO D, TG,
. ‘ P.0. BOX 146

INVOICE #

SWARTHMORE, PA. 19081 | T.5445
(610) 544-0496 DATE February 27, 2004
(800) 982 4359 | | | B
: CONTRACT#
INVOICE YOUR PO #
; e - TERMS ~_ Upon Receipt
I Accounts Pavable ’ 7 (1.5%iMonth Late Fee) |
Lounis tdy SHIP VIA —
f.inda David ’
2922 West Fairview FOB
A”Cht(}Ml, PA 18103 SALESR:.»;N
| Qry. | UNiT DESCRIPTION PRICE | AMOUNT
T LOT | Engineering inspection on February 18, 2004 at 2023 Faw:ew " $100.00
Allentawn, PA j
‘ “PAIDIN FULL <$100.005
PLEASE PAY FROM THIS INVO!CE SUB TOTAL $0.00
American Express, VISA & MASTERCARD ACCEPTED FOR PAYMENT TAX
BY CALLING 610 544-0496 TOTAL SU00




TABLE OF CONTENTS
ENGINEERING SURVEY
LINDA DAVID RESIDENCE

FEBRUARY 18, 2004

Special Comments

Linda David Residence, 2922 W Fairview Problem #
Allentown, PA 18103 :
Possible 600 gpm Pumps Not Sound [solated ]
Like Pictured Pump
Possible 600 gpm Pumps Not Sound Isolated 2
I ike Pictured Pump
~ Possible 600 gpm Pumps Not Sound Isolated 3
Like Pictured Pump
Cracks in Ceiling and Walis 4
Additional Cracks in Ceiling and Walls 5
Additional Cracks in Ceiling and Walls 6
Additional Cracks in Ceiling and Walls 7

Additional Cracks in Ceiling and Walls 8



TRINITY ASSOCIATES, INC,

P.O. BOX 146, SWARTHMORE, PA. 19081

(610)544-0496 (800) 982-4359 FAX (610) 544-2016

 Engineering Shop, 2210 Walnut Street, Chester, PA. 19013

. (610) 876-6428 FAX (610} 876-7178
EMAIL-TRNTYEE@BELLATUANTIC.NET Hetp:/iwww. TRINITYASSOC

LINDA DAVID RESIDENCE
ENGINEERING SURVEY
SPECIAL COMMENTS

Because of damage to the house, investigate whether electrical motor dnven pumps from water
pumping station are properly vibration tsolated from foundation. See pages 1, 2 & 3 of another
customers properly vibration isolated pump. Sce pages4,5.6,7 & 8

Note the 15 different cracks in the walls at the house Three thousand dollars worth of structural
work has already been done to the house, but damage could be continuing.

Please call if you have any questions.

Sincerely yours,
D o (7 Zor
~ Alan A. Loch O

Electrical Engineer



3 \ | Problem #: 1 - DATE February 18, 2004
g MvCH 129 IR #
, LOCATION ~
It Linda David's Home at 2922 West Fairview, Allentown,
- ’ PA
R EQUIPMENT

RESERVED FOR THERMOGRAM
AFTER COMPONENT REPAIR

DATE: _ _ INITIALS _
ACTION TAKEN:

DATE:  INITIALS
- ACTION TAKEN. |

DATE. _INITIALS

INFRARED
PREVENTIVE MAINTENANCE SURVEY
For
LINDA DAVID
2922 WEST FAIRVIEW, ALLENTOWN, PA

Possible 600 GPM Pumps-Not Sound Isolated Like
Pictured Pump

PROBLEM
Note, rubber vibration 1solation joints,

COMMENTS / RECOMMENDATION
Check South Whitehali Twp Pumps for vibraton, isolation. |

MAINTENANCE HISTORY

ACTION TAKEN




INFRARED
PREVENTIVE MAINTENANCE SURVEY
For ‘
| LINDA DAVID
s 2922 WEST FAIRVIEW, ALLENTOWN, PA
“’{’ | Problem # 2 ; ~ DATE: February 18, 2004

Rl %5
v

CMVC 131 IR 4
LOCATION

PA

EQUIPMENT
Possible 600 GPM Pumps-Not Sound Isolated Like
' Pictured Pump

‘ PROBLEM
B Note, vibration isolated foundation for pumps.

s COMMENTS / RECOMMENDATION
i I Check South Whitehall Twp. Pumps for vibration, isolation

= |

MAINTENANCE HISTORY
DATE: INITIALS __
ACTION TAKEN:
DATE.__ , INITIALS
ACTION TAKEN.

RESERVED FOR THERMOGRAM

AFTER COMPONENT REPAIR DATE T L

ACTION TAKEN

Linda David’s Home at 2922 West Fairview, Allentown,




13 11 t-n.-

" NO THERMOGRAM NECESSARY

V;
-

RESERVED FOR THERMOGRAM
-~ AFTER COMPONENT REPAIR

MAINTENANCE HISTORY
DATE____ _ INITIALS
ACTION TAKEN-
' DATE: INITIALS R
ACTION TAKEN- |
DATE: INITIALS

- INFRARED
PREVENTIVE MAINTENANCE SURVEY
For
LINDA DAVID
2922 WEST FAIRVIEW, Al LENTOWN, PA

o Probiem# 3 DATE Ff.bruarv 18, 2004
Vet . RE NA
LOCATION
Linda David’s Home at 2922 West Fairview, Allentown,
» PA
EQUIPMENT

Possible 600 GPM Pumps-Not Sound Isolated Like
‘ Pictured Pump

' PROBLEM
Note, rubber isomer pads under mounts.

COMMENTS / RECOMMENDATION

ACTION TAKEN-

Check South Whitehall Twp Pumps for vibration, isolation.
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INFRARED
PREVENTIVE MAINTENANCE SURVEY
For
LINDA DAVID -
2922 WEST FAIRVIEW, ALLENTOWN, PA
i Problem # 4 DATE: February 18, 2004

e 2t . SR 3 Nk 5 P

. MVC# 141, 142 & 143 R# N/A
: LOCATION
Linda David’s Home at 2922 West Fairview, Allentown
PA

EQUIPMENT
Cracks in Ceiling and Walls

PROBLEM
$3000 of work done already. What is causing cracks?

COMMENTS / RECOMMENDATION
Are water pumps vibrating and causing damage?
Investigate.

MAINTENANCE HISTORY

DATE
ACTION TAKEN

INITIALS _

DATE INITIALS _

ACTION TAKEN

DATE INITIALS

ACTION TAKEN.

E3




INFRARED
PREVENTIVE MAINTENANCE SURVEY
For
LINDA DAVID
2922 WEST FAIRVIEW, ALLENTOWN, PA
Problem # 3 DATE  February 18, 2004
§ MVC# 144 145& 146 IR# NA B
i LOCATION ;
Linda David’s Home at 2922 West Fairview, Allentown,
PA
EQUIPMENT

Cracks in Ceiling and Walls

PROBLEM :
. $3000 of work done already. What 1s causing cracks?

COMMENTS / RECOMMENDATION
§ Are water pumps wibrating and causing damage?
¥ Investipate. ~

MAINTENANCE HISTORY
DATE:  INITIALS
ACTION TAKEN: ‘
DATE.  INITIALS
| ACTION TAKEN.
78 DATE INITIALS

ACTION TAKEN




. , INFRARED
PREVENTIVE MAINTENANCE SURVEY
: For
LINDA DAVID
_ 2922 WEST FAIRVIEW, ALLENTOWN, PA
Problem # 6 DATE: February 18, 2004 ,
; MVC # 147, 148 & 149 IR# N/A
3 LOCATION
Linda David's Home at 2922 West Fairview, Allentown,
; PA
A
L ' , ::
" g | Qs s 5 ]
” J ‘ | B EQUIPMENT
' ‘ . Cracks in Ceiling and Walls
]

PROBLEM
i $3000 of work done already. What is caustng cracks?
A i
':éz;.:«x" ' \
r
«:‘l & *
T COMMENTS / RECOMMENDATION
i ; ‘ Are waler pumps wvibrating and causing damage?
% ‘ ‘ Investigate. :
. 20 8:254H

msbisntinint, e v : MAINTENANCE HISTORY

— Yt s __ INITIALS
B ACTION TAKEN

B DA INITIALS
BN ACTION TAKEN

j DATE. INITIALS
B ACTION TAKEN
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INFRARED
PREVENTIVE MAINTENANCE SURVEY
For ,
LINDA DAVID
2922 WEST FAIRVIEW, Al ENTOWN, PA
Problem# 7 DA” TE Febmarv 18, 2004
MV(,% l‘*«O !51& 152 IR# \I/A
Linda David's Home at 2922 West Fairview, Allentown,
PA
EQUIPMENT

Cracks in Cerling and Walls

PROBLEM
$3000 of work done already. What is causing cracks?

COMMENTS / RECOMMENDATION
Are water pumps vibrating and causing damage7
[nvestigate i

20 Brvaw
Pl

e MAINTENANCE HISTORY
. .- S DATE: B INITIALS
L, “ . -, . » ACTION TAKEN:
s - ® * o . ol A - 5 - " ¥ . .
ot ’ 2d + k4 o J o t "
'4 ”‘.» $ - T . T - Y *
A Yo “ - R - “ ¢
qks ’5‘ n, “‘ . ¥ " + . . . 7
L e " R A DATE, INITIALS
e + . ‘ . . ‘ ACTION TAKEN:
!Ai. o ‘
4 I ¢
; A ' . ,
" ; »[ DATE _ INITIALS
' E ACTION TAKEN
SR | 200 32648

\
\
|
\
\
|
|
[LOCATION ~
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INFRARED
PREVENTIVE MAINTENANCE SURVEY
For
LINDA DAVID
- 2922 WEST FAIRVIEW, ALLENTOWN, PA
§ Problem #. 8 DATB Febmax} 18 2004

IR NIA

s B MVCH 153,154 & 155
T LOCATION
.o R Linda David’s Home at 2922 West Fairview, A]len(own
‘i,‘ ’i,.‘ pA :
s
ni;’/ o
" EQUIPMENT
i | Cracks i Ceiling and Walls
! .
‘ ~ PROBLEM
$3000 of work done already. What 15 causing cracks?
. |
. i COMMENTS / RECOMMENDATION
- Are water pumps vibrating and causing damage?
investipate
20 82644 |
' MAINTENANCE HISTORY
. DATE . INTTIALS _
' 1 ACTIONT AKEN
{ DATE ____ INITIALS
1 ACTION TAKEN.
3
{ DATE. ; INITIALS
HACTION TAKEN.
20 3wt ]




TRINITY ASSOCIATES, INC.

P.O. BOX 146, SWARTHMORE, PA. 19081
(610) S44-0496 (B00) 982-4359 FAX (610) 544-2016
Engineering Shop, 2210 Walnut Street, Chester, PA. 19013
(610) 876-6428 | FAX (610) 876-7178

May 3, 2004

Mr Steven R Henning, PE

Manager, Environmental Division
" The Pidcock Company

2451 Parkwood Drive

Allentown, PA 18103-9608

Dear Steve.
In response to you letter dated April 15, 2004 that-

“I. There is no vibration while standing inside or outside the building while the pump is runuing,

2. The building foundation is not located on bedrock,

3. The pump frame is separated from the concrete floor by approximately ¥ inch thick
elastomeric material pad around its perimeter and the pipe penetranons through the floor are
surrounded thh an elastomeric seal;” ‘

While never inside the location and realizing you could have omitted things all the above mean is that all

“the motor and pump vibration is free to go into the 12” and 8" diameter plpe connected to the pump(s)
which runs by Ms. Davids’ house.

Is there a rubber vibration dampening cxpansxon/sound isolation section in the pipe like the attached /)

picture MVC 122 (previously forwarded) shows? Ifit isn’t, why don’t you recommend suction and A

discharge vibration isolators be installed?
Please inform me if the rubber pipe sections are in place at your earliest convenience.
Sincerely yours,

/ ﬂ'ﬁ& / 444,

an A. Loch
Manager

Cc¢' Linda David /

Mr. Thomas Uff

Attached picture

EMAIL TRNTYEE@BELLATLANTIC.NET Hutpiiwww, TRINITYASSOC

‘/“‘m
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TABLE OF CONTENTS
LINDA DAVID’S RESIDENCE

VIBRATION ANALYSIS & MAGNETIC FIELD STUDIES
SEPTEMBER 13, 17, 23 & 24, 2004
Special ,Comm,ents

Baselirte Done tn Shop m Chester, Multipurpose Room
Floor (Vibration in Ground)

Fan with Vibration Monitor on It

Page #
1
2
Fan with Vibration Monitor 6” From It 3
Fan with Vibrtion Monitor 2 Feet From It 4
I,.inda Dawid’s House - Kitchen September 17, 2004
Floor with Refrigerator Off 1:54 p.m. 5
Floor with Refrigerator On  1:59 pm. )
Floor with Refrigerator On 1:58 p.m. 7
Living Room Table 2:06 p m. 8
Linda David’s Laundry Room
Floor 2:12 p.m. 9
Garage
Floor 2.20 pm. 10
Front Porch Concrete ‘
Step 2.26 pm. 11
Water Vent - Front Yard at Street
- Water Vent 229 p.m. 12
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Front Walk 2:34 p.m. 13
; : o ra% 5
: W =
Sidewalk (Curved) Next to Parking Lot ‘g; ?:. v
Sidewalk 2:37 pm. 14 o, = D
| = L 0
Landa David’s Home - Living Room | | o
fiving Room Table 2 43 pm 15 . “;n =
g 8 J
Linda David’s Home ~ Master Bedroom ; m 2
| Bedroom Bed 256 pm | 16 = |
Dining Room '
Dining Room Table 321 pm.
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Deck ¥loor

Front of House Above Water Pipe

Front Wall Under Window

Garage Door
Front Wall

Crawl Space
Water Pipe
Incormung Water Line
Drove Ground Rods to Isolated Ground System
From other Houses
Piers Added to Floor Support

Main Incoming Water Pipe in Crawl Space September 23, 2004
Clamp on Ammeter Reading 11:30 am.
Clamp ou Ammeter Reading11:30 - 4:00 p.m.
Clamp on Ammeter Reading 15-20 minutes
Clamp on Ammeter Reading 4.00 pm ~ 8:00 am.
on September 24, 2004
Clamp on Ammeter Reading 8.30 a.m. -~ 12:00 p.m.
Clamp on Arameter Reading 1:20 ~ 1'50 p m.

Main Tncoming Water Pipe at Meter 9:13 a m. September 24, 2004
Velocity Reading  Linda David’s House

Pursping Station Velocity Reading on Door 9.32 a.m.
Pumping Station Velocity Reading on Door 9:36 am.

Top Graph at House
House Water, Manhole & Hydrant

Door of Pumping Station when not Runmng,

Pumping Station Door

Transformer at VA, 2 Lighting Poles Down at VA
Equipment Around Pumping Station

RESHOOT OF CRACKS FROM 2/18/04 REPORT
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TRINITY ASSOCIATES, INC.
P.O. BOX 146, SWARTHMORE, PA. 19081
(610) 5440496 (800) 982-4359 FAX {610} 5442016
\ Engineering Shop, 2210 Walnut Street, Chester, PA, 19013
N\ (610)876-6428 FAX (610) 876-7178
b EMAIL-TRNTYEEW BELLATLANTIC NET/ www. TRINITYASSOC COM

LINDA DAVID’S HOUSE
VIBRATION ANALYSIS & MAGNETIC FIELD STUDIES
SPECIAL COMMENTS

On September 13, 17, 23 & 24, 2004, vibration analysis and magnetic field current measuring was
done at the home of Linda David, 2922 Fajrview, Allentown, PA. :

We found very low readings generally as the enclosed results show except when the pump(s)
were running at the water pumping station. Then we measured 5<10 times higher readings at distinctive
frequencies that matched those frequencies present at the watér station with the pumps running When
the pump shutdown at the water station, the vibration goes away at the house and the water station.

I physically felt the vibration in the main water pipe when my ring started rattling against the
pipe. Ms David rented a $10,000 vibration meter and it printed out the chart shown in page 31 The .
distinctive almost impossible to duplicate by chance readings were duplicated at the water station. I c}.f '
believe there is almost a 100% connection between vibration in the house and the pump(s) running. /
Note, #19 shows a new crack at the location in the wall below which the water pipe comes into the house,

Before the water company wanted evidence, forcing Ms. David to hire us when they should have
done the study at their own expense since we showed them the proper sound rubber isolation rubber - /{
sections weren’t installed in their pipes at the pumping station. ‘ \/

Now the study is done. The water authority should install rubber sections immediately. To stall /
further 1s a cover-up in my opinion and not only should the authority be subject to fines, but those in WI‘\
charge should be held personally liable if action isn’t taken ;

#

v\\\w

/

We also measured circulating current in Ms. David’s water pipes as the charts show. The ground

rods we were going to install were installed, but an 8 foot rod cut into three sections drilled (yes, a M.
hammer drill was necessary) into the rock only produced an ohm reading of 260 Q when the normal is 3y 'S
under 5 and the required at commercial, etc., by the National Electrical Code, is 25 ohms. / ’

Well, we dumped 14 § containers of salt and got it down to 36 ohms. The next day we put
another 6 feet of rod in the ground only to still have the reading more than 30 ohms. Since the site ~ o
probably needs another 14 or more large containers and another ground is somewhere in the house, the r*/}:\/

- project was put on hold. Note, the fact is the soil around 1inda’s house is an extremely good insulator,

such that only 2 or 3 locations where P’ve done testing at 1000 locations in 25 years equals the high
resistance found at Linda’s. ' ,

What this means is that much of the unbalanced (neutral) current flows back to the transformer 4 "”/X;
closest to Ms. David’s house through her water pipe from her neighbors houses through the pipes !
creating a magnetic field above the pipe as the magnetic field measuring device of PP&L showed. *ﬁ{




TRINITY ASSOCIATES, INC.

P.0. BOX 146, SWARTHMORE, PA. 19081

(610) 544-0496 (800) 9824359 FAX (610) $44-2016

Engineering Shop, 2210 Walnut Street, Chester, PA. 19013
(610) 876-6428 FAX (610) 876-7178

M AALL-TRNTYEED BELLATLANTICNET woww TRINITYASSOC.COM

Page 2

affected the magnetic field (Mr. UfF said he felt like he was in an MRI) and the effects could be much
worse than we measured at different times. Ms Daw/id says they are worse at night. Note, my forearm '/
turned red after two days in her house. ~ ¢

Thus, the two effects could be presént at the same time and turning off the pump wouldn’t have /}é\f?

Pleasc call if you have any questions.
Sincerely yours,

Do . stoilone

Alan A. Loch”™




RESERVED FOR THERMOGRAM
AFTER COMPONENT REPAIR

INFRARED
PREVENTIVE MAINTENANCE SURVEY
For
LINDA DAVID
ALLENTOWN, PA
DAT E Septmxba* 15 "()04

“ MVC# 2008208 IRA NA

LOCATION
Baseline Done 1n Shop in Chester, Multipurpose Rooms

EQUIPMENT
Floor (Vibration in Ground)} Vibration Analyzer-EN TEK
IRD, Model 838 Anatyzer, Efectrorent 1171k53, Model
97019697, SN 200004115 Probe

‘ PROBLEM
Noise 001 at 300 '

~ COMMENTS / RECOMMENDATION
Vel =1n, i/S. For comparison

MAINTENANCE HISTORY
DATE:___ ~ INITIALS
' ACTION TAKEN: |
a0 B
A ot S
c .& Lo ‘\‘\
DATE. INITIALS T2 T2 D
ACTION TAKEN, > 0
%7,

DATE.____ __ INITIALS
ACTION TAKEN. ‘




INFRARED
PREVENTIVE MAINTENANCE SURVEY

For
LINDA DAVID
ALLENTOWN, PA
g\ Problem# 2 DATE September 15,2004
SR MVC # 201 & 202 IRE N/A
Y ' LOCATION

Baseline done in Shop m Chester. Multipurpose Room

EQUIPMENT ;
Vibration Anatyzer-EN TEK IRD, Model 838 Analyzer,

Electrorent 1171k53, Model 97019697, S/N 200004115
Probe - Fan With Vibration Monitor on it

PROBLEM
1 at 1K and .22 at 5K

COMMENTS / RECOMMENDATION
Vel = m inch/S. For comparison. Compare with problem
pages #2 & 3 where probe further away.

MAINTENANCE HISTORY

' RESERVED FOR THERMOGRAM
CAFTER COMPONENT REPAIR

DATE.______ INITIALS

ACTION TAKEN

DATE ______ INITIALS
| ACTIONTAKEN

DATE _ INITIALS

ACTION TAKEN
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| 09 at 1K and .07 at 5K

INFRARED
PREVENTIVE MAINTENANCE SURVEY
For
LINDA DAVID
ALLENTOWN, PA

Problem# 3 DATE. September 15, 2004
MVC & 203 & 204 TIRE NA
LOCATION

Baseline Done i Shop in Chester, Multipurpose Room

- EQUIPMENT
Vibration Analyzer-EN TEK IRD, Model 838 Analyzer,
Electrorent 1171k53, Model 97019697, S/N 200004115
Probe Fan with Vibration Monitor 6™ i Front

PROBLEM

COMMENTS / RECOMMENDATION

Bl Vel =iwS. For comparnison with problems pages #2 & 4.

Note, this probe tsn’t on fan but on lable besides fan.

RESERVED FOR THERMOGRAM
AFTER COMPONENT REPAIR

MAINTENANCE HISTORY
| DATE ~ INITIALS
ACTION TAKEN.
DATE. ~INITIALS
ACTION TAKEN
| DATE INITIALS L

ACTION TAKEN
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INFRARED
PREVENTIVE MAINTENANCE SURVEY
- For
LINDA DAVID
ALLENTOWN. PA

Problem# 4 DATE: September 15, 2004

-l MVC # 205 & 206 IR # N/A

LOCATION
Baseline Done in Shop in Chester, Multipurpose Room

EQUIPMENT

MODELV 838 A

(% 032201k

RESERVED FOR THERMOGRAM
AFTER COMPONENT REPAIR

Vibration Analyzer-EN TEK IRD, Model 838 Analyzer,
Electrorent 1171k53, Model 97019697, S/N 200004115
Probe - Fan wath Vibration Monitor 0 Feet from It

PROBLEM

COMMENTS / RECOMMENDATION
Vel =m/S. For comparison with problemms pages #2 & 3.

i Note, probe is 8 feet away from fan

MAINTENANCE HISTORY
DATE ~INITIALS
ACTION TAKEN
DATE: - INITIALS
' ACTION TAKEN-
DATE: INITIALS

ACTION TAKEN:




S

PR . :
s i . “

RESERVED FOR THERMOGRAM
AFTER COMPONENT REPAIR

INFRARED
PREVENTIVE MAINTENANCE SURVEY
For
LINDA DAVID
ALLENTOWN, PA

Pmbkmiz 5 DATE: September 15 2()04

Ve E 2o k20 SR NA

LOCATION
- Linda David's House ~ Kitchen, September 17, 2004
'3 pm '

EQUIPMENT
Vibration Analwa‘~EN TEK IRD, Model 838 Analyzer,
Electrorent 1171k53, Model 97019697, SN 200004115
Prebe - Floor with Refrigerator Off

PROBLEM

BB ide band spectrum G015 at 0-600.

COMMENTS / RECOMMENDATION
For record

MAINTENANCE HISTORY
DATE.. _ INTTIALS
| ACTION TAKEN.
DATE ____ INITIALS _
| ACTION TAKEN:
DATE INITIALS

R - S ——

ACTION TAKEN:




RESERVED FOR THERMOGRAM
AFTER COMPONENT REPAIR

INFRARED
PREVENTIVE MAINTENANCE SURVEY
For
LINDA DAVID
ALLENTOWN, PA

Problem# 6 DATE Septemba' 15, 2004

MVC # 210 & 211 IR #: N/A
LOCATION
Linda David's House-Septermnber 17, 2004
1S9 pm

EQUIPMENT
Vibration Analyzer-EN TEK IRD, Model 838 Analyzer,
Electrorent 1171k53, Model 97019697, S/N 200004115
Probe ~ Floor with Refrigerator On

PROBLEM

Wide bank as above and spiked of .0026 at 3600.

COMMENTS / RECOMMENDATION
For record. Refrigerator caused spike.

MAINTENANCE HISTORY
DATE:___ INITIALS
ACTION TAKEN |
| DATE INITIALS
' ACTION TAKEN
DATE:_ ____ INITIALS

ACTION TAKEN-




G

Problem# 7

off.

RESERVED FOR THERMOGRAM
AFTER COMPONENT REPAIR

| ACTION TAKEN

INFRARED
PREVENTIVE MAINTENANCE SURVEY
: For
LINDA DAVID
ALLENTOWN, PA

DATE September 15, 2004
g MVC#H 2128213 IRH NA
 LOCATION
Linda David's House, Kitchen Septernber 17, 2004
158
EQUIPMENT

Vibration Analyzer-EN TEK IRD, Mode! 838 Analyzer,
Electrorent 1171k53, Modd 97019697, S/N 200004115
Probe ~ Floor with Refrigerator On

PROBLEM

| Wide Bank as above and spike . 101 at 3600 and spike . 6005

at 7200.

COMMENTS / RECOMMENDATION

For record.  Both spikes went away when refrigerator turned
MAINTENANCE HISTORY
DATE. INITIALS
- ACTION TAKEN:
DATE INTTIALS
ACTION TAKEN.
DATE INITIALS .




TINFRARED
PREVENTIVE MAINTENANCE SURVEY
For
LINDA DAVID

i ALLENTOWN. PA
| Problem # ¥ DATE September 15, 2004

I \MVC # 214 & 215 " IR# NA

LOCATION
Linda David’s House ~ Kitchen, September 17, 2004
206 pm

| EQUIPMENT
Vibration Analyzer-EN TEK IRD, Model 838 Analyzer,
Electrorent 1171kS3, Model 97019697, S/N 200004115
Probe ~ Living Room Table

PROBLEM

3 Wide band as shown 0015 at 0-250.

COMMENTS 7 RECOMMENDATION

W Forrecord

RESERVED FOR THERMOGRAM
AFTER COMPONENT REPAIR

MAINTENANCE HISTORY
DATE | INITIALS
ACTION TAKEN
DATE: INITIALS
{ ACTION TAKEN |
DATE INITIALS

ACTION TAKEN




RESERVED FOR THERMOGRAM
AFTER COMPONENT REPAIR

| INFRARED
PREVENTIVE MAINTENANCE SURVEY
' For
LINDA DAVID
ALLENTOWN, PA

Problem #. 9 DATE September 17, 2004

TMVC# 216&217  IR4 N/A

LOCATION
Linda David, Laundry Room

EQUIPMENT
Vibration Analyzer-EN TEK IRD, Model 838 Analyzer,
Electrorent 1171k53, Model 97019697, S/N 200004115
Probe - Floor 2:12 p.m

PROBLEM

Wide band .0015 at 0-400,

COMMENTS / RECOMMENDATION
For information.

MAINTENANCE HISTORY

DATE _ INITIALS _

- ACTION TAKEN

DATE INITIALS
ACTION TAKEN

DATE _______ INITIALS _
ACTION TAKEN |




”

| INFRARED
PREVENTIVE MAINTENANCE SURVEY
For
LINDA DAVID
ALLENTOWN, PA
DATE September 17, 2004

2B reoblem# 10

SOUN MVC 4 2184219  IRA NA
* LOCATION
Linda David, Garage
EQUIPMENT

‘Vibration Analyzer-EN TEK [RD, Model 838 Analyzer,
Electrorent 1171k53, Modd 97019697, S/N 200004115
Probe — Floor 2:20 p.m.

 PROBLEM
-| Wide band 0015 at 0-40

COMME44NTS / RECOMMENDATION
For information.

MAINTENANCE HISTORY
DATE: . INImALS
ACTION TAKEN
- DATE: INITIALS
ACTION TAKEN.
RESERVED FOR THERMOGRAM
AFTER COMPONENT REPAIR DATE: INITIALS

N | | ACTIONTAKEN




s

RESERVED FOR THERMOGRAM

AFTER COMPONENT REPAIR

lNFRARED

PREVENT!VE MAINTENANCE SURVEY
For

LINDA DAVID
ALLENTOWN, PA
Problem# ¥ DATF September 17, ’7004

RV 220 g — RENAT

LOCATION ;
Linda David, Front Porch Concrete

EQUIPMENT
Vibration Analyzer-EN TEK IRD, Model 838 Anal) Zex,
Electrorent 1171k53, Model 97019697, S/N 200004115
Probe - Step 2.26 p.m.

PROBLEM

Wide band .0011 af 0-400.

COMMENTS / RECOMMENDATION
For information.

MAINTENANCE HISTORY
DATE, INTTTALS
ACTION TAKEN:
DATE L INITIALS
ACTION TAKEN:
DATE_____ _ INITIALS

ACTION TAKEN
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. - | INFRARED
L. - PREVENTIVE MAINTENANCE SURVEY
i 5 ' For
P R LINDA DAVID
b : ALLENTOWN, PA
- Problem# 12 DATE: September 17, 2004
e s | MVC # 222 & 223 IRE NA
Dy LA LOCATION

Linda David. Water Tum OfF Access ~ Front Yard at Street

EQUIPMENT
Vibration Analyzer-EN TEK IRD, Modet 838 Analyzer,
Electrorent 1171k53, Model 97019697, S/N 200004115
Probe — Water Vent 2:29 pm.

PROBLEM

Wide band 0015 at 0400

COMMENTS / RECOMMENDATION
For mformation.

RESERVED FOR THERMOGRAM
AFTER COMPONENT REPAIR

MAINTENANCE HISTORY
DATE: INTTIALS
ACTION TAKEN
DATE INITIALS
- ACTION TAKEN
DATE. INITIALS

ACTION TAKEN:




PR

R

SMOMVCH 224 IRE NA

‘ INFRARED ,
PREVENTIVE MAINTENANCE SURVEY

' For

© LINDA DAVID

ALLENTOWN. PA

& Problem# 13 DATE: September 17, 2(X4

LOCATION
Linda Dawid, Next Door Nerghbor

EQUIPMENT

Vibration Analyzer-EN TEK IRD, Model 838 Analy zer,
Electrorent 1171k53, Mode 97019697, S/N 200004115
Probe ~ Front Walk 2:34 p.m.

PROBLEM

: Wide band .0015 at 0-400.

COMMENTS / RECOMMENDATION
For informabon. ‘

RESERVED FOR THERMOGRAM
AFTER COMPONENT REPAIR

MAINTENANCE HISTORY
' DATE: INITIALS
ACTION TAKEN '
DATE:  INITIALS
ACTION TAKEN

DATE __INITIALS
- ACTION TAKEN.




INFRARED
PREVENTIVE MAINTENANCE SURVEY
: For
LINDA DAVID
ALLENTOWN, PA
Problem #. 14 DATE September 17, 2004

MVC # 226 &225  IR& NIA
LOCATION

sX2al Wide band 0012 at 0400,

RESERVED FOR THERMOGRAM
AFTER COMPONENT REPAIR

Linda David. Sidewalk (curved) Next to Parking Lot

, EQUIPMENT
Vibration Analyzer-EN TEK IRD, Model 838 Analyzer,
Electrorent 1171k53, Model 97019697, S/N 200004115
Probe — Sidewalk 2:37 pm.

PROBLEM

COMMENTS / RECOMMENDATION

| Forinformation

MAINTENANCE HISTORY
DATE. INITIALS
ACTION TAKEN:
DATE.___ INITIALS
ACTION TAKEN \
DATE. . INITIALS _

ACTION TAKEN:




o

R
*

RESERVED FOR THERMOGRAM
AFTER COMPONENT REPAIR

DATE INITIALS _

INFRARED
PREVENTIVE MAINTENANCE SURVEY
For
LINDA DAVID
ALLENTOWN, PA
Problem # 15 DATE" September 17, 2004

EE MVC # 227 & 228 IR# N/A

LOCATION
Linda David’s House, Living room

EQUIPMENT
Vibration Analy zer-EN TEK IRD, Model 838 Analyzer,
Electrorent 1171k53, Modei 97019697, S/N 200004115
Probe — Living Room Table 2:43 pm

PROBLEM

4 | Wide band 001, wide band 0-400

COMMENTS / RECOMMENDATION

Bl For informaton

MAINTENANCE HISTORY

DATE__ INITIALS _
ACTION TAKEN

DATE INITIALS

- ACTION TAKEN

ACTION TAKEN




INFRARED
PREVENTIVE MAINTENANCE SURVEY
For
LINDA DAVID
~ ALLENTOWN, PA
. Prob em#¥ 16 DATF %ptember 17, 2004

SN T A ~MTVC# ez R A
N A— ¥ S LOCATION
cr L‘ i ﬁ 01 “ }’ AL % B : Linda David, Master Bedroom

I
.

EQUIPMENT
Vibration Analyzer-EN TEK IRD, Model 838 Analyzer,
Electrorent 1171k53, Model 97019697, S/N 200004115
Probe ~ BedroomBed 2 56 p.m

PROBLEM

SN Vide band 0015 at 0-400,

- COMMENTS/ RECOMMENDATION
For information,

MAINTENANCE HISTORY
DATE. | INITIALS
- ACTION TAKEN: |
DATE _ INITIALS
ACTION TAKEN!
RESERVED FOR THERMOGRAM
AFTER COMPONENT REPAIR DATE INITIALS

ACTION TAKEN"

Teeyt e
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~ INFRARED
PREVENTIVE MAINTENANCE SURVEY
For ~
LINDA DAVID
ALLENTOWN. PA
Problemn #: 17 DATE: Septerber 17, 2004
IR# N/A
LOCATION
Linda David, Diung Room

M ) C s 231 & 232

EQUIPMENT
Vibration Analyzer-EN TEK IRD, Model 838 Analyzer,
Electrorent 1171k53, Mode 97019697, S/N 200004115
Probe ~ Dining Room Table 3:20 p.m.

< e
i ‘

o,

¥

T ~ PROBLEM
@R Wide band .0015 at 0-400,

g

COMMENTS / RECOMMENDATION
For information.

RESERVED FOR THERMOGRAM
AFTER COMPONENT REPAIR

MAINTENANCE HISTORY
DATE: INITIALS
ACTION TAKEN. ~
DATE _ INITIALS
ACTION TAKEN.
DATE INITIALS

ACTION TAKEN-




R

R R

TMVC#H 233 & 234

INFRARED
- PREVENTIVE MA!NTENANCE SURVEY
For
LINDA DAVID
ALLENTOWN, PA
DATE Semember 17, 2004

Problam # 18

lR #
LOCATION
Linda David, Deck

Ni’A

EQUIPMFN’I‘
beranon Analyzer-EN TEK IRD, Model 838 Analyzer,

BB Wide band 001 at 0-400

'~ For information.

RESERVED FOR THERMOGRAM

AFTER COMPONENT REPAIR

| DATE. . INITIALS
- ACTION TAKEN:

Electrorent 1171k53, Model 97019697, S/N 200004115
Probe Deck Floor

PROBLEM

COMMENTS / RECOMMENDATION

MAINTENANCE HISTORY
DATE ' INITIALS
ACTION TAKEN
DATE: B INTTIALS
ACTION TAKEN:




Pee- - amd

4 - ot PREVENTIVE MAINTENANCE SURVEY
. For
e =T LINDA DAVID
- L : ALLENTOWN, PA
ol Problem #: 19 DATE. September 23, 2004

'* = 1:; ‘b‘fix’éi}a Wall 1s cracking probably due to vibration caused by water

o
.

. . F  inFrARED

+ ACTION TAKEN

MVC #: 255, 256 & 257 IR# NJA
LOCATION
Linda David, Front of House above Main Water Pipe
Entering Crawl Space

EQUIPMENT
Vibration Analyzer-EN TEK IRD, Model 838 Analyzer,
Electrorent 1171k53, Model 97019697, S/N 200004115
' Probe — Front Wall Under Window

1 PROBLEM
« pumping station. New crack per DEP Blasting Divigion.

Y

COMMENTS / RECOMMENDATION
Have water company immediately install vibration isolation
rubber pipe sections, etc. They should have done carlier,

MAINTENANCE HISTORY
| DATE INITIALS
ACTION TAKEN: |
DATE INITIALS

DATE __ INITIALS
ACTION TAKEN




INFRARED
PREVENTIVE MAINTENANCE SURVEY
For
LINDA DAVID
ALLENTOWN, PA
Problem # 20 DATE: September 23, 2004

MVC# 258.259& 260  IR# N/A
| LOCATION
Linda David, Garage Door

EQUIPMENT
Vibration Analyzer-EN TEK IRD, Modd 838 Analyzer,
Electrorent 1171k53, Model 97019697, S/N 200004115
Probe — Front Wall

PROBLEM
Cracks in front wall  Probably from vibration measured in
house that was traced 1o water pumping station.

COMMENTS / RECOMMENDATIN

Find out why cracking.
MAINTENANCE HISTORY
DATE. = INITIALS
ACTION TAKEN: ‘
DATE: __ INITIALS
ACTION TAKEN:
DATE

_INITIALS

R ——

ACTION TAKEN"




[P A &

NO THERMOGRAM NECESSARY

BB Problem#: 2)

! MVC £, 261

RESERVED FOR THERMOGRAM
AFTER COMPONENT REPAIR

INFRARED
PREVENTIVE MAINTENANCE SURVEY
For
LINDA DAVID
ALLENTOWN, PA
DAYE September 23, 2004

CIRE NA
LOCATION
Linda David, Crawl Space

- EQUIPMENT
Vibration Analyzer-EN TEK IRD, Model 838 Analyzer,
Electrorent 1171k53, Model 97019697, S/N 200004115
‘Probe - Water Pipe

PROBLEM

 Magnetic field strong around pipe and traceable even on top of

ground by PP&L’s measunng device,

COMMENTS / RECOMMENDATION
Investigate Current through pipe documented on following
pages.

MAINTENANCE HISTORY

DATE. INITIALS
ACTION TAKEN:

DATE__ ______ INITIALS
ACTION TAKEN:

DATE __ __INITIALS

ACTION TAKEN:




& 4.2 amps in pipe

RESERVED FOR THERMOGRAM
AFTER COMPONENT REPAIR

INFRARED ,
PREVENTIVE MAINTENANCE SURVEY
For
LINDADAVID
ALLENTOWN, PA

Problem # 22 , DA’I‘E September 23 "0()4
MVC & 262 & 263 IR # N/A
LOCATION

Linda David, Crawl Space

EQUIPMENT
Vibration Analyzer-EN TEK IRD, Mode! §38 Analyzer,
Electrorent 1171k53, Model 97019697, S/N 200004115
Probe ~ Incoming Water Line

PROBLEM

- COMMENTS / RECOMMENDATION
Current causes magnetic field that is detectable by PP&L’s

measuring device.

MAINTENANCE HISTORY
DATE INITIALS _
ACTION TAKEN:
| DATE ____-INITIALS
ACTION TAKEN;
' DATE , INITIALS

ACTION TAKEN:




. MVCH 264,265 & 266 | IR E NA

K - ?3 Drove ground rods to Isolated Ground System from Other |
E Houses. 230 Q pipe Three ground rods total of 8 feet long
BE  Ground Test to New Rods G

-
s, , - Y3
-"’Q"hs‘. i

. 81 durning day

¥ Problem# 23

Vibration Analy zer-EN TEK IRD, Mode! 838 Anal ,
Electrorent 1171k53, Model 97019697, S/N 200004115

COMMENTS / RECOMMENDATION
Lowered to 36 ohms using salt. Note, later drove in 3 more
¥ rods but couldn’t get below 30 ohms

INFRARED

PREVENTIVE MAINTENANCE SURVEY

For
LINDA DAVID ‘
ALLENTOWN, PA
DATE: Septermnber 23, 2004

LOCATION
Linda David, Crawd Space

EQUIPMENT

vaer,

Probe

PROBLEM

round Cutrent surged 2-6 arnps

MAINTENANCE HISTORY
L ‘, (BERD {3 {495 1 6 m e DATB — INITIALS
0000 us SR ACTION TAKEN:
i
I Dare _ INITIALS
ACTION TAKEN.
8 DATE INITIALS
| ACTION TAKEN




INFRARED
PREVENTIVE MAINTENANCE SURVEY
For
LINDA DAVID
v ALLENTOWN, PA
Problem # 24 DATE: September 23, 2004
B MVC# 267 IR ¥ N/A
] LOCATION
Linda Dawvid, Crawl Space

EQUIPMENT
Vibration Analyzer-EN TEK IRD, Model 838 Analyzer,
Electrorent 1171k53, Model 97019697, S/N 200004115
Probe - Piers Added to Floor Support

) PROBLEM
R Vibration has made ownerfowners put inn 150% (over double)
B the number of floor supports, but cracks continue.

COMMENTS / RECOMMENDATION
Other piers placed after original house construction. Notice
“fresh” dirt and difference 1n foundation of piers
MAINTENANCE HISTORY

§ DATE INITIALS
ACTION TAKEN .

B DATE | INITIALS
M ACTION TAKEN

DATE INITIALS
ACTION TAKEN




INFRARED

For
LINDA DAVID
ALLENTOWN, PA

NO THERMOGRAM NECESSARY

BB Nive s 408

RESERVED FOR THERMOGRAM
AFTER COMPONENT REPAIR

NA T

IR #
LOCATION

TL30 am.

EQUIPMENT

| Clamp on Ammeter Reading-5 minutes worth of readings

PROBLEM

| 4.28 amps in water pipe  Dropping to 3.72 amp minimum.

COMMENTS / RECOMMENDATION
See problems #21 & 22.

PREVENTIVE MAINTENANCE SURVEY

Problem #: 25 DATE Scplember 23, ”()04

Linda David, Main Incoming Water Pipe in Crawl Space

MAINTENANCE HISTORY
DATE INITIALS _
ACTION TAKEN
DATE. . INITIALS
ACTION TAKEN
DATE_______ INITIALS
| ACTION TAKEN




INFRARED
PREVENTIVE MAINTENANCE SURVEY
L For
LINDA DAVID
ALLENTOWN, PA |
DATE. September 23, 2004

" # Problem # 26

IR# N/A

LOCATION '

Linda David, Man Incoming Water Pipe in Crawl Space
1130am -40pm

| MVC i 292

EQUIPMENT ,
Clamp on Ammeter Reading - 4 hours worth of readings

PROBLEM
| 67 amps Maximum peak at 12:15 p.m

NO THERMOGRAM NECESSARY

COMMENTS / RECOMMENDATION
See problems #21 & 22.

MAINTENANCE HISTORY
DATE: 4 INITIALS
ACTION TAKEN
DATE  INITIALS
ACTION TAKEN.
RESERVED FOR THERMOGRAM
AFTER COMPONENT REPAIR |
R DATE: _ INITIALS
ACTION TAKEN

b e e




Y ’ R ) «
Y <A 0000 - T INFRARED
k 10000 rn PREVENTIVE MAINTENANCE SURVEY
& iU For
‘ - LINDA DAVID
w%j,,‘,} k. ALLENTOWN, PA
| SRR § : v+{ Problem # 27 DATE. September 23, 2004
1 293 tax B AR
h L - g'?ggm ) MVC # 293 IR# NA
- M. S 3  LOCATION
Linda David. Maini Incoming Water Pipe in Crawl Space

EQUIPMENT
Clamp on Ammeter Reading ~ 15 to 20 minutes

PROBLEM
For 2.55 amps at about 4,00 p.m.

NO THERMOGRAM NECESSARY
COMMENTS / RECOMMENDATION
~ See problems #21 & 22. ;
MAINTENANCE HISTORY
DATE:  INITIALS
ACTION TAKEN- |
DATE. | INITIALS
ACTIONTAKEN
RESERVED FOR THERMOGRAM
AFTER COMPONENT REPAIR | | |
DATE'  [NITIALS

ACTION TAKEN




| Problem # 28

1| MVC # 294 & 295

INFRARED ,
'PREVENTIVE MAINTENANCE SURVEY
For
LINDA DAVID
ALLENTOWN, PA
‘ DATE. September 23, 2004

IR#: N/A
, LOCATION
Linda David, Main Incorung Water Pipe in Crawl Space
September 23 - 4.00 to 8:00 a.m. September 24

EQUIPMENT
Clamp on Ammeter Reading

PROBLEM

-4 High of 6.86 amps at 2903 (9:30 p.m.} September 23,

2004.

, COMMENTS / RECOMMENDATION |
See problems #21 & 22. ;
MAINTENANCE HISTORY

DATE INITIALS
ACTION TAKEN:

RESERVED FOR THERMOGRAM
AFTER COMPONENT REPAIR

DATE INITIALS
ACTION TAKEN,

DATE: _~ ~~ INITIALS
ACTION TAKEN:




INFRARED
PREVENTIVE MAINTENANCE SURVEY
: For :

LINDA DAVID
- ALLENTOWN, PA
gl Problem # 29 DATE: September 24, 2004

R 1

[1:32:4c

MVC #: 296 [R# N/A
LOCATION
Linda David, Main Incoming Water Pipe in Crawl Space
Recorded from about 833G am. 10 12:00 p.m

EQUIPMENT
Clamp on Ammeter Reading

PROBLEM
High of 5.4 amps. High at about 1130 a.m.

COMMENTS / RECOMMENDATION
See problems #21 & 22.

MAINTENANCE HISTORY

DATE:_ _ INITIALS
ACTION TAKEN.
DATE INITIALS _
ACTION TAKEN
RESERVED FOR THERMOGRAM
AFTER COMPONENT REPAIR
DATE ___ INITIALS

ACTION TAKEN

NO THERMOGRAM NECESSARY '



INFRARED
i LS - PREVENTIVE MAINTENANCE SURVEY
2Sep 242004 133150 1 ' For
; o LINDA DAVID
K., ~ ALLENTOWN, PA
AOnt I 5 Problem #. 30
eti | T
WVETY t ‘

o REEC\IVC 297 & 208
187n0x [ |

. &z

e e L

DATE September 24, 2004

@B T

IRE N/IA
LOCATION

Linda David, Mamn Incoming Water Pipe in Crawl Space
Recorded from 1 20 pm 10 1:50 pm,

EQUIPMENT
Clamp on Ammeter Reading

PROBLEM
197 ampsat 133 pm.

¥ COMMENTS / RECOMMENDATION
. l See problem 21 & 22.

MAINTENANCE HISTORY
DATE: | INITIALS
ACTION TAKEN.
|
DATE._____ _ INITIALS _____ | ‘
ACTION TAKEN RO = |
' €3 « |
o e = <) |
| 22 &
"AFTER COMPONENT Roram” DATE_ INTIALS 55 2 3
R ' ACTION TAKEN. T 0 3
B o
fon
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MV( # 299

: f. U‘.,...mm:’m} 1 STORNIN it
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0 _Cen - I¥

NG THERMOGRAM NECESSARY

7 3 A5

LOCATION
Linda David, Main Incoming Water Pipe at Meter
%13 am
' EQUIPMENT
- Velocity Reading giving .0095 — Peak at 1 5K and .002]at
7.5K
PROBLEM
High readmg,s of deﬁmte peaks.
COMMENTS / RECOMMENDATION

RESERVED FOR THERMOGRAM
AFTER COMPONENT REPAIR

MAINTENANCE HISTORY
DATE _____ INITIALS
ACTION TAKEN:
© B
™ = -
DAYE ______ MmNmALY < @
ACTION TAKEN o, =
= A 0
.;z,:. (= IR
6T B A
2w VI
DATE.___ INITIALS _ 2
ACTION TAKEN =

INFRARED
PREVENTIVE MAINTENANCE SURVEY
For
LINDA DAVID
ALLENTOWN, PA
Probfem éf 31 DATE Sep ember 24, 2004

uw NA

See problems #32 & 33. These three readings link water
pumping station with house vibration.  Note, went to pumping
station and found pump(s) running.




INFRARED
PREVENTIVE MAINTENANCE SURVEY
»32'@,10

For
%;x g -1 LINDA DAVID
DR ALLENTOWN,; PA
S

Problem # 32
s MR .

DATE' September 24, 2004

[ (35 0 wersst ' MVC # 300 RE N/A

VMR R E o | LOCATION ,

s LR s Fa ‘ Linda David, Door of Pumping Station while Pump is
}/y‘ s om s o T ]

; * & PR ; jf’.’“ 4 2
b

runming - 9.32 ant

T
LI RIS

EQUIPMENT
Velocity Reading with Peak of 002 at 1.5K and .008 at
7.5K

PROBLEM
High readings of definite peaks which match frequencies at

house, ‘

NO THERMOGRAM NECESSARY ‘

COMMENTS / RECOMMENDATION
See problems #31 & 33 These three readmgs link water
pumping station with house vibration,

MAINTENANCE HISTORY
DATE: INITIALS _
ACTION TAKEN
DATE INITIALS |
ACTION TAKEN |
ROB g
. (@) e o
RESERVED FOR THERMOGRAM z 2 0
AFTER COMPONENT REPAIR ~ Py F O
DATE INITIALS B2 oo T}
ACTION TAKEN A m
s
= o I
pe2) N L
m lan)
> =
o
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NO THERMOGRAM NECESSARY

i
-l

INFRARED
PREVENTIVE MAINTENANCE SURVEY
For
LINDA DAVID
ALLENTOWN, PA

d

- Problem & 33 - DATE" September 24, 2004
MVC#. 302 ' IR# N/A
LOCATION

Linda David. Door of Pumping Station while Pump is
running  9:36 am.

T b
“'L“Lﬂ‘ i

RESERVED FOR THERMOGRAM
AFTER COMPONENT REPAIR

'MAINTENANCE HISTORY
DATE:. , INITIALS
ACTION TAKEN.
DATE:  INITIALS
- ACTION TAKEN.
DATE. _INITIALS

EQUIPMENT
Velocny Readmg with Peak of .002 at 1. 5K and .006 at
7.5K

: PROBLEM
ngh readings of definite peaks.

COMMENTS / RECOMMENDATION
See problems #31 & 32. These three readings link water
pumping station with house vibration.

ACTION TAKEN
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MAINTENANCE HISTORY
¥ DATE: ___ INITIALS
BN ACTION TAKEN:
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DATE: , INITIALSi-s 22 7Y
ACTION TAKEN 3i » -4
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S Y o
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{ DATE: , INTTIALS &
| ACTION TAKEN:

INFRARED
PREVENTIVE MAINTENANCE SURVEY
- For
LINDA DAVID

ALLENTOWN, PA
Problcm# 34

DATE September 24, 200d
MVCH 303, 304 & 305 '

TIRE NIA

LOCATION
Top Graph at House Water Pipe Entering Crawl Space

EQUIPMENT
House Water, Manhole & Hydrant

PROBLEM

House vibration 5 times higher when pump running at
pumping station.

COMMENTS / RECOMMENDATION
- High house vibration.
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INFRARED
SRR PREVENTIVE MAINTENANCE SURVEY
MPELL_ B A C —_ LINDA DAVID

ALLENTOWN, PA
Problem# 35

Ut'f-:’é*

; DATE September 24, 2004
s MVC #. 306307 £308  IR# NA
i3 hUEr‘ﬁf:EE 3 » -
BEPAL 000 5 o - B LOCATION
‘}L LEFEL .DI0 (07 PER Wall of pumping Station when Not Running,
Tk Sy "
{1\ ARSI LODD DN PO it
: F “ *

LAk L
"R ﬁamrgrg" oo 05 TR L

EQUIPMENT
Pumping Stationr Door

G{ PO e U 1 1)
.~};~*“73 W ) *::w o
t‘d » 3
:)’ :fy)" 5 o,
\f\

.fm &
S PO ‘“u ,
\ K

- PROBLEM ~
Vibration went away when not running pumps

| T

5T T3 COMMENTS / RECOMMENDATION
R Vibration low even on transformer compared to house when)
| pump s runrung

MAINTENANCE TESTORY
B DATE INITIALS
ACTION TAKEN:

p ' DATE. . INIMALS __ =3
. : : , ACTION TAKEN: : ‘c".} = .J
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. -~f B A BT T ;0-- oo«

30 [;‘ “ i ) Q 3': ' L Tal . B i - \ -y

ﬁ tEQ’h‘ﬂ.x“SIS R .11 B : CZ A

S DATE:. !NITIALSm':” == !

ACTJON TAKEN v 7

¢0




-8 a4 9. s
559?5‘}2@? o

'OGKETED
DOCUMENT N8
FOLDER | e

C-20055501
11/30/06, PHILA

EXHIBIT “3-J”




PPL Electric Utilities e
827 Hausman Road e C 5‘:! \#f

L3 1
Allentowa, PA 18104-9392 AP
Tel. 484-634-3100 Fox 484-634.0767 07y 5
kmreadinger@pplweb.com ' &t 9. 05

ey i *
A y"i

“ZCRE TAR‘)"%“"-':J:L‘

o ppl &
June 22, 2004 SN

.

Linda David
2022 Fairview Street
Allentown, PA 18103

Dear Ms. David,

We conducted a stray voltage investigation at your home on 6/17/04 between
1:00PM and 2:30PM. First we measured the voltage between the neutral
conductor in your meter base and ground across a 500 ohm resistor and read
0.13 Volts. Next we took measurements around your home from ground to
ground spaced about 6 feet apart. These also were measured across a 500
ohm resistor, as is standard practice. Included is a diagram of the
measurements we found. The highest measurement was taken in your backyard
between the patio and deck and was 0.0029 Volts. All of the measurments

- laken are very low and would not be noticeable. Typically values less than 1 Volt
- are not ol a concern. As you can see, the measurements we found are much
less than that limit.

If you have any questions concerning this report, please do not hesitate to call
me at {484) 634-3100. »

Thank-you.
Attachment
Sincerely, | '

Kristie M. Readinger
- Support Engineer, Field Services
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Diagram of Stray Voltage Measurements Recorded 6/ 7/2004 at 2922 Fairview
Street, Allentown :
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PPL Electric Utilities
827 Hausman Road
Atlentown PA 18104.9342
Tol 484-634-3100 Fax 484-634-3767
kmrippke@pplweb com

June 30, 2006 | pp R

Linda Dawvid
2622 Fairview Street
Allentown. PA 18103

Dear Ms. David,

We conducted a stray voltage investigation at your home on 6/30/06 between
745 AM and 9:30 AM . First we measured the voltage between the neutral
cenductor in your meter base and ground (<6 feet away) across a 500 ohm
resistor and read 0.0225 Volts. Next we took measurements around your home
from ground to ground spaced about 6 feet apart. These also were measured
across a 500 ohm resislor, as is standard practice. Included is a diagram of the
measurements we found. The highest measurement was taken in your front
yard across the sidewalk and was 0.0098 Volts. All of the measurements taken
are very low and would not be noticeable. Typically valves less than 1 Volt are
not of a concern. As you can see, the measurements we found are much less
than that hmit, :

if you have any questions concerning this report, please do not hesitate to call ,
- me at (484) 634-3100. '

~ Thank-you.
Attachment
Sincerely,
,Z':*\;v Ty L ;,},y’c, -

Kristie M. Rippke ;
Support Engineer, Fieid Services
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Diagram of Stray Voltage Measurements Recorded 6/30/2006 at 2922 Fairview
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PPL Electric Utilities
827 Hausman Road
Allentown, P& 181049392
Tel 484.634-31G0 Fax: 484 634.3767
kmripphe@ppiweb com

2 4 - * s
| ~ ppl &
June 30, 2006 .

Linda Dawd
2922 Fairview Street
Allentown, PA 18103

Dear Ms. David,

The attached sheet contains the location and the EMF readings taken on 8/30/06
at 2922 Farview Street, Allentown, PA. The measurements were performed
between 7.05 AM and 7:30 AM. Since magnetic field levels can change as the
amount of electrical current changes, readings taken on other days or at other
times on the same day may vary.

The magnetic field strength was determined using the EMDEX il measurement
system. The measurements shown on the attached sheet are in milhgauss {mg).
or thousandths of a gauss and represent the density of the invisible magnetic
ines of force present to the meter for that specific location and time.

In reviewing the data provided, the highest magnetic field strength recorded at
the site, 9 2 mg, was found on the inside wall near the water meter.

Scientific Panels that have reviewed the research on magnetic fields produced
by power lings and appliances have drawn two main conclusions First,
additional research is needed to explore concerns raised by some of the studies.
and secondly, the large body of scientific evidence does not demonstrate that
magneuc fields are harmful. Given those findings, PPL is taking a reasoned
approach in responding to the EMF issue. We are supporting additional
research and are also reducing magnetic field levels in new power lines when it
car: be done at no or low cost. Additionally, when requested, we are providing
information on the EMF subject to our customers and employees. '

if you have: any questions on the results of the measurements or need further
assistance, please call me at (484) 634-3100.

Attachment
Sincerely,
L T ne * ) "‘)}‘A" e
N A

Kristie M. Rippke
Support Engineer, Field Services




Table of EMF Measurements

For; Liida David , ,
Site: 2922‘Faxmew St . Allertown
Date: 63012005
Time: 705AM

it B e i e -

Lawpt's  ARN

Location , | Field Strength (mg)
___Famiy Room o 15 |
Farmily Room (on floot) , 13

Kitchen o , 12
Kitchen {on floor) L y 16
Dinirg Ropm ‘ 13
_ Duning Reom (on floor) ; , 12
; _Lwving Room 17
, Living Rogm (on floor) - ‘ 1.8
Inside VWa 'l near water meter ; g2 A
Back Bedroom ‘ 11 /
_Back Bedroom (on floor) , ; 13
- Middle Bedroom , 11
Middie Bedroom (on fioor; : , 1
~ Bathroom ] i 1.2
Bathroorn (on floor) ; 0.9
~_Mastler Bedroom o 11
o Master Bedroom (on floor; o 11
Fink Chair in Master Bedroom . 09
‘ Master Bathroom R
Master Bathroom (on floor) ; i 1.2
Laundry Room o 18
Laundry Room (on ficor) , , 18
_ Garage o 27
~Garage {on flcor) ' 19
_ Back Deck (on loveseat) o 11
. Back Deck (on floor) 4 11

Back Yard ~ N
Back Yard (on ground) = 19
Back Yard (top of hilly 13

Back Yard (top of bill ont ground) ' EE
_Side Yard {by Laundry Room) 14
Side Yard (on ground) _ 10 ]
" Front Yard , ‘ 21 ”
Froni Yard {on ground; o ‘ 24
Sude Yard (by Bedrooms) - ; 13
Side Yara (on ground) S 10
/
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INVOICE #

ALL PHASE HOME INSPECTIONS
PO BOX 616
EMMAUS PA _1R2049-0K16

BUILDING ANALYSIS REPORT |

mlw_:mmm Family . Detached ... Semi-Detached ___Townhouse e Condomimium - ___Unit Apartment

Property Location

Client Mame sm,w:mtmm; .u?<. I D

S S g O,

19 s aTH ST w;mewwﬁyuwﬁHms ST
Address . L i ALLENTOWN PA
ALLENTOWN PA 18104 Reported Age ,9_55 vpars

City, State

Telephone

740-0637 | { Stant  10:00 End

This report is prepared for the sole use and benefit of the client, and shall not be retied upon by anyone else Under no
circumstances shall the inspection be considered for the cm:&: of any third party.

Thus is our report of a visual inspection of readily accessible areas of this building and 15 not intended to detect design or
code compliance, nor cosmetc deficiencies. Excluded are all comments on cosmetic conditions such as painting,
wallpapering or the condition of pool marcite, unless mentioned. This inspection is not intended to datermine air or water
quality, nor the presence or absence of or type of all insulation or of asbestos. Determining the presence or absencs of
lead paint, ar any toxic or hazardous materials or substances, environmental hazards, rodents, insects or pests is beyond
the scope and purpose of the inspection Itis limited to visual cbservations made of apparent conditions existing at that
time and is for the purpose of alerting the client to major deficiencies which could significantly affect the value of the
property. The inspection ri.eets or exceeds the Standards of Practice of the American Society of Home Inspectors. These
standards are recognized as the standards of the Home Inspection Industry. The client is urged 10 read the REMARKS

-printed on 2ach page, an integral part of this report, and 1o call the undersigned at any time for explanation of any :tems in
the report, written or printed, which are not clearly understood.

Estimates for repair costs are to be used as a guide only, and are based on current rates of professional licensed

contractors. The chient should understand that some contractors, repair or service firms may make misleading and or

tnaccurate reports of the condition of items 1n an effort to sell replacements which may not be needed Repair costs
- shouid be determined prior to closing.

The inspectionis furnished on anopinion only basis and is made in the best exercise of our abilityand judgement and is
made solely for the mnformation of the client. This report s not any insurance that items found acceptable will remain so
for any period of ime, ror that additional defects do not exist. Furtthermore, please understand that iterns menticned in
this report are independent of any Real Estate contracts and are not intended to imply responsibility or obligation for
répairs on any parties, Some inspection components may or may not be covered by your Real Estate contract.

> »

ey




L P

INVQICE #

BUILDING INSPECTION
- INSPECTION REPORT SUMMARY

CONDITION
DEFINITIONS
NOTE Ages
shown for
components

ate astimated.

A rating code 1s used to describe the apparent condition of many inspected items

A checkmark (v} maans only that an item was inspected or observed
A - Present condition 15 satisfactory, average wear and tear. typical for age and type
B -~ Present condition is marginal or aging. May need early updating. ,
C -~ Present condition is functional but repaic or replacement is needed or advisable.
D — Present condution of item requires repaif or replacement, non functional
N.A. = Not applicable or not inspected due 10 condilions.
NV~ Not visible or not readable. A2 LD e ASOT DT AR 00 S

PRIORITY : Apriority method is used to help the client determine the repairs that shouid be performed first, in
DEFINITIONS our opinion. Prionty. . ‘
1. Conditton should be repaired immediately, possible danger to bealth, safety or the rondition o
the building may deteniorate further,
2 Condition is not adequate. Repair or replace before condition deteriorates further.
3 . Condinion is not suitable but ittle change will be naticed if not corrected immediaiely
4 Condition indicates repair of correction s desirable but not mandatory Hemis functionalbut,
tiltly or appedrance are reduced
STRUCTURAL The following conditions were observed during our visual inspection, and based on our opinion
OVERVIEW appear to be as foliows,
Signsof Terrnites 6r Wood
Construction Maintenance Wear.and Tear Settlemant - Wormal Cracks Deacay Found*
A7 Professional/ I&ﬁmi Good ..eV\KSQ Minor - Foundation .Y None Found
Workmanlike e AVRFEQE —— Average e AvETage e EXU WS Minor Damage
7 Quality Bult - Fair e AbOVE Avg . Above Avg e 0L Wealls i Moderate
.. Average Const ... Neglected e Extensive —— Extensive -~ Concrete Flrs Damage
Amateur Workmanship , Walks /Drives . Major Damage

e e e - y e

“The presence or abserze afrerm s weodborers, carpentar ants fue ants beey rodents Insents of pests S rota partof this MSPBCTOr

%Qm ‘ Recommend review and repair as required by qualified licensed contractor ‘prior
vm%mmkmm : - J ‘toclosing. Costs of $1000 00 or more ¢ach Priority - Estimnates

!m.mw m\muﬁfw ok 4
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s - Remmer Associates, Inc.

PROFESSIONAL ENGINEERS
Struetirad - Civid

August 1, 2004

I inda David
2922 W. Fuirview Street -
Allentown, PA 18103

Reterence: House Vibrations
Dear Linda:

I have received from you the April 15, 2004 letter from Steve Henning of the Pidcock
Company to Mr, Alan A. Loch. The letter was in response to a report dated February 18, 2004, u
copy of which [ do not have. [ also received from you u single sheet labeled as “the page missing
from the Environmental Assessment”. T also amn not in possession of the Environmental
Assessment. Ln any case, the page deals with electrical issues of which I cannot claim any expertise.
Other than the two iters (Al Phase Howe Inspections ~1993 and Raymond C. Geiger - sketch floor
planj referenced m my letter of October 6, 2003, I have not seen any of these other reports
referenced and am not aware of any that may not be referenced. All of the information should be
made available to anyone working on the matier.

On the issue of steuctural vibrations, { suggest the installation of continvously ucting
recording gages (such as seismographs) be set up at selected locations in your house. With these
recording gages, it should become clear if structural vibrations are being transmitted from the
activity in the pump house. Once the background activity is established, the times of starting and
stupping the pumps singly or in combinations should be discernible if this is truly the cause ot vour
~ problems. On ray two daytime visits to your house, I personally have not felt the vibrations. A
professional testing company with the proper sophisticated equipment will have to be employed to
formally document the vibrations and make the determination. Couperation and coordination with
the Township Authority will need to be sought to compare the pump operations with the recording
miormation. Since you also complain of the noise level, this should also be monitored
simultaneously from several locations, The electrical fields should also be monitored and
coordinated with the above information and testing. Information on air quality and air-borne
purticulates should also be collected.

Since you seem reluctant to bear the cost of this type of testing program, perhaps your
attorney can make overtures to the Water Authority to assist with the cost. There is some risk in this
i that if nothing can be found, they may want you to pay tor all the testing. However, they should
he as interested in proving there 1s no effect at your house from the pump station as you are
anterested in proving there is. That is why an independent and certified testing compuny with
qualitied personnel is very important..

PMB #207 | AL0-3Us.dNdu
- 3340-8 Dighman Street , FAX /10-393.5209
Atlentown, PA 181114268



Lintda Daifid - 2922 Fairview Street ; Page 2

- * - » - - N 3 [}
(eotechnical investigations may also be warranted to determine soil types, depth to bedrock,, /.% .
vibration transmissibility, ete., between the pump house and your house. ‘

This appears to have become much more than a structural issue with the house and the
proximity of the pump station. Although some cracking has appeared (and should be carefully
docunented for trial) the [ believe, within the bounds of reasonable engincering certainty, that the
overall structural integrity of the house had not been adversely affected as of the time of my last site
visit on May 12, 2004.

Sincerely yours,
‘ Rexmer Assscxates Ine.~ (
| / gl (» | %/MMW/ e
Pau I, Rexmtr,f TPE.
PHR/pr
david-02.wps(7a)

X¢: Attorney Louisa Chen
‘White & Williams LLP
¢ Suite 1800
One Liberty Place
Philadelphia, PA 19103-7395
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Nermaly such sould sselation devices are installed on pumps
iocated near houses

Narrally such sound sclalion devces are netalled on pusips
ucaled near houses

Nermally such sould iseiation devices are mstalled on punps
leeated rear houses

Nonally such sound isclation cewices are irstalled on pumps
leeated neat Fouses
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Rorntally such sound sulation devees are installed on pumps Normally such seuld isolation devices are installed on pumps

jocated near houses focated near Bouses

Novmally such scund isolation dev.ces are installed on pumps Narmally such sould solation devices are installed on pumps
iocated near houses located near houses




DOCUMENT
FOLDER

OCKETED

JAN 0 8 2007

C-20055501
11/30/06, PHILA

EXHIBIT “5-A”




2922 WEST FAIRVIEW STREET
ALLENTOWN, PA 18103

it = 740 - 0437

April 8, 2004

Moruaing Cail
6th Street
Allentown, PA 18102

ATT: Letter to the Editor
Re: Customer Service

Recently, ever since January 2004, vibrations and electrical impulses coming into my house have
made living in my home a nightmare. In an effort to have someone take care of the problem, I've
called many people trying to find the source and get help.

Here are & few comments from customer service workers and elected public officials:

< PPL~—"Youw'll have to investigate this on your own.” , :

*  South Whitehall Township Office—When asked if someone could come to evaluate the problem
the official said “Too busy.” '

¢ State Health Department of Lehigh County—"Call your local autherity.” This public servant ac-
tually hung up the phone before I was finished speaking with her.

The new water pumps (3) placed behind the Veterans® Clinic on Harnilton Boulevard are the culprits,
To me, someone forgot to do their homework as far as assessing the structure of nearby homes and
taking important steps to sound isolate the pumps and install an insulation pad,

Two reading sources regarding the issues affecting me are:
The Electrical Sensitivity Handbook:
How Electromagnetic Fields Are Making People Sick
by Lucinda Grant, 1995

Cross Currents, The Perils of Electropollution. The Promise of Electromedicine
by Robert Becker, M.D., 1990 :

Thanks to the CEO of the Veterans® Clinic who was willing to call the property manager. Thanks to
the Allentown Water Department . When called, they came within ten minutes to check for leaks,

Customer service for some public works is just what they do; for others, it's pass the buck and blame |
someone else. Most disgusting! |

Linda David
Allentown
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White and Williams LLP QOA\\,{”}( e o W\\/
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, (/ \L
{S00 Ore Ltberty Place . Louisa T Chen
Philadelphia, P4 19103-7395 ;U \{ , Direct Dial. 215.864.6399
215864 7000 ; N Dureet Fax 215.789.6665
Fax: 215.864.2123 ‘ /0 P> chenl{@whitcandwilliams com
i/, "
(/ \ February 15, 2005
The Pidcock Company Mr. Thomas Utf N
Atn: Steven Henning, PE. South Whitehall Township Water Authonty
Manager of Environmental Division 4444 Walbert Avenue

Oxford Drive at Fish Hatchery Read Allentown, PA 18104-1699
2451 Parkwood Drive :
Allentown, PA 18103-9608

RE: Linda David’s Claim at South Whitehall Towuship Authority
Hamilton Boulevard Booster Pump Station

Dear Gentlemen:

Please be advised that my firm represents Linda David for personal injurics and propeny
~damage she sustained as a result of the vibration originating from the above-referenced facdiry.

{ understand that Mr. Alan A. Loch from Trinity Associates has sent you earlier reports
documenting the damage to Ms. David’s home. Enclosed please find Mr, Loch’s latest vibration
analysis report performed in September, 2004. The report states that the vibration readings in
Ms. David’s home duplicate the vibration readings at the water station.

Please be advised that I am prepared to bring action against you on behalf of my client.
Please review Mr, Loch’s report and forward this letter and report to your insurance company. __for
Please have a claim representative contact me. If I do not hear from you within the next two g
weeks, T will file suit, Thank you,
Very truly yours,
WHITE AND WILLIAMS LLP

By.

. i I/‘}"]V“;
Louisa T. Chen \'fzfq’é? o
{
4

LIC:bh A | {LWW& W«/ML/ j

Lnclosure

Allentown, PA « Berwyn, PA+ Cherry Hill, NJ « New York, NY f
Paramus, N.J + Phrladeiphm P4 szourg}« PA < Wibmingror, DE J(}, JJ{{L‘ A./d/&/ '
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2922 W. FAIRVIEW ST
ALLENTOWR, PA 18103
JUNE 12, 2006

 WHITE AND WILLIAMS LLP
1300 ONE LIBERTY PLACE
PHILADELPHIA, PA 19103-7395

LEAR LOUISA, -

I HAVE RECIEVED THE PAPERS SENT TO YOU (IN (ERROR)! INTEREST
ING, TO SAY THE LEAST, SINCE YOU ALREADY TOLD EVERYONE YQU WOULD
NOT TAKE THIS CASE TO COURT!!

YES, T FILEﬁ A COMPLAINT WITH THE PUC. IT SHOULD HAVE BEEN R
DONE A YEAR AGO!! GLAD A GOOD LAWYER WAS NOT NEEDED, NOR A CROOK-
ED ONE-FOR THAT MATTER!

~ WE HAD A PHONE CQNFEREG@ CALL. A SECOND ONE IS SCHEDULED, AND
A HEARING WILL FOLLOW.

EVERYONE xs TRYING TO GET IT DISMISSED. THE JUDGE SAID,'nO:"

I WAS AWARE THAT THE PICTURES OF THE PUMPS WERE MISSING FROM
THE PAPERS YOU RETURNED TO KE, THE NEXT "ENVIRONMENTAL" LAWYER
TRIED TO SMEAR AND RUIN THE PHOTOS. I SENT THOSE TO THE PUC, AS
WELL AS A NEW SET. THANK GOODNESS FOR DIGITAL TECHNOLOGY!

ALL OF A SUDDEN, VIBRATIONS AND ELECTRICAL SURGES HAVE BEEN
~ 9 kf%Q&ED DOWN IN THE DAYTIME HOURS. IT IS STILL AWPUL AT NIGHT. //
gyf ™ BOUSE STILL SHAKES AND CRACKS. AND NO, THESE CRACYS ARE NOT NORMAL

.»——~-—<——J

ﬂ? THERE ARE NOW THREE DEAD PINE TREES IN LINE WITH THE TRANS _

FORMER POLE, AND A DEAD MAPLE TREE IN LINE WITH THE PUMFING STA-
TION HAD TO BE CUT DOWN. SMALL JAPANESE PINES ARE DYING AND THE
JAPANESE CHERRY TREE IN THE FRONT YARD.

I HAVE LEARNED THAT TRUTH AND HONESTY ARE NOT FOUND IN GOVERN-

MENT, BIG BUSINESSES, NOR IN LAW FIRMS. HELL IS GOING TO BE A
HUGE PLACE! !

LINDA L. DAVID

'_’;ﬂ,“*" &_,,;\‘,LA._.‘ c«“*»..,. ’)&ZI_ e -:{//

£S. = Hendoe lothens bl vf 2l pipens ane il
w([/y{,(_, ,L/uqu 71,,%;(/ ,6/}9(21/‘;,( L/l;lkﬁ QLW.{/J (/0%
AP “¢64ﬁ Lé,‘) KT 2 A #ii%@q¢f;ﬁ? Kixny¢44}¢ﬁ@ =)

kdégﬂxﬂﬁkf” £;¢;a4yf%? L behe Jféi%7; Ao /
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v  PENNSYLVANIA PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION

Formal Complaini Form
Please print or type. C

1.

OCT 26 2005
CUSTOMER NAMEQCOMPLASNANT)

P4 PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION
Your name, mailing address, county, te!ephone number, ulility account number and
service address

, REGEW&EB
20065 Ol
SECRETARY'S BUREAU
\
Name _ LINDA L, DaviD L 1
StreetP.0. Box __ 494X W' FAIRVIEW S/ Apts - |
ity ALLENTIWY _ state [pffL _Zp /5’//3
county_ L EHIGH _,,L "o ﬂf\ﬂm {L
Arsa Code/MOME Phone __ (o /0~ /40 ~043 7 JU
Area Code/WORK Phone __—— Retired Teacher
Uity Account Number __> 1690 —~ 09000
{from your bill}

if your complaint involves utility service provided fo a different address than your
mamng address, please list th!s information below.
Name

) =
113 = J
gﬁ e L)
o P B
Z: &
Street/P.O. Box B @ L
City State ; Zip % 0 ::,
2. UTILITY NAME (RESPONDENT) @
Name of utility company your oomp!amt concems: /0 /D Z\
; Savrd WHITERALL
3. TYPE OF UTILITY (check one) ~ ﬁ%;/us,c/ /fj
KT ELECTRIC - O STEAMHEAT ALienraein/
[0 GAs [0 WASTEWATER WA 7R
| | | AT K //;/
Bl WATER [0 MOTOR CARRIER
[J TELEPHONE

(taxi, moving company, limousme)
(local, long distance)
510828
1Ay, Jen. 2005

20



®

'\ 4. COMPLAINT (check one)
A, in general, what Is your complaint? |
0 twantto bppose the company’'s proposed rate increase.
[1  There are incorrect charges on my bil. |
= K There is a reliability, safety or quality problem with my utility service.
, é\) | 3  1received a notice that my utility service is being terminated.
\* .
%& 0 twouldlike a payment agresment.
& " ;
3 ”“';;; : L] Other.
T (explain)
N
K\) § *3:% B. State the facts of your complaint. |
YN Include any specific dates, times or places that are important. if the cornplaint is about a
™y w bill, tell us about any charges that you believe are not correct. Use additional paper if you
-y need rmore space. Provide copies of all relevant documents you believe will support your
~ Y complaint. . e
Pw A water pumping STation has been
TEQ i / | ' , /! : |
oS iﬂ/g@f’d' goc’ Fram /’}})/ heme . /bmﬁam_s,;, Can
h}i‘"‘,}: N ‘ ‘ )f p i ’“; : ‘ ‘ ]
* NS pe fe )t Hhre ugh Ve Fupniture, und elect cal
=~ & s ) ; E L e / ’
. é\ mpi jses. ;ﬂmmpﬁ‘ ale mﬂf‘ 1N S /cz77’fc/,;,/ b AMPS o
“Q ; ¢ |- ) ; ) ) P , o - . - .
eleatr A q 1 Walér p/pes. fao
s reuer €lecTi ieily ®e running ater pipes.

private testing done by an electica’l €ngine

What do you want the Public Utilty Commission'to do about your complaint? Use
additional paper if you need more space.

Someone  needs T /ML/CZ/'W%:Z \jua//'z;,/;c/

autherilty 76 have the 70wWnship (South
Whitehall Y and FPPL  Correct Vhe
é{v??amf)f 0/[ €/€C7LP)Q’/7‘;/ I unn /3’)7 19 \7‘7126,
Waler PI'PeS, WaTer pumps need 7 be

nSu

}f{ﬁﬁd ’/ One /’/L{mp fumns (‘/::(m};;j \/’f& O/cz/w

ot 21011005 i%e‘ﬂ, are méﬂ/mq/, Three PUMPS  yup

;ﬂlJaf,

4% ) 3/‘! % ‘)"{Q)VI#«, ~s.L],. A‘IL }(“ f,}L e e —'}’l’/,n fird. ba l/f/b\ - ,l . b"‘)d A;f [T




516828

PROTECTION FROM ABUSE , ‘

Answer the following question if your complaint is against a natural gas distribution
company, an electrc distribution company or a water company AND your complaint is
about a billing problem, an application for service problem, a termination of service

problem or a request for a payment agreement.

Has a court granted a *Protection from Abuse” erder for your personél safety?

ves [J
NOo [
PRIOR UTILITY CONTACT

Answer the following question only if you are a residential customer and your complaint is
against an electric distribution utility, natural gas distribution utility or a water distribution
utility.

Have you spoken to a utility company representative about this complaint?

YES | B
~ (includes appeals of BCS determinations)
" NO | 0

if you tried to, but could not speak to a utiiity company representstive about your
complaint, please explain why.

VERIFICATION AND SIGNATURE

You must print or type your name below on the line provided for the verification
paragraph, and you must sign and date (in ink) this form on the lines provided. '

Verification: : ; -

P ///\/Dﬁ DAVID | , hereby state that the
facts above set forth are true and correct (or are true and correct to the best of my
knowledge, Information and belief) and that | expect to be able to prove the same
at a hearing held In this matter. | understand that the statements herein are made
subject to the penalties of 18 Pa. C.S. § 4804 (relating to unsworn falsiication to
authorities). ‘

Lndi A DTl Sde 1% Acos

{Signature) (Date)

Riw. Jan, 2005
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m N DEPOSITION OF LINDA L DAVID
| 5 |
7T AUG. 28, 2006 4
¥ o | | ==
o S LINDAL.DAVID vs. PPL CORP., SITY OF ALLENTOWN WATER DEPT., AND SOUTH WHITEHALL AUTHORITY o
< : <o D
Q - 3%
D WITNESSES FOR LINDA L. DAVID: DoCkET # =
, " , -~ 20055501
ALAN LOCH, ELECTRICAL ENGINEER C-A0755-
| DOLORES A. MILLER, SISTER
TOPIC/EXHIBIT SUMMARY m o
vl ul
| | . | )
SWEARING IN AT FIRST CONFERENCE CALL - MAY 10,2006 LINDA L. DAVID, DULY SWORN,TESTIFIES AS FOLLOWS - .mw
BACKGROUND: ‘ A % Ui
EXHIBIT 1 ~DEED HOUSE WAS PURCHASED IN 1993 ~DEED BOOK VOLUME 1337, P408 (=
EXHIBIT 2 ~MAP OF DEVELOPMENT HOUSE WAS BUILT IN 1973 AT 2922 W. FAIRVIEW ST., ALLENTOWN, PA 18103,
| “WEST HILL TERRACE".
STRUCTURAL CONCERNS
EXHIBIT 3 - FOLDER OF TESTS IN 2003 VIBRATIONS WERE FELT IN THE FLOORS OF THE HOUSE.
EXHIBIT 4-A CRACKS APPEARED IN CEILINGS AND WALLS; SOME WERE NEW; OLDER
EXHIBIT 3-A CRACKS GOT BIGGER. PAUL REIMER, STRUCTURAL ENGINEER, WAS
. CALLED TC EVALUATE. REPAIRS TO THE ATTIC (KNEE-WALL) AND SHIMS
s, TO THE SUPPORT BEAMS UNDER THE HOUSE WERE IMPLEMENTED AS
979 PER ADVICE. GRADE A REMODELING CO. DID THE WORK.
Dy, EVEN AFTER THE WORK WAS DONE. THE HOUSE SNAPPED AND
0.5 PR N CRACKED, AND THE WHOLE PROPERTY SHOOK AND NOISE FROM THE
, ¢“\ N I.MM: }
&
ifl " %w.wu\)
g \ 7 d u.\mwwv
SR




STRAY ELECTRIC VOLTAGE

S e o e

EXHIBIT 4-A

EXHIBIT 3-B -

PUMPS COULD BE HEARD. BRICKS ARE CRACKED RIGHT WHERE THE
WATER PIPE COMES INTO THE HOUSE. ;

IN JANUARY OF 2004, ELECTRICAL IMPULSES AND VIBRATIONS
SURGED THROUGH THE HOUSE. A PHONE CALL WAS MADE TO THE
VETERANS' CLINIC. | SPOKE TO THE CEO. | THOUGHT THERE MAY HAVE
BEEN A PROBLEM WITH THEIR GENERATOR. HE SAID 1T 18 ONLY USED IN
AN EMERGENCY. HE DID INFORM THE PROPERTY MANAGER, EARL
STAFFORD, OF THE PROBLEM. THIS REALTOR CAME TO MY HOUSE.
THINGS WERE TURNED DOWN BY THE TIME HE ARRIVED A*RED FLAG™
WENT UP AS HE TOLD ME | DIDN'T WANT TO GET A LAWYER; THEY
WORKED LONG AND HARD TO GET THE PUMP STATION IN PLACEN! HE
SAID HE DID NOT FEEL ANYTHING, BUT HE DID RETURN FOR A SECOND
VISIT WITH HIS GIRLFRIEND. SHE FELT THE VIBRATIONS THROUGH THE
LIVING ROOM FLOOR RIGHT AWAY., AS HE LEFT, { TOLD HIM YOU COULD
FEEL THE WHOLE GROUND SHAKE IN THE DRIVEWAY, HE SAID,"OH,
YEAH!I" | NEVER HEARD FROM HIM, AGAIN.

I BEGAN FEELING VIBRATIONS COMING THROUGH ALL OF THE
FURNITURE, AND WOKE UP CRYING BECAUSE OF THE
ELECTRICAL INTENSITY IN THE HOUSE. PHONE CALLS WERE
MADE TO PPL AND THE TOWNSHIP. { REPORTED THAT 1 FELT LIKE
1 WAS BEING ELECTROCUTED IN MY OWN HOME. | WAS TOLD TO
“INVESTIGATE ON MY OWN” BY PPL. THE TOWNSHIP SAID THEY
WERE “TOO BUSY" TO EVALUATE PROBLEMS HERE AT THE
HOUSE. THEY DID SAYBLASTING FOR NEW HOUSES IN THE AREA
WAS PROBABLY THE SOURCE OF THE PROBLEM!{ DID CONTACT
THE DEP — BLASTING DIVISION. THE REPORT LISTS DAMAGES,
AND IT SAYS THOSE DAMAGES ARE NOT FROM BLASTING -
ALTHOUGH A NOTICE OF VIOLATION WAS SENT TO THE ED WEAN
DRILLING AND BLASTING CO.
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EXHIBIT 3-C

EXHIBIT 3-D

EXHIBIT §-A

ON SEVERAL NIGHTS, { SLEPT IN THE CAR WITH THE CAT
BECAUSE VIBRATIONS AND ELECTRICAL IMPULSES WERE SO
AWFUL! WE SLEPT AT THE “DAYS INN” —CAT, TOO, AND | LEFT THE
HOUSE AS OFTEN AS | COULD. IN THE GARAGE, THE VIBRATIONS
WERE FELT IN THE CAR, AS WELL.

It CALLED MY ATTORNEY, MICHAEL HENRY. HE SAID HE DID NOT
HANDLE THIS SORT OF THING. THAT DAY { WAS SOBBING
BECAUSE OF THE ELECTRICITY SURGING THROUGH THE
FURNITURE. HE REFERRED ME TO PAT REILLY OF THE SAME LAW
FIRM (GROSS, MCGINLEY, LABARRE, AND EATON). AFTER
SPEAKING TO HIM, HE SAID | SHOULD GET THE MAGNETIC FIELD
TESTED. | WAS SHOCKED ON SEVERAL OCCASIONS FROM STRAY
VOLTAGE. | WAS AWAKENED EVERY TWO HCOURS ALL NIGHT
LONG FROM NOISE IN THE WATER PIPES, VIBRATIONS, AND
ELECTRICAL VOLTAGE SURGING THROUGH THE FURNITURE.

SOMEHOW, | WAS GIVEN A MAN'S NAME FROM READING WHO
TESTS VIBRATIONS. HE WAS TOO OVERLOADED WITH WORK, SO
HE GAVE ME AN mz<_w02?__m2ﬂ>5m.ﬂm NAME FROM
vI_rEnmmcwo NJ.

SAL LADUCA CAME ON A SUNDAY MORNING (3/20/04) TO DO
TESTING. HE SAID ALL THE POWER LINES TO MY HOUSE ARE
TIED TO THE PJMP STATION.

JWENT TO PAT REILLY, ATTORNEY, WITH THE REPORT. HE
CALLED SAL LA DUCA, THEN SAID SOUTH WHITEHALL HAD BEEN
DIFFICULT TO DEAL WITH FOR DECADES AND SAID HE COULD
NCT HELP ME.

AN EDITORIAL LETTER WAS WRITTEN TO “THE §Omz“2m O>£.
IT WAS NOT wmwz.ﬁmo
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EXHIBIT 3-E

EXHIBIT 3-F

EXHIBIT 3-G

EXHIBIT 3-H

EXHIBIT 3-1

| WROTE TO A FRIEND IN GRANTS PASS, OREGON. SHE IS A
NURSE AND WAS CONCERNED FOR MY HEALTH AND SAFETY.

'SHE GOT ON HER COMPUTER AND CONTACTED THE EPA ~

PHILADELPHIA.

TWO ENGINEERS FROM THE EPA AGREED TO VISIT MY HOME ON
6/2/04. EVERY TIME [ HAD PEOPLE HERE TO DO TESTS, THE

PUMPS WERE TURNED WAY DOWN. AS SOON AS ANYONE LEFT,

THEY RESUMED TO A GREATER SPEED —~GREATER INTENSITY.
HOWEVER, FRAN DOUGHERTY DID PUT A DEVICE UP NEAR THE
CEILING IN THE LAUNDRY ROOM CLOSET WHERE THE

OVERHEAD WIRES COME INTO THE HOUSE. HE SAID, "OH, THAT IS
HIGH!" STRAY VOLTAGE HAD SURGED INTQO THE HOUSE FROM A
TRANSFORMER POLE. SOME SORT OF COIL WAS PLACED AT
HAMILTON BLVD. AND READING RD. AFTER THE EPA VISIT. THE
STRAY VOLTAGE WAS GATHERED AND THINGS WERE A LITTLE
BETTER, BUT NOT MUCH BETTER.

THEY ADVISED CLEANING THE HEATING DUCTS. ROCK DUST
BLOWS AROUND THE HOUSE. THE WORK WAS DONE DID NOT
CLEAR THE AIR AT ALL. ‘AIR CARE AND RESTORATION’
COMPLETED TESTS. THEY CONFIRMED ROCK DUST IS IN THE
AIR.

AS 1 STOOD IN THE KITCHEN, MY FEET GOT HOT STANDING IN
ONE SPOT TOO LONG | TOLD ANCTHER FRIEND, ELAINE
BIERMAN. HER HUSBAND (S A VERIZON ENGINEER. HE SAID THEY
USE TRINITY ASSOCIATES, INC. FOR TROUBLESHOOTING 80O, |
CALLED THIS COMPANY. HE WAS COMING TO BETHLEHEM TO DO
WORK ONE DAY AND SAID HE WOULD STOP.

HE THOUGHT PUMPS MAY BE UNBALANCED OR SOUND
ISOLATORS MAY NOT BE IN PLACE. HE CALLED SOUTH
WHITEHALL AND STEVE HENNING, ENVIRONMENTAL MANAGER,
FOR THE PIDCOCK CO. -INSTALLERS OF THE PUMPS.

FINALLY, | CALLED MARTHA NOLAN, A SOUTH WHITEHALL
BOARD MEMBER. SHE WAS VERY ATTENTIVE SHE GAVE MY




EXHIBIT 4-B

EXHIBIT 3-J
EXHIBIT 3-K

EXHIBIT 4-C
EXHIBIT 4-D

EXHIBIT 4-E

 ExHiBIT 5B

5 PRI RN S s

NAME AND ESSENCE OF THE PROBLEM TO GERALD GAZDA,
TOWNSHIP MANAGER. SHE SAID HE WOULD NOT BE HAPPY, AS
THEY HAD OTHER PROBLEMS BEHIND THE VETERANS' CLINIC
WHEN A RETAINING WALL COLLAPSED. HE CALLED AND SAID |
COULD NOT ACCUSE THEM OF ANYTHING UNLESS | HAD TESTS
DONE AND PAPERS TO VERIFY. | SAID 1 DID HAVE AN
ENVIRONMENTALIST'S REPORT. HE SENT THOMAS UFF OVER TO
GET THE PAPERS.

FCONTINUED TO EXPERIENCE RED BURNS FROM SLEEPING IN MY
OWN BED. STILL DO, MANY TIMES, 1 SLEPT AT THE OTHER END OF THE
HOUSE -~ TV ROOM.

PPL DID FINALLY SEND ENGINEERS ~AFTER THE EPA ENGINEERS
WERE HERE. REPORTS CLAIMED ALL READINGS FOR STRAY VOLTAGE
WERE LOW. TESTS WERE DONE IN THE DAYTIME WHEN ONE PUMP IS IN
OPERATION. TWO LARGE PUMPS AND ACHLORINE PUMP RUN AT NIGHT

THEY REPEATED TESTS IN 2006 ALL READINGS WERE HIGHER. | TOLD
HER THAT THE TREES WERE DEAD AT THOSE HIGHEST AREAS. A
MONITOR WAS PLACED ON MY ELECTRIC METER ON 7/11/06.

I DID NOT RECEIVE A REPORT OF THOSE RESULTS FROM PPL.

IN SEPT, OF 2004, AL LOCH SAID HE COULD RENT AN ANALYZER TO
DETERMINE WHERE VIBRATIONS WERE COMING FROM. TESTS
MATCHED VIBRATIONS HERE AND AT THE PUMP STATION DOOR. 8 AMPS
OF ELECTRICITY WERE RUNNING IN THE WATER PIPES. GROUND RODS
WERE DRILLED INTO THE ROCKS UNDER THE HOUSE WE SENT THE
RESULTS TO PPL, TV STATION, SOUTH WHITEHALL >C4IOE‘_.< AND
NCBODY SAID ANYTHING.

AL LOCH WAS GIVEN PERMISSION TO ENTER THE PUMP STATION. NO
CLAMPS, SPRINGS, OR SOUND 1SOLATORS ARE INSTALLED, NOR ARE
THERE ANY INSULATION PADS UNDER THE PUMPS

CONTACTED AN ATTORNEY IN PHILADELPHIA SHE CONTACTED THE
PIDCOCK CO. AND THREATENED A LAW SUIT WOULD BE FILED AND

ity e i e e R — i R e oy S R A 3
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EXHIBIT 5-C

CHiBiT 3-L

EXHIBIT 3-M
EXHIBIT 5-D

SUBMITTED 8Y LINDA L DAVID

SIGNATURE

SUDDENLY, AFTER KEEPING MY PAPERS FOR 10 MONTHS, SHE
DROPPED THE CASE. SHE DID NOT RETURN THE PICTURES OF THE

~ PUMPS WITH THE MATERIALS RETURNED TO ME | SENT HER A LETTER.

TWO OTHER ENVIRONMENTAL ATTORNEYS WERE CALLED. ONE
TRIED TO SMEAR AND RUIN PICTURES OF THE PUMPS, ANOTHER SAID iT
WOULD COST ME A SIX-FIGURE AMOUNT AND WASN'T WORTH THE
EFFORT! THE *SMEARER" 1S LOCATED IN SOUTH WHITHALL TOWNSHIP!!

1 HAD THE STRUCTURAL ENGINEER RETURN FOR A SECOND TIME IN
2004, HOPEFULLY TO VERIFY THAT CRACKS WERE WORSE |, THEM,
DISCOVERED HE USED TOWORK FOR THE PIDCOCK CO. —-INSTALLERS
OF THE PUMPS. HE SAID HE WOULD TALK TO STEVE HENNING OF THE
PIDCOCK CO. HE DID. AFTER WAITING 3 MONTHS FOR HIS SECOND
REPORT, I CALLED, YET AGAIN. HE LAUGHED AND SAID THEY DID NOT
INTEND TO DO ANYTHING ABOUT THE SITUATION.

HE ADVISED GEOTECHNICAL STUDIES TO BE DONE, I TRIED TO HAVE A
FORENSIC ENGINEER FROM EASTON DO TESTS, HE SENT THE FILE ON
TO A PROFESSOR AT LAFAYETTE COLLEGE. HE WAS GOING TO
BORROW A SEISMOGRAPH AND TEST AT NIGHT WHEN THREE PUMPS
ARE IN OPERATION, AND SUDDENLY HE COULD NOT HELP ME EITHER

A PUC COMPLAINT WAS FILED.
HONORABLE JUDGE VERONICA SMITH, PUC HARRISBURG, RULED A
HEARING WOULD BE HELD. HONCRABLE JUDGE CHARLES RAINEY
ORDERED TWO CONFERENCE CALLS TO BE HELD ~MAY 10,2008 AND
JULY 27, 20086

A HEARING 1S SCHEDJLED FOR NOV. 30,2006 IN THE PHILADELPHIA
STATE OFFICE BUILDING,

DATE_ Q\\.m.\mw\.
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THE FOLLOWING 15 A WRITTEN STATEMENT 2OF GERALD J.

AGDA FOR SUBMISBSION  TO THE PENNSYLVAHNIA PU

UPIRITY COMMISSION:

BY M3 MILLER:

BLIC

o Gond arterncon, Mr, Gasda. My rname is Lori

Mollero Ay you know 1 represent Souih Whitehall

Towvmship in the matter brought by Mrs. Lavid

front or the BOLC.

“ty

I just have a few questlcns

"

you this afternoon in order Lo prepare some

written schrelssions for Judge Ralngy in

o

antiorpat wo 2f a hearing on November 20, ZOUZ.

Would you state your name for
[T i
Lo GE‘* &l J’. Sasca.
i} What 1% vo sur address, please?
A a444 Wallhert Avenue, A.lentown,

Pennsylvaria

] And who o you worx for?
74 Sowrl HWhiveball Towrnship.

W) Arndd what 1s yoir capacity for Scuth

whitehall Uswrship? In other words, what is

Zour position?

rage

[P

RSN

¢ s, 7t




o

fant

[
B

4

4

Fage
2 Townshiiy marager.
0 Ardd in oyour capacity aSkTanShip Manger,
are yru faraliar with a pumping station locatea

oro o Hagilton Boulevard?

exw, T A

kel
ot

(L Lowss Soutn Whitehall Township cwn the
vomping station locdted en Hamilton Boulevard?
A Reo The township does th own it.

o Doss South Whninehall Township opsrate Lhe

vumpang station tocated on Hamilton zoulevara?

0 My, Gasos, 18 Scuth Whitenall Township a

: _ . i ) il
el b Swepa ] oonti oy Sroogr South Whiitenalld
3 4 z i

IS Yes, 1t is. 1t's a separate munloipad

Mo, MILLER: Thank jyou.

gk

e e o
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A WRITTEN STATEMENT CGIVEN FOR

THE POLLOWING 135
10 THE PENNSYLVALTA PUBLIC UTILITY
JAMES BALLIET:

BY M=,

Y M5, MILLER:
] Guod afternocn, Mr. Balliet. As yoa know,

e Lﬁfi Mf}T@r and T represent Scuth Whitehall
Pownship and Couth Whitehall Aathority in the
matter brought oy Mrs. David in the P.U.LC.
We'tre here this afternoon to

prepaie w:iLLﬁu submigsions for Judgs Rainey in
antlripan 1n
30, «UL6,

Can you state your name for thé

Yoty

i e Frankoin Bellilet.
" Can yon state your address, please?
A My home address is 4235 Mancr Drive,

Bilentown, Pernsylvania, 18104.

o What your posiv.on, please?
S ['Crema.
¢ Dows that include a foreman with respesct

to the pumpeling srtation located on Hamilton

Boulevardy

wi a ngaring 1o pe held on Novoenbay

it e . W82

e R A SRR, 1k Sl 5 AR R G W

B e R
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5 Yes,

09 How long have you held that position?

A For sixm ywdars.
i Mr. Balliet, with respect to your Jduties
with regard wo the South Whitenall Township

Ruthority, are you familiar with the purping
station located on Hamiltan Bqulevard?

A Vs, |

i Hew many pumps are iacated.at that pumping
srationd

A Twes

4 Eave thers ever been three pumps at that
GLat oy

ey N,

o kﬁ;nca this station went on line,
gwnmr&iiy, hwwbmuny pumps run oat oa time in the
AUNOmEt 1o mode
T‘A Qnevghmp at & tima.
v Since ﬁhe station went on .in&, have therc

peen any substantial or significant changes in
Mty aperationt?

LR A
(EIN

(20

Page 4
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R When did that change or changes coour?

24 R wutie UGG,

e p prgs pemason e = presrpd




Page

] What was Lhal cvhange?
A In the auto-con or computer mode that two

pumps can now run in the automatic mode, 1if

neaeded,

S Why would you need two pumps?

& It we had » cemand that would be more than
the system and we needed more water than the
derand would be up for. Usually, if we luse
another pump station, we have to put that
second plamge or,

" Bnd S;naé that change in June of '06 where

vou nad that capakility, has the automatic mods

vurned both pumps on?

B Mo
" Mr, Batlietr, oan you tell me who rthe

Hamilton pumping station provides service to?

Iy South Wnitehall Township, t¢ the

Yy Is Mrs, Tavid a customer of the South

Atidtehall Towrsh:ip Buthority?

PEs LW
» Do you know who provides her water servics

‘e teo her?




") Wher woula that be?
i

4 ity of Allentawn Water.

0 Eart me oo you kniow that?

A In my investigabion whem she called ir,
she's not 1%35@& in Scouth Whitehall Township.

Ang 1 found that she lives in the City of

Eilentown and the City provides her with water.

0 How, it at all, is Mrs. David related to
the South Whitenall Township Authority, and/oxr

rhe pumping starion, for rhat mattrer?

g
o

Che only way 1s she'’s on a grid that South

whitehatl Towrshop is connected to, and she has

i

%

¢

T one reiation at all as far as being ocur gustomsr

oy oanything or oar end.

o 'm ooing to show you a diagram or 3 mapg
which L'i1 mark as palliet-1.

tEmbinit Ballict-1 iy marked for

aliioh we've marked as Balliet-1 for the written

submigsion. Can you ldentity what this is,

please?
k Yes, This is a water map showing the

Allentown grid system on a several-block area

Page ©

e g

. s et 3.
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fmb

o

and paft i Soutrh Whitehall Township grid area.
2 Is Mrs. David's home or the proximity of
uér home indicated on this map?

3 Ne .

J Carn you identify approximately where her

hore 18 ol thls map?

o)
)o&
o
0

L

Carn you mark 1t with a red X, please?

Y Yes, T wan. |

0 And 1w rh&‘ﬁamilten booster pumping
statien féﬁér€n¢ed oﬁ this map?

£ Yeru .

] Can yveel exp.ain or can yoi give me a
general desgoaiption of the grid sysftem as Zt's

refieocted ono this map?

L2 Bure, It zhows the Allentown City Jgrig.
Itts showing South Whitehall Townshin grid

ﬁahn@ct@d t the city grid. That would ke on
Lur suction Lide of the Hamilton Bdulevaxd
station. Bo it's showing the cornnection of
South Whitehall Township to tne city grid.

i ls there @ direct pipe conn&ctlén between
the Harilbton booster station and Mrs. David's

fromee

N
“~J
i g .

(4

it oo . S50

T o s P - "y - e W

PO T —————T—— |




ot e Ao Pt s B e | F e GGt e L L 18 S s i L Mk Mot e [T RN

Page B8 }
i A Yo, ‘
< Mr., Balliet, you indicated that Mrs. Davaid f
Yois not o a customer of the Authority nor do you
Q‘gxuv;de wal®r Lo her; is that correct?
A That's correct. ;
: , , i
£0 Mr. Balliet, how does the tact that ;
Y Mrs. David takes water from the city of ;
5 ﬁii@mtdwn grid and you also raceive your water ;
wofrom the ity of Bllentown relate? f
SRS E‘ It shows that we afe a customer downstream
11 from whers 5&% takes her water and we're
i7 pullirg water through the system on the suction
towldde, ég we callo1t, on Hamilton Eoulevaxd and
lﬁyaur pUmpEs &dan soost the presgsure —o nest the
JEoveath Whitenall system pressurs which‘ls nigher '
L€ than the Tiry of LBllentown pressure{
Iy Qk‘ hnes the watelr from the booster staticon
o ?tawﬁ? aWay from her house or towards her
L hsuse s
dLn | It travels awgy from her nousé'intc Soutn f
, ‘
i Wniterall Townsnlip.
2e Mr. Balliet, did you have occasion Lo
25 visit Mrs. David's home in early Juane of 206047
24 A Tes, i
!
o s
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Q  What was Lhe purpose ol gm;ng Lo her home?
A Tu prove to her and hér consultant that
fradd -~ that the pump stations when the
purps were running, if they wers still making
tevise that she'd hear iv or not hear it or feel
the vibration when the pumps were on or off.

Ao wanted to zee curselves if this was a
ﬁrcblem.

! When vou went to her house, what did you

A We were abile tu o through the autc-con

system, which 15 a compubter system, I can take

my laptop and we went into her house and

whysically bring up on vthe laptop the stallon.

Lriet she can see the pumps on or off.  Her

- consulbtant went down to the station with

another wat<x oporator of wine with a

we sat dn bws Living room and I owould have

UGS runn

. ser consultant would confire

¥

that o ohe radlo, 30 she could hear

we aoked 1t she felt the vibration.

we shut off the pumps.

stop you there. When the pumps
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sulie kitnd of condition in her house?

B Yes, she felt the condition. When we came
Lo the door, she was 1eaiing condriions.,

3 Bo then you had occasion to turn ¢ff the
puwp: ig that correct?

i | Yes, We shut off the pump and her
consaltant confirmed it was off and she still
felt the vibrations.

o Did that lead you to any conclusion with
Lregard U Any wffect the pumping gratzﬁn in iTs
oneomede mrght be having to her home?

P41 Yeo. L noncluded that it was not a

IR S T N g P et e e e
oroblem o this house.

i

] Did o youoon or about late October or sarxly
Newenkeey ot 20094, did oyou happen to rezeive one
Loy mere couplaints from Mrs. Davad with regard

"

bey bhe alleges wrbrations in her home?

4 e,
i Do oyou recanl whal your Iespuiss was apen

your investigation of the complaints?

wit?

L

o
o e

was amazed because I knew we had
ramoved both punps out of the station to be

e, 4% we

¥

rebuilt . The station was down, off 1i

cald 1t, from October 20th, '04, and we didn'r

et e o e [ ————— prr——— = oy i m——p— o - A y—




o

i

[

P

i

Rt

3

oLiw

.

[

R

3
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gt the purps on until November, somewhere
around tne 10th, or in that, the 9th or 10th.
Wher we gut Them back 1n and put the 3:&tian

wack on line.  There were no pungs in the
¥ J'moshowing vou what 1°11 mark as

Bahiinir Balliet-2 is narked £

e
e

odentliicat iG]

&)
ot
§ 2
15
el

o Clars yon e ll ome what tha
£ hiisorw Uhe oally water withdrawal that we
ovids to DLUELP. for Hamilton
Sowioevard, Sration 29 pamping station.

W Does Lhes repoert relerence Hamillon

HoonTevrard Nombor 207
- LY
Y fe8.

Yo And doen that correlate to the pumping

station that we discussed today?

43 Yeu
o Can o oyoa tell me o ewactly what this repor:s

b Jtopeflecty the dally waeter withdrawal,
the gallons that the station will produce per

day, per month.

e T
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B Gty whe dates of Gowober 22nd, 2004 until

Novembor 8ok, 2004, what was the daily water

wothdrawal o production?

& dero erouust 1ul,

" Heyesin, why was that?

A Theve were no pumps 1n the station o pump
water.

o Mr. Balliet, I will show you what sppears

e-matl to you dated June 223rd, 2004.

Tarn you didentify this?
P This 13 frore our e-mall system 22 a

ilspatch annwening service.  When they g2t a

i, 1t actually not only goes over

i wo, 3y e
EAFHUVEREE B I

war madyer, but Toaet 4 ocopy in oe-mall of

Vooge N - R
Ll sompiaint Le oand who

the complainant
tify this as Balllet—B»
iFxhinit Balliet~3 is marked for

svientiiioationd

4 T8,
#¥ P E B —_— i g Py v 2 ¥
i Tan yoa tell me nore specifically what's

reflected in Bafiret-37

I 1% thie caller is

S&EVE
¥

what

Is that

Linda David and it
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| Fage 13 ;
1 the VA, Ciinie guing full blast, adjust. This %
X i
z 14 & complaint freom Lindas Davis. !
W Can oyou tel. me what time that compliaint
4 w~as receyved? ;
%
“ 4 Tt firsi came in at 1851 hours. :
b D) Whaich would ke approximate.y what? A
i
TR h:b1 p.m. ‘
R Did you have occasion Lo investiqahe that |
, i
Govonplainn? I
16 & Yes, [ did.
i Whatw did you conclude?
e A Whern 1 wont back in the computer o sec 1f
17 ahe Uit sration was runnang, I found that the
14 numge station shut Jdown at 1815 hours. That
1% woula bhe 6:15.0 S0 when she éalled to complain
16 saying it was runing and it was a nuisance,
17 the cotation was not even on line. 5
e Mr. a.liet, Balliet-3 references the
1Eowatey pump behlna the Vet wlinico, Is thal s
U fazt the pumneng station on Hamilton Boulevard
21 Lhat we dxﬁcuﬁﬁéd Loday?
SO TS,
23 MS. MILLER: Thank you. ’
24 |




1171472008 12°47 FAX 16108256555 MAYER MENMILS SSHERR Boc3/003

3111472006 12:35 B1P~437-8781 su_zctiowe . UF g R Fece o7z

W - 4' ¢ - - e L R 'k
NSl - . LCAVE T
X . N T oo
= - o ome s 7y S dEEF

, poridr Fax Roe  sb4l L1570 Qo

o ey (4Lt R T T A R
‘ / [Carcst : o
o _ " Tod v k B T
o e Fax # e

3
i
i
%
\
\
i
\§
l

s L“‘ﬁ‘:ﬁl
2 T
S\ S o5 - REGEWVED
= o N L& |
§ ‘ JAN 0 8 2007

i k_? .
w

N\ PAPUBLIC UTILITY COMMSSION
~ SECRETARY'S BUREAU

o

\) V‘ercb

0N
.

g |

PUMP. 8TA. y :
AlIR RELEASE MK, ¢ ll
W " :
3 ‘
. - P

{
i
|

o ]

ot S B

_— LIMITS_OF COUNTRY CL\D _ D
" GARDENS WATER co, AN (08aw

el




R g

SLNINND04J A3ZIS ¥AAC

.2.?: [ LotV - . : ; RIS EIAIC TERRIDGHAL IS EM FOOTH AT Y U0 L YerBIAR A AN UOWI AL LY 30 HAMTS vl 4
8ry st 323 LHI AL 050 33 45538 £L1C pEI L R 23 e d e e g3347 12708 WG
5P R8T bR SR L TR S1Ep59 2L 9Ly v oRe gro 35 R SRR WeEE . HsEE R TU IR BTy

053 561 54488 2 0758 LET0L gzt e b 9 854 e 26455 srzszy o 669EN2 go620. - HovyIAY
B3 1t z az e i % % sz 02 ¥ 8 ot SAVQ 50
ISTARVE O IDRE  SRMS: 98I0 DEG I0EY SUEFSEEY  BIFUBLY  cri S E  SLOUARR  OWEG  DRSLENY . £ORU04Y  SEESLUS  SWIOL
PeiaL: G v e av7 35 IR 17 532 LT « e , @are <
Si5ier s G127 255 28 1 ewemi | e LrE 5 @50 T s oesere | 125208 ot
BYLGIGL £ig'0i8 L 1| ; G 252'308 nei’208 L¥EE0H L587C SY0LT - i 455602 &
487 08 ¢ 5E 258 o9p 282 L 72,819 295167 9839 | ween 282652 S6G 99503 vy oz
Bi6 5.7 VEERAE aop 82 CHTBIS S | cucwe. | weu 25N S 7543v7 £ 208 2
#9377 {0 Eeblve s0FEiE ; PR 58 - Tt virasd o £53 v LB2E0E LS P 2 9 % i 08 9z
894992 RO 905 53 vyl 959825 £e2723 9gYs 089l 816 FiC sz
wrwre | mwae G58 ELL , 203 I a0t | SA997 907 50t L85 2v5 828 8
o 7Ll 821380 2o via ‘ et | spooe | asreor TSI Ry ) 20w 577 L5 ¥or 7315 €
SiTDES 0 S LBIRD B 3. corugs R L R R Sizgen 2300 5
SE vl seztes 055 002 939 eIor | LS 1308 0213z weec | osidee | v3dc )
SIYGIR LOR'H3E L LR T 098872 92246 L7529 e ot AR AL+ 4 S85'L4 Day5ee 8195 92 V
LOVBICT sorave ] 825 06T 81952 40°8L £85 728 258'rR LU LA ) Eegt 185580 viv gy &t
+85'arE T D LrGL #5384 LW W62 oo em ! : ] 900 ¢ mras GPR53 | 8
SE2'0eES WHERVD ) 8980 P55 BIrs®s  § - ABTSH §9748 srzary | Yoo 29 §9048 ooras B
Segupst 4. BLOIVE ol | «8Sep | eRaL i£9951 23'0s 22 i 78 03 08¢ gy 5t
SFEOPS's N eI S WSt . ems) 065t P sstDy J0°SRC - | 99EEDE
o A BLY IR §C8Y R 13- ¥5:'89 v83.3 oL veEsee. | iseEv ¥
XA BIQIPT L 62336 il e vesve 1 GnR e Vot 1 farsl 1ETPE2 8,009
99i'pavs | BEG..2 |  seemie | 90859 | s2¥Srz . 0% | #4518 Sev sy ) ¥63 185 viie Btz | 855 4rd z.
DYBIT ERCIEECEE 85T | gifity | Si0em | 95406, ! GUSE 3 [ oesoe | g | sonss 139162 r.
S8 o0 988 565 80¢ 493 P B9GE 500 1 HZiv A 0085 228 S0YSIT B390E2 s
Tt 20208 | g9 ste8 | 9088 | B wE9l. ¢ LZTE 1035 69use. | omar | fsei 4§
Gasars o 1 IRLALF i 0.9 B3 £E0 801 R 53 4 s G e { iR 5
LRI N Geogen ; L0385 3G TEEEB Ereuds G089 pEse | 8 g9 4 sk i
ST LaE oy 03¢ 93308 | 40060 I wizee Weze |0 fesss $20 0 Jired, PG 5
: sszsor 1 | oswesa 1 eeuam 23292 v vel Sizie L e SEA0Z } 90N TH. 2801 5
Bl L ‘ wonze  boossrvn 4 wisw T $5,02 84,09 1 sosvEe £y 082 ¥
268 5.8 UUE383 | Sa@a%y 3 BRI, oGl £eYS BEEYRE prav.ae | WEiE i
gy - P S0k BITH3 O BGPEET ¢ £2rdb gre e o 0 s L3 Eh 2
EsEEE I 599520 LIS , IR N T L350 .
JGWIEN0] | AOWOADN  Jeqoiop | dedwadog  sMERy App  munp  Aeg  qudy womey  Aenigaq  Aeaver Aeg

90L-6EME HIod AUnog yBIyeT - [EMEIPLIM Ja1eM AliBa

T ,
u8HX3 ! ~diysumoy (jlByalym uyInos 6Z# pleaamog uojjiue; 4

v00Z sl



M

A At

i

o i oS s Mgt o ooy o b

et s

L g e e

[ e S g

IV WE W N B

_ pW Balliet James _
Erom: dispatchi@entermail.net
Sent: Wednesday, June 23, 2004 6:52 PM
To: : : PW Balliet James
Subject: Dispatch Answering Service

Message
Caller Name? ~LINDA DAVID
€all Back Phone #: {610)740-0637

Reason For Call: WATER PUMP BEEIND VET CLINIC GOLNG FULL BLAST PLS ADJIUST

Message History:

2004+-06~23 1B:51:32 nadieene created '

2004~06-23 18:51:¢33 nadieene deliver done {Fax: 6103951068} filed to go
oul oW . :

204~06-23 16:51:36 nadieerns deliver done {Enail:

hermans@southwhitehalltwp.oxrg prspatch Answering Sexvice 03

SHLT el @ 1615~ el Yy b fodoKT  CITE

LS J

D;OGKETE

JAN 0 8 2007

RECEIVED
JAN O 8 2007

op PUBLIC UTILITY LR
PA P%BECRETABY*S BUREAU

COMMSSION

DOCUMER"

FOLDER

-~

P

L5




0000COOT060CO00CO00CC000003CO0OCGOICGCOIOICOSIOICCEOOOS

PENNSYLVANIA PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION

\
|
l
|
!
BEFORE THE , .
' |
|
|
1

Docket No. C-20055501 !
PPL Electric Utilities Corporation

Statement No. 1

Testimony of Kristie M. Rippke S s

DOCUMENT
~ FOLDER

DocKETE

JAN 0 8 2007

Date; November 14, 2006

(-20055501
11/30/06, PHILA



00000006000 CCEOOIOGOCOICOIGOCCOOOIOBOCOIRPEORCCCOIOOREOOTECSTDTYS

10
11
12
13
14
i5

16

17
18

19

20

Please state your full name and business address.
My name is Kristie M. Rippke. My business address is 827 Hausman Road, Allentown,

Pennsylvania, 18104.

By whom are you employed and in what capacity?
I'am employed by PPL Electric Utilities Corporation (“PPL Electric” or the “Company’)
a subsidiary of PPL Corporation. I work in the Field Services Department of PPL

Electric, and my title is Support Engineer.

Please deséﬁbe your primary responsibilities ’in that position.
As Support Engineer, Field Services, I am responsible for the reliability and maintenance
of the distribution system in my assigned territory. This includes ensurihg proper
voltages on the system, reducing the number of uuiagcs, overseeing preventive
maimehance programs and responding to power quality complaints. I am also

responsible for measuring electro-magnetic fields (“EMF”) in my assigned territory.

What is your educational background?

Lreceived a BS in Electrical Engineering from Lafayette College in 2000. 1 also took the

- Power Technology Course from Siemens Power Transmission & Distribution, Inc. Power

Technologies International in 2005,

Are you a registered Professional Engineer?
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Yes. I received my Professional Engineer certification in the Commonwealth of
Pennsylvania in 2006. My registration number is PEO73826. From 2000 to 2006 1 was

certified as an Engineer in Training, and my registration nuraber was ET0O06871.

Please describe your professional experience,

From 2000-2001, 1 was in the Engineering Leadership Development Program at
Lockheed Martin Corporation, in Moorestown, New Jersey. In 2001, 1 joined PPL
Electric as an Engineer. In 2003, I was promoted to my current position of Support

Engineer.

Are you a member of any professional organizations?

Yes, I am a member of the Institute of Electrical and Electromics Engineers, Inc.

- (“JEEE"), [EEE-PES (Power Engineering Society), and the Delaware Valley Power

Quality Group.

Do you review any professional publications on a regular basis?
Yes, I keep up to date with the latest developments in electrical engineering by reviewing

multiple professional publications such as Transmission & Distribution World, EC&M ~

- The Magazine of Electrical Design, Construction & Maintenance, IEEE Spectrurn

Magazine, [ELE Power & Energy Magazine and Power Quality News Beat,

Have you previously testified as a witness before the Pennsylvania Public Utility

Commission (“PUC”)?
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Are you familiar with Ms, David’s complaint in this proceeding?

Yes. Ms. David’s primary complaint in this proceeding concerns a water pumping
station that is operated by the South Whitehall Township Authority (“Township
Autﬁm‘ity”); Ms. David alleges that vibrations from the pumping station are causing
damége to her home. According to Ms. David, the pumps at the pumping station are not
i:;sulated,, and as d result, Ms, David speculates that electricity is coming from the
pumping station through her water pipes and is causing electrical impulses through her
furniture and producing an electro-magnetic ﬁeld.y Ms. David has also speculated that

PPL Electric’s service to her residence may be causing electrical impulses or EMF.,

What is the purpose of yous testimony in this proceeding?

The purpose of my testimony is to respond to the allepations made by Ms‘k David in this
proceeding regarding PPL Electric’s electric service to her residence and to the pmﬁping.
station owned by the Township Authority, As explained in detail below, PPL Electric
has mnvestigated its electric service to Ms. David’s residence and to the pumping station
that is located ncar Ms. David’s residence and has determined that PPL Electric’s service
to both Ms. David and the pumping station is safe, reasonable and meets all applicable
safety code provisions. PPL Electric’s service both to Ms. David and to the pumping

station is not causing a safety concern to Ms. David or to any member of the public.
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Q.

When did PPL Electric first become aware of Ms. David's concemns regarding her electric
service?
I have reviewed PPL Electric’s business records, and these records indicate that Ms.

David contacted PPL Electric on June 4, 2004 to report that she felt as if she was

experiencing EMF in her house. 1 was notified of Ms. David’s call to PPL Electric on

June«?t,, 2004,

What did you do m respdnse to this call?

In responée to this call from Ms. David, I scheduled an appointment with Mr. Alan Loch
to measure the EMF at Ms. David’s residence. Mr. Loch was hired by Ms. David to
perform testing at her house. On June 8, 2004, T went to Ms. David’s house and took
EMF readings. Mr. Loch was present when I performed this resiing‘ The résuks of my
EMF measurements are shown on PPL Exhibit No. 1 which is attached hereto. The

magnetic field strength was determined using the EMDEX I measurement system. The

- measurements arc in milligauss (“mg”), or thousands of a gauss, and represent the density

of the invisible magnetic lines of force present to the meter for that specific location and
time. The EMF measurements varied from 1.7 mg East, 5 feet from the water pipe shut-

off to 20 mg directly in front of Ms. David’s water meter.

In my experience as an Engineer and as a Support Engineer at PPL Electric, I have

measured EMF at customers” residences on many occasions. The readings that I obtained

~ from Ms. David’s residence are typical of what | find in other residential settings and are

very low. It is important to note that EMF is created by all types of electrical appliances
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and devices, such as refrigerators, televisions, and microwaves. EMF ig also created by
the clectrical wiring in homes. The EMF readings that I measured in Ms. David’s home

are not abnormal and do not present a safety concern. I also note that a large body of

scientific research does not indicate that magnetic fields are harmful,

Did you perform any other tests at Ms. David’s house?

Yes, based upon Ms. David’s concerns, I also agreed to conduct a stray voltage study to
measure stray voltage at Ms. David's residence. On June 17, 2004, T went to Ms. David’s
residence again and conducted a stray voltage investigation. The results of my stray
voltage invesyﬁgation‘ are attached hereto as PPL Exhibit No. 2. First, I measured thf;
vc)l‘tage between the neutral conductor in Ms. David's meter base and ground across a
500 ohm fesistor and read 0.13 Volts. Next, I measured stray voltage around Ms.
David’s home from ground to ground spaced about six feet apart, again across a 500 ohm
resiétor which is standard practice. The highest measurement that I found was 0.0029
Volts, and this measurement was taken in Ms. David's backyard between her patio and
deck. T ypically, values less than 1 Volt are not of é concern, The voltage measurements
taken at Ms, David’s residence are much lower than 1 Volt and are not of a concern to

Ms. David's safety or the safety of the public.

Did you perform any follow-up testing at Ms. David’s residence?
Yes, after Ms. David filed her Complaint with the Pennsylvania Public Utility
Commission, we performed additional testing at her residence and at the pumping station

to confirm that PPL Electric’s service was safe and reasonable. On Juhe 30, 2006, 1 went
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to Ms. David's residence again to perform additional testing. 1 took EMF measurements

in the same manner that I took them in 2004. The results of my second EME

invest gation are attached hereto as PPL Exhibit No. 3. This time the EMF readings
vatied from 0.9 mg to 9.2 mg. I measured 9.2 mg on the inside wall of Ms. David
residence near her water meter. As explained above, the large body of scientific evidence
does not demonstrate that magnetic fields aré harmful. In addition, the levels that I found

in Ms. David’s residence are typical of levels found in residential dwellings and are very

 low.

In addition to measuring EMF, | also conducted another stray voltage i;ivestigation. The
results of my second stray voltage investigation are attached hereto as PPL Exhibit No. 4.
I measured the voltage between the neutral conductor in Ms. David's meter base and the
ground across a 500 ohm resistor and found 0.0225 Volts, Next, I took measufemems
around Ms. David's home approximatély 6 feet apart, again with a 500 ohm resistor
which i standard practice. The highest measurement taken was 0.0098 Volts in Ms.
David’s front yard across the sidewalk. As explained above, values less than | Volt are
typically not of a concern. The measurements taken at Ms. David’s residence are much |

less than 1 Volt and would not be noticeable or harmful.

In addition to measuring EMF and stray voltage, [ also measured the voltage at Ms.
David’s meterbase with a recording voltmeter to determine if there were any problems
with her electric service. The results of this voltage study are attached hereto as PPL

Exhibit No. 5. Irecorded the voltages to Ms. David’s house using a Metrosonics MR-4
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Meter Adaptor Recorder during the time period from July 11, 2006 at 12:56 p.m. to July
18,2006 at 1:11 p.m. The recording voltmeter measured the voltage that was delivered
to Ms. David's residence écmtinunusly during this one-week time period. Other than for
a brief time when a circuit breaker protecting another line tripped during a thunder and
lighmingkstoﬁm the voltuge to Ms. David’s home was within 124.5V and 117.8V,
During the thunderstorm, there were a total of six .1 second or less sags outside of this
voltage range within 3.5 minutes due to the switching at the Substation; These voltage
levels meet the requirements of the Corhmission’s ,regu}ations, are typical‘ of voltage
levels provided to residential customers and show no problems with Ms‘. David’s eleciric

service.

Also, on July 11, 2006, PPL Electric performed a test to ensure the integrity of the neutral
connection from Ms. David’s meter base to the transformer that serves her residence.
PPL Electric tested this connection with “The Super Beast” model HIA-460 service
conductor tester. The tester applies approximately 20 Amps to one of the phases and
measures the corresponding phase A and phase B voltages. There was no voltage
difference measured between the two phases duﬁng the test, and these results indicate

that the neutral connection at Ms. David’s residence is good.

Based upon the extenstve testing that PPL Electric conducted at Ms. David’s residence
both in 2004 and in 2006, T conclude that PPL Electric’s service to Ms. David’s residence
is adequate, efficient, safe and reasonable. I also conclude that the transformer that

serves Ms. David’s residence is adequate, efficient, safe and reasonable,
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Did you perform any tests at the pumping station located near Ms, David's residence?
Yes, based upon Ms. David’s concerns, I also conducted a stray voltage study to measure
stray voltage at the pumping station located at 3030 Harnilion Boﬁlevard. On November
9, 2006, 1 went to the pumping station and conducécd a stray x}oltage investigation. The
results of my stray voltage investigation are attached hereto as PPL Exhibit No. 6. First, I
measured the voltage between the neutral conductor in the meter base and ground across
a 500 ohm resistor and read 0.0088 Volts. Next, I measured stray voltage around’th‘e
pumping station from ground to ground spaced about six feet apar»t, again across a 500

ohm resistor which is standard practice. The highest measurement that 1 found was

0.0267 Volts, and this measurement was taken at the northeast corner of the pump house

between the building and the sidewalk. Typically, values less than 1 Volt are not of 2

concern. The voltage measurements taken at the pump house are much lower than 1 Volt

~and are not of a concern to Ms. David’s safety or the safety of the public. Iwould like to

‘note that although the voltage measurements on the back side of the pump house,

opposite the parking lot, were higher in value than the measuremérits taken at the front of
the pump house, this can be explained by the fact that the ground in the back was in the
shade and was very moist, Moist soil would produce higher letagc readings than dry
Soil and since the reading are well under 1V, it does not suggest that there is any problem

with stray voltage.

In addition to measuring stray voltage, [ also measured the voltage at the pumping station

meterbase with a recording voltmeter to determine if there were any problems with their




C00ECO0CO00CCO00C0COCOOCOCQOOOCOSOCOEROCRGBOGOEOGONTEO

b

10
L1

13
14
15
16

17

electric service. The results of this voltage study are attached hereto as PPL Exhibit No,
7. Irecorded the voltages to the pumping station using a Metrosonics PA-9 Power
Analyzer during the time period from November 7, 2006 at 9:21 a.m. to November 14,
2006 at 7:15 a.m. The recording voltmeter measured the voltage that was deli&ered to the
pﬁmping station continuously during this one week time period, except for a bﬁef time
when I stopped the meter to check the readings. The :vo‘lt,age to the pump house was
within 12636V and 121.17V during this time period. These voltage levels meet the
requirements of the Commission's regulations, are typical of voltage levels provided to

this type of customer and show no problems with the pump house’s electric service.

At the deposition held on October 26, 200,6, Mr. Alan Loch, witness for Linda David
alleged that there is current flowing in the water pipe in Ms, David's house that is
producing a magnetic field. (Deposition Tr. p. 79) Do you have any response to his
stateraents?

Yes, I do. If there is current flowing through the water pipe, it is possible that it is
creating a magnetic field or EMF. However, based upon the measurements that I took at
Ms. David’s residence, the EMF is very low and would not present a safety concern. In
addition, any potential problems created by this situation would not be PPL Electric’s
responsibility but rather Ms. David's responsibility. PPL Electric’s customers are
responsible for the wiring in their homes, including proper grounding. Under the terms
and conditions of PPL Electric’s tariff, Rule 5, Section A, “The customer assumes full
respansibility for the energy and facilities at and beyond the point of delivery.” In

addition, Rule 4, A(5) provides:




0000060000 00000000C800000000060000CGCCGCOCROOGSBECOIOGS

b k=AY ¥, BN CUR S 8

o

9
10
I

13
14
15
16

17

The point of delivery is the point designated by Company where
Company’s service conductors are connected to customer's service
centrance conductors, terminals or bus. Company installs and maintains
facilities to the point of delivery and shall not be required to install or
maintain any conductors, meter base, equipment or apparatus except meter
and meter accessories beyond that point. ‘

(A copy of the applicable provisions of Rules 4 and 5 of PPL Electric’s tariff are attached
hereto as PPL Exhibit No. 8.) The point of delivery for Ms. David is outside of her

house, before her meter. Any potential problems with electric current in Ms. David’

water pipe are beyond the delivery point and are clearly her responsibility.

I note that in his deposition, Mr. Loch stated that he did not reach any conclusion

regarding where the electrical current in the water pipe was coming from. Mr. ‘Loch
speéulatf:d that it might be coming from outside sources, such as other people’s homes,
but he did not reach any ccnclusi‘on as to the source. [ also note that Mr. Loch stated that
he did not believe that PPL Electric’s transformer was faulty or that PPL Electric’s
service to Ms. David’s residence was faulty. Deposition Tr. p. 85. It 1s important to note

that the EMF measured at Ms. David’s water meter which is on the main water line

‘coming into her home was 20 mg. This magnitude of EMF is less than what would

normally be measured from many typical appliances in  residential home.

Itis also important to note, that consistent with the discussion above, Mr. Loch’s
proposed solution to Ms. David's alleged problems would be to install better grouading
for Ms. David’s electric service and install an insulated section of pipe in Ms. David’s

water pipe 5o that current could not flow through it. Deposition Tr. p. 69. This testimony

10
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further demonstrates that any problems that Ms. David may be havin g are beyond the
point where PPL Electric delivers electricity to Ms. David. As stated above, under the
terms and conditions of PPL Electric’s tariff, Ms. David is responsible for the clectricity

and facilities on her side of the delivery point.

In her deposition testimony, Ms. David émtes that she experiences the electrical problems |
1 her house but not outside. Deposition Tr. pp, 22-23. Do you have any response to
these statements? -

Yes. This testimony also demonstrates that the electrical problems that Ms. David claims
to be experiencing, if anything, involve the wiring in her house and, are therefore, her

responsibility.

In this proceeding, Ms. David alleges that she feels electric current coming through her

furniture, including wooden furniture. Is this possible?

I &nderstand that Ms. David claims 1o feel electricity surging through her wooden
furniture, however, this is simply not possible, Electricity does not flow through wood.
note that Ms. David also élaims that she could feel electrical impulses coming through
her car. This is also highly unlikely because electricity does not flow through rubber.
Given these statements by Ms. David, it is highly probable that she is not feeling

electricity but something else.

11
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In this proceeding, Ms. David stated that PPL Electric installed a coil on Hamilton
Boulevard and that it was intended to fix the problems she's expenienced. Do you have
anything to say in response to this statement?

Yes. Iam not aware of any type of device that could be described as a coil‘that PPL
Electric could install on the line. Iknow that PPL Electric never installed any devices or
equipment on Hamilton Boulevard in reéponse to Ms. David’s comélaints. I checked
along Hamilton Boulevard and found one locétion in front of the 'Veteian’s Hbspital that
had a coil, but it was a coil of wire belonging to a comxﬂunicati'on company and woﬁld

have nothing to do with Ms. David’s complaint or with PPL Electric's equipment,

Does this conclude your testimony at this time?

Yes, it does.

12
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PPL Electric Utilities
827 Hausman Roat
Alleniown, PA 18104-9392
Tel 484-634-3100 Fax 484-634-3767
kireadingsr@ppiweb com

June 9, 2004 IR Pp: S
tinda Dawd | RECE‘\/ED
2822 Fairview Street

Alientown, PA 18103 JAN 0 8 2007
Dear Ms Davd, PAPUBLIC UTitry commaseian
- SECRETARY'S aunéﬁgs‘m'\"

The attached map contains the location and the EMF readings taken on 6/8/04
at 2922 Fairview Street, Allentown, PA. The measurements were perforrmed
between 3:30 PM and 445 PM. Since magnetic field levels can change as the
amount of electnical current changes. readings taken on cther days or at cther
times on the same day may vary.

The magnetic field strength was determined using the EMDEX Il measurement

system. The measurements shown on the attached sketch are in milligauss
{mg), or thousandths of a gauss and represent the density of the invisible
magnetic lines of force present to the meter for that specific location and time.
I reviewing the data provided, the highest magnetiz field strength recorded at
the sile, 20 mg, was found directly in front of the water meter. ‘

Scienlific Panels that have reviewed the research on magnetic fields produced
by power lines and appliances have drawn two main conclusions. First,
additional research is needed to explore concerns raised ny some of the studies
and secondly, the .arge body of scientific evidence does not demonstrate that
magnetic ficlds are harmful. Given those findings, PPL is taking a reasoned
gpproach nresponding 1o the EMF issue. We are supporting additional ,
research and are also reducing magnetic field levels in new power lines when it
can be cone at no or low cost. Additionally, when requested, we are providing
information on the EMF subject to our customers and employees. ‘

i you have any questions on the results of the measurements or need further
assistance, please call me at (484) 634-3100.

tachment | | DOCKETE

Sincerely, Y JAN 0 8 2007

Ciaotu, ™M fé(xovo&wijcf\
AR Kristie M. Readinaer
DO%\(‘E‘SQ . Sggg’z“ E”;igglf?:ieid Services
FOLDE

C-20055501

PPLEx I,p 1 11/30/06, PHIL A
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PPL Electric Utilities
827 Hausman Road
Alientown, PA 18104.8392
Tel 484-634-3100 Fax 484-634.3767
kmreadinger@ppiweb.com

June 22, 2004 RECE!VED ‘

Linda Dawd . .
2922 Fairview Street JAN 0 § 2007
Allentown, PA 18103

PA PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION
Dear Ms. David, SECRETARY'S BUREAU

We conducted a stray voltage investigation at your home on 8/17/04 between

100PM and 2:30PM. First we measured the voltage between the neutral

conductor in your meter base and ground across a 500 ohm resistor and read

- 013 Volts. Next we took measurements around your home from ground to
ground spaced about 6 feet apart. These also were measured across a 500

- ohm resistor, as is standard practice. included is a diagram of the
measurements we found. The highest measurement was taken in your backyard

between the patio and deck and was 0 0029 Volts. All of the measurments
taken are very low and would not be naoticeable. Typically values less than 1 Volt

are not of a concern. As you can see, the measurements we found are much
‘ess than that imit

if you have any gquestions concerning this report, please do not hesitate to cali
me at (484) 6§34-3100.

Phank-you.
Attachrment
Sincerely,

Locabue M\ Zeasote »\,6_,/\_,

DOCUMENT Krnistie M. Readinger ‘
B F OLDER Suprort Engineer, Figld Services

DOCKETED
C-20055501 | JAN 0 8 2007
11/30/06, PHILA | L

PPLEx. 2, p. |
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Diagram of Stray Voltage Measurements Recorded 6/17/2004 at 2922 Eairview
Street, Allentown
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PPL Electric Utilities
827 Hausman Road
Allentown, PA 18134-9392
Tel 484-634-3100 Fax: 484.834-3757
kmrippke@ppiweb com

June 30 2006

RECEIVED MRS
Linda David

JAN O 3 2507
2922 Fairview Street JAN O3 ; v
Allentown, PA 18103 o ,
‘ : PAPUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION
Dear Ms. David SECRETARY'S BUREAU

The attached sheet contains the location and the EMF readings taken on 6/30/06
at 2922 Fairview Street, Allentown, PA. The measurements were performed
between 7:05 AM and 7:30 AM. Since magnetic field levels can change as the

amount of electrical current changes, readings taken on other days or at other
times on the same day may vary. ~ ‘ S

The magnaetic field strength was determined using the EMDEX il measurement
system. The measurements shown on the attached sheet are in milligauss (rng),
or thousandths of a gauss and represent the density of the invisible magnetic
lines of force present to the meter for that specific location and time.
In reviewing the data provided, the highest magnetic field strength recorded at
the site, 9.2 mg, was found on the inside wall near the water meter,

Scientific Panels that have reviewed the research on magnetic fields produced
by power lines and appliances have drawn two main conclusions. First,
additional research is needed to explore concerns raised by some of the studies,
and secondly, the large bady of scientific evidence does not demonstrate that
magnetic fields are harmful.” Given those findings, PPL is taking a reasoned
approach in responding to the EMF issue. We are supporting additional
research and are also reducing magnetic field levels in new power lines when it
¢an be done at no or low cost. Additionally, when requested, we are providing
information on the EME subject to our customers and employees.

kl,f you have any questions on the results of the measurements or need further
assistance, please call me at (484) 634-3100. :

| | DOCKETE |
Attachment V , ‘ Co
DOCUMENT Sincerely, ~ JAN 0 8 2007
FOLDER iC'x,\,,i\J\_ . f&‘f’;ﬁ‘l L
Kristie M. Rippke

PPLEx 3,p i ‘ Support Engineer, Field Services
e C-20055501 USSR s

11/30/06, PHILA

A e g (5 e W e e o e vy




Table of EME Measurements

For: Linda David 4
Site: 2922 Fairview St , Afleatown
Date: 6/30/2006
Time: 705 AM

9002006000000 0000000000000006000000000000%0000°

Location Field Strength (mg)
. Family Room 1.5
Family Room (on floor) , 1.3
Kiichen , ; t2
Kitchen (on floor) o E 16
__Dining Room ~ 13
Dining Room (on floor) ~ 1.2
Living Roomn 17
Living Room (on flcor) ; 18
Inside Wall near water meter o g2
Back Bedroom o ) , 1t
Back Bedroom {on floor) 1.0
Middle Bedroom , , ot
Middle Bedroom (on floor) ; , , 10
- Bathroom ‘ 12
Bathroom (on floor) , 09
Master Bedroom o ‘ 11
~_Master Bedroom (on floor) N , 11
Pink Chair in Master Bedroom _ N 09
, Master Bathroomy 1.3
_Master Bathroom (on floor) 4z
___Laundry Room e 18
Laundry Room (on floor) 18
.. Garage - 27
___Garage (on fioor) ' 19
_Back Deck (on loveseat) N 14
Back Deck (on floor) b 1.1
. Back Yard , , , 11
.. Back Yard {on ground) ; 1.0
. Back Yard (top of hill) , ‘ 13
_Back Yard (top of hill on groupd) ~ 1.1
_Side Yard (by Laundry Room) o 1.4
Side Yard (on ground) 10
Front Yard N o 21
_FrontYard (on ground) ‘ 24
Side Yard (by Bedrooms) i 10
Side Yard (on ground) 1o

PPLEx.3,p.2
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PPL Electric Utilities
827 Hausman Road
Allentown, PA 18104-9392
Tel: 484-634-310C Fax: 484-634-3767
krarippke@pplweb.com

smewzw  RECEVED PPV

Linda David JAN O 8 2807
2922 Fairview Street

Allentown, PA 18103 pa pysLic UTILITY GOMISSION

o SECRETARY'S BUREAU
Dear M’s. David,

We conducted a stray voltage investigation at your home on 6/30/06 between
7:45 AM and 9:30 AM. First we measured the voltage between the neutral
conductor in your meter base and ground (~6 feet away) across a 500 chm
resistor and read 0.0225 Volts. Next we took measurements around your home
from ground to ground spaced about 6 feet apart. These also were measured
across a 500 ohm resistor, as is standard practice. included is a diagram of the
measurements we found. The highest measurement was taken in your front
yard across the sidewalk and was 0.0098 Voits. All of the measurements taken
are very low and wouid not be noticeable. Typically values Jess than 1 Volt are
not of a concern. As you can see, the measurements we found are much less

 than that limit.

If you have any questions concerning this feport. please do not heysitaie to call
me at (484) 634-3100.

Thank-you.

Attachment

Sincerely,

CUNENT Lusd<i 1 L len
D%%%@ER | Kristie M. Rippke

Support Engineer, Field Senﬁces ’
OCKETE)
JAN 0 8 2007 ’

C-20055501 PPLEx.4,p. |
11/30/06, PHILA
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Diagram of Stray Voltage Measurements Recorded 6/30/2006 at 2922 Fairview
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Diagram of Stray Voltage Measurements Recorded 11/9/2006 at 3030 Hamiltos Blvd,,
Allentown
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Supplament No, 42
. . ¥ L N o vy ug 6 . ) - : y 1 P PU N 01
PPL Electric Utilities Corporation ; FlectnaPa PUL No 2

Fourth Revised Page No B

Carceling Third Revised Page No 8

iCHndinates Change

RULES FOR ELECTRIC SERVICE RECENED
RULE 4 - SUPPLY OF SERVICE e
A CHARACTERISTICS OF SERVICE

SN

(1) The Company’s standard service is single or three phase, sixty Hert‘z‘ g;;g‘:mam‘grmﬁ@ﬁva“ﬁ

standard voltages as specified in the Company's “Rules for Electric Meter Bhd S g;&(j\ca»gnsté{!étib@u
Al nonstandard service 15 in the process of elimination and no new or adiifional nonstandard
service will be supplied :

(2y When a rale scnedule specifies service at secondary voltage or specifies no particular
voltage, Cempany furnishes, where necessary. one standard transformation at the point of delivery
frem the line voltage to a standard secondary voltage Where the rate schedule specifies service at
12,000 volls or higher, service is supplied from the nearest available line of not less than that voltage
and customer furrishes all equipment necessary 1o transform the energy from the line voltage.

{3} The Company extends service facilities from its distribution Iines to the customer's point of
deiivery  The customer pays the estimaled cost of service extension length over 500 ft. and the
estimated additional cost of faciliies other than those which the Company would normally install to
neet the customer's load requirements.

(4) The Customer provides, without charge tv the Company. suitable right-ol-way across
property owned or controiled by the customer (or property owner) including but not limited to
ground line cleanng of trees, brush and other obstructions, rough grading, and access by
mechancal construction equipment.

{5 The pont of delivery 1s the point designated by Company where Company's service
conductors are connected to customer's service entrance conductors, ternvnals, or bus. Company
mnstails and maintaing ‘acilities 1o the point of delivery and shali not be required to install or maintain
any vonductors, meter base, equipment or apparatus except meter and meter accessones beyond
that pont.

{6) The Company normaly supplies energy to only one point of detivery to a premises lhe
Company may prowvide a separate point of delivery at the customer's request as a speculative line
andlor service extension :

8 SPECULATIVE SERVICE EXTENSIONS

(1} A service extension is speculative when, in the Company's opinion, there is doubt as to the
continued use of the new facilities by the customer This may include, but is nof limited to separate
points of delivery, and service at locations which are relatively inaccessibie or remote, or where the
customet has less investment than is required by the Company to supply service.

{2) When a service extension 1s specuiative, the Company requires a minimum  distribution
revenue guarantee equat to the Company's estimated fully allocated cost of installation and removal
of all faciiies less any contribution in aid of construction by the customer The guarantee is for a
five year pericd or less '

D O CUMENT (Continued) D oc K E T E D
FO LD ER C-20055501 JAN 0 8 2007

11/30/06, PHILA

fsgutd. I;?esemf;er 22,2004 PPLEx 8 p 1 Effective: January 1, 2005
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Supplement No 42

| g g ) Electric Pa P U.C. No. 201
PPL Electric Utilities Corporation Fourth Revised Page No 9

Canceling Third Revised Page No. 9 .

RULES FOR ELECTRIC SERVICE
RULE 5 - USE OF SERVICE
A. CUSTOMER'S RESPONSIBILITY

The customer assumes full responsibility for the energy and facilties at and beyond the point of
delvery  Interruption of service and variation n supply characteristics {including, but not lirmuted to,
high or low voltage, operation of protection or control devices, singie phasing of three phase service,
and phase reversaly can occur. To prevent or imit damage from such events it 1s Customer's
responsibility to purchase and install protective devices and/or install or otherwise provide for
alternate power supplies that are available from thud parties to protect Customers facilities and
property  The customer's use of service shail not cause damage to Company's equipment or impair
this service o othier customers  The foregoing provisions do not change the Company’s duty and
responsibility to provide safe and adequate service to the point of delivery.

B PURPOSE AND LNCATION

Service snall not be used for any purpose or at any location other than that stipulated iy the
contract or this tariff.

¢ PERMANENT CHANGE OF USE

When a customer notifies Company in writing of any permanent change which reduces the
capacity Company s required to have available, and when required, executes a new setvice
contract, the Company will as of the first meter reading date thereafter apply the rate schedule
applicable to the changed conditions for subsequent billing.

0 SERVICE DURING CONSTRUCTION OR EMERGENCY

(1) The Company suspends the contract term for a period not exceeding six consecutive
monthg--

(g} following “the nitial connection of service for gradual installation of equipment or
deveioprment of customer's operation as contemplated under the contract,

(b) upon written request from the customer following a forced temporary suspension of a
portion of all of customer's operation due to an emergency such as an accident. fire, flood

or other act of God, but not due to strike, lockout, seasonal curtailment or other business
conditions. :

(2) Bils for service during the suspension period are based on demands and energy supphed
duning such penod applying the rates and minimum charges of the applicable rate schedule most
advantageous to the cuslomer When the period in which the suspension sfarts is less than a
normal billing peniod, bills are prorated. The suspension periocd ceases with the hitling month in
which the establishinent or restoration of normal service occurs or after six full biting months
whichever is the earhier. The niual contract term is extended for an equal period, including any
exiension guaranige penod required thereunder :

(Continued)

{C} indicates Charge

issued: December 22, 2004 ' PPL Ex.8,p. 2 Effective: January ¢, 2005

(C)
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Supplemeh( No. 42

! N gk ey s « ' Eectric Pa. P U.C: No 201
PPL Electric Utilities Corporation Fourth Revised Page No YA
i e ; i v Can;e:mg Third Revised Page No. 9A

RULES FOR ELECTRIC SERVICE
RULE § - USE OF SERVICE (CONTINUED)
£ ABNORMAL DEMAND AND USAGE
All metered deménds’ and usage, including abnormal demands and usage which are inconsistent

with the customer's normal use pattern, are billed as metered in the biling period in which they
oceur. This provision may be waived at the Company's option.

F. REDISTRIBUTION OF SERVICE

(1) Energy purchased from the Company shall not be submetered and resold to another party
except as permitted under 5F(2) and 5F(4). Itis the Company’s intent to meter and bill each tenant
as anindividuai customer. Tenant :s defired as an occupant of a multi-tenancy commercial building
or parcel where it is expected that tenure shall be for a year or more  For the purpose of this rule,
the term multi-tenancy commereial building shall include any structure which contains or houses 3 or
more sepa-ate and distinct resident-al or commercial units

(2} Where installation of electric servics was completed by May 21, 1980, electric energy may be
redistnibuted and submetered 1o tenants provided service to the premises is te one paint of delivery
through a single meter under the applicable general rate schedule, and charges for electric service

to such tenants do not exceed charges as computed urder the Company's applicable rate schedule
for comparable service.

- (3) At the service locations covered hereunder connected after May 21, 1980, each tenant shall
be served, metered and billed individually by the Comparny under the appropriate rate schedule
except where a definite commitment has been made as of that date to permit master metering with
the resale provision of 55(2). Upon application. affidavit, and proof presented to the Company, any
owner (or hus duly authorized representative) of a new multi-tenancy commercial building may seek
an exceplion to Tariff Rule 5(F) by demonstrating that the installation of individual electric meters at
each separate unit within the building is neither feasible nor practical from a financial, technical. or
engmeering puint of view or by citing any other valid reason, all of which must be designed to prove
that the mnstallation of individual electric meters within the building will not achieve any rotable
reduchon iy the consumption of electricity by the tenants in the building beyond that which would be

- accomplished through the use of a master metering systern with efficiant heat controls.

(4) Company, at its discretion, may permit submetering for both existing and new service
focations in accordance with the resale provisions of 5F(2) when all of the following conditions are
present: ‘

(2} itis impractical for the Company to separately bill each tenant.
(b} Each tenant has control of the majority of his electric energy use.
{c) That substantial energy conservation will be effected.

. VANDALISM

When Company street light facilities at a location are repeatedly vandalized, the customer shall

teimburse the Company for all costs to repair such vandalism after the second recorded incident
over & consecutive 24 month period

_{C) Indicates Change

issued Desembor 22, 2004 PPLEx 8,p 3 Effective Jaauary 1, 2005
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